General Social Survey (Canadians at Work and Home) 2016
Main Code book (excludes sports and culture sections)
Public Use Microdata File



Table of Contents

<u>Variable</u>	Position	<u>Description</u>	Page
RECID	001-005	Record identification	. 11
WGHT PER	006-015	Person weight - General	. 11
SPLTSMPL	016-016	Split Sample	
AGEARR10	017-018	Age group of the respondent when came to live permanently in Canada	
AGECXRYG	019-020	Age of respondent's youngest child in household	
AGEFHSDG	021-022	Age of respondent's father in household	
AGEGR10	023-024	Age group of respondent (groups of 10)	
AGEHSDYG	025-026	Age of youngest household member in respondent's household	
APRGRDIF	027-028	Age difference between respondent and spouse/partner	
AGEPRG10	029-030	Age group of respondent's spouse/partner (groups of 10)	
SEX	031-031	Sex of respondent	
MARSTAT	032-033	Marital status of the respondent	
SEXPR	034-034	Sex of respondent's spouse/partner living in the household	
PRTYPEC	035-035	Type of partner respondent has living in the household	
CHH0014C	036-036	Child(ren) in household - 0 to 14 years	
CHINHSDC	037-037	Respondent's child(ren) in household - Any age/marital status	
CXR0014C	038-038	Respondent's child(ren) in household - 0 to 14 years	
CXRFLAG	039-039	Child(ren) of the respondent living in the household	
CXRTIME6	040-041	Age group of respondent's child(ren) in household	
PARNUM	042-042	Number of parents the respondent has in household	
LIVARR08	042-042	Living arrangement of respondent's household (8 categories)	
LIVARR11	045-044		
		Living arrangement of respondent's household (11 categories)	
FHSD	047-047	Respondent's father in household	
MHSD	048-048 049-050	Respondent's mother in household	
AGEMHSDG		Age of respondent's mother in household	
GRFHSD	051-051	Respondent's grandfather in household	
GRMHSD	052-052	Respondent's grandmother in household	
SONHSD	053-053	Number of respondent's sons in household	
DAUHSD	054-054	Number of respondent's daughters in household	
SOLHSDC	055-055	Number of respondent's older sisters in household	
GRSOHSDC	056-056	Number of respondent's grandsons in household	
GRCHHSDC	057-057	Number of respondent's grandchildren in household	
GRDAHSDC	058-058	Number of respondent's granddaughters in household	
BRHSDC	059-060	Number of respondent's brothers in household	
BROHSDC	061-062	Number of respondent's older brothers in household	
SIHSDC	063-064	Number of respondent's sisters in household	
ILHSDC	065-066	Number of respondent's in-laws in the household	
ORELHSDC	067-068	Number of other people related to respondent in household	
UNRLHSDC	069-070	Number of people unrelated to respondent in household	
HSDSIZEC	071-072	Household size of respondent	
HSDELIGC	073-073	Number of members in respondent's household 15 years of age or older	
MULTIGEN	074-074	Three generations or more in the respondent's household	
LUC_RST	075-075	Population centre indicator	
PRV	076-077	Province of residence	
BPR_16	078-078	Landed immigrant status	
BRTHCAN	079-079	Place of birth of respondent - Canada	
BRTHFCAN	080-080	Place of birth of respondent's father - Canada	
BRTHMCAN	081-081	Place of birth of respondent's mother - Canada	
BRTHPCAN	082-082	Place of birth of respondent's spouse - Canada	
BRTHPRVC	083-084	Province of birth of respondent	
DCIT	085-086	Citizenship status	
IMMSTAT	087-087	Immigration status	
RECIMM	088-088	Recent immigrant	
YRARRI	089-090	Range of years when respondent first came to Canada	
LIP_10	091-091	Immigration programs	
LIP_15	092-092	Immigration selection system - Points system	
MAR_110	093-094	Main activity - Past 12 months	
MAR_133	095-095	Employment - Last week	. 39

MAR 134	096-096	Looking for a job - Last four weeks	39
MAR 135	097-097	Employed at any time - Past 12 months	
MAR_137	098-098	Currently retired	
REW_10	099-099	Ever worked at paid job/own business	
REW_40	100-100	Retirement from a paid job/own business	
WET_110	101-102	Number of weeks employed - Past 12 months	42
WET 120	103-103	Employment type during weeks employed	
CUREMPLO	104-104	Respondent currently employed	
WLY_145	105-106	Number of weeks worked at the job - Past 12 months	
WLY_147	107-108	Number of persons employed at work location	43
WLY 150	109-109	Terms of employment in the job	44
WLY_160	110-110	Unionized job or covered by contract or collective agreement	44
NAIC12CY	111-112	NAICS 2012 (20 categories) - Last year	
NOC1610	113-114	NOC 2016 (10 categories) - Last year	
WORKSIZE	115-115	Workplace size	
WHW120GR	116-116	Number of hours worked per week at job	47
WHW 230	117-118	Usual work schedule at main job	
WHW 240	119-119	Preference for regular shift or schedule if possible	
_			
WTI_110	120-120	Telework - Indicator	
WTI120GR	121-121	Telework - Number of paid hours per week	
RET 01	122-122	Retirement - More than once	50
RET 02C	123-124	Retirement - Number of times	50
RET 03GR	125-126	Retirement - Year	
_			
RET_04	127-127	Retirement - Voluntary	
RET_06	128-128	Retirement - Return to labour force	
RET_07	129-129	Retirement - Reason of returning to labour force	52
RET 08GR	130-131	Retirement - Return to labour force: Year	52
RET 10	132-132	Retirement - Return to labour force: Full/Part time	
_	133-133	Retirement - Return to labour force: Type of work	
RET_11			
RET_12	134-134	Retirement - Pension or retirement benefits	
RET_13GR	135-136	Retirement - Years of pensionable service	54
RET_15	137-137	Retirement - Enjoyment of life before and after	55
RET 17	138-138	Retirement - Reason for enjoying life less	
RET_18	139-139	Retirement - Financial standard of living	
RET_19	140-140	Retirement - Sufficient income	
RETIRED	141-141	Retired	
RETYEARC	142-144	Number of years since most recent retirement	57
LPW 01GR	145-146	Number of weeks looking for work	57
LPW 02	147-147	Looking for full-time or a part-time job	
_	148-148	Chances of finding a job in the next six months	
LPW_03			
LPW_04	149-149	Number of job applications - Past 12 months	
LPW_05C	150-151	Job interview or follow-up	
LPW 06	152-152	Unfair treatment or discrimination when looking for work	60
LPW 07A	153-153	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on age	60
LPW 07B	154-154	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on sex	
		Unfair treatment or discrimination based on race	
LPW_07C	155-155		
LPW_07D	156-156	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on nationality	
LPW_07E	157-157	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on ethnicity or culture	62
LPW 07F	158-158	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on physical appearance	62
LPW 07H	159-159	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on disability	
LPW 07J	160-160	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on language	
_			
LPW_07L	161-161	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on other things	
LPW_08A	162-162	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Not called for an interview	
LPW_08B	163-163	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Offered lower salary	64
LPW 08C	164-164	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Tested differently	
LPW 08D	165-165	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Not accommodated for disability	
LPW_08E	166-166	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Other form	
LPW_09GR	167-167	Reason for not applying for job	
LPW_10	168-168	Financial hardship when looking for work	
LPW_11	169-169	More difficulties in relationships with friends or family members	67
LPW 12	170-170	Moving - Job offer in another city in the province	
LPW 13	171-172	Reason for not moving to another city	
_			
LPW_14	173-173	Moving - Job offer in another province	09

LPW 15GR	174-175	Reason for not moving to another province	69
SEM 01	176-176	Self-employed - Own business	
_	177-177		
SEM_04GR		Self-employed - Year of starting business	
SEM_07GR	178-178	Start year of becoming self-employed	
SEM_08	179-179	Self-employed - Have employees	71
SEM 09C	180-181	Self-employed - Number of employees	
SEM 11	182-182		
_		Self-employed - Place of work	
SEM_12	183-183	Self-employed - Written contract	
SEM 13	184-184	Self-employed - Health care plan	73
SEM 14	185-185	Self-employed - Dental plan	
SEM 15		Self-employed - Disability insurance	
_	186-186		
SEM_17	187-187	Self-employement - No suitable paid employment	
SEM 18	188-189	Self-employed - Main reason	75
SEM 21	190-190	Self-employed - Personal financial difficulties	
ETU 01	191-192	Future education - Highest level likely to get	
_			
ETU_02GR	193-194	Future education - Desired Highest level would like to get	
ETU_03	195-195	Future education - Obstacles	77
ETU 04	196-197	Obstacles - Future education - Reason for obstacles	77
ETU 05GR	198-198	Main activity expected after completion of school	
_			
ETU_08	199-199	Confidence in finding a job that matches level of education	
ETU_09	200-201	Cultural differences enrich place of study	79
ETU 10	202-202	Respect for cultural differences in place of study	79
WER 01	203-204	Being happy when working hard	
WER 03	205-206	Cannot wait to leave work at the end of the day	
_			
WER_04	207-208	Extra effort to get the job done without reward	
WER_05	209-210	Take pride in own work	82
WER 06	211-212	Being happiest if never had to work again in life	82
WER 07	213-214	Working drains energy from more important things	
WER_08	215-216	Best reward from working - Sense of accomplishment	
WER_09	217-218	Admiration for those who work hard	
JSR_01GR	219-219	Satisfaction with being own boss	85
JSR 02	220-220	Job satisfaction	85
JSR_02 JSR_03		Job satisfaction	
JSR_03	221-222	Reason for job dissatisfaction	86
JSR_03 JSR_04	221-222 223-223	Reason for job dissatisfaction	86 86
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05	221-222 223-223 224-224	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job	86 86 86
JSR_03 JSR_04	221-222 223-223	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job	86 86 86 87
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05	221-222 223-223 224-224	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job	86 86 86 87
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization	86 86 86 87 87
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform	86 86 86 87 87 88
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment	86 86 86 87 87 88 88
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work	86 86 87 87 88 88
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment	86 86 87 87 88 88
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work	86 86 87 87 88 88 89
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_01	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks	86 86 87 87 88 88 89 90
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work	86 86 87 87 88 88 89 90
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours	86 86 87 87 88 88 89 90 90
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work	86 86 87 87 88 88 89 90 90 91
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work	86 86 87 87 88 88 89 90 91 91 92
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work	86 86 87 87 88 88 89 90 91 91 92
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_06	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 90 91 91 92 92
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work	86 86 87 87 88 88 89 90 91 91 92 92 93
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_01	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 93
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 93 94
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03 WDR_03	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution Given colleagues work - Past month	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 93 94 94
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 93 94 94
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03 WDR_04	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239 240-241 242-242	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution Given colleagues work - Past month Taking credit for work completed by colleague	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 93 94 94 95
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03 WDR_04 WDR_05 WDR_05 WDR_06	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239 240-241 242-242 243-243	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution Given colleagues work - Past month Taking credit for work completed by colleague Help and support from colleagues	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 93 94 94 95 95
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03 WDR_04 WDR_05 WDR_07	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239 240-241 242-242 243-243 244-245	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team member responsible for work distribution Given colleagues work - Past month Taking credit for work completed by colleague Help and support from colleagues Help and support from manager or supervisor	86 86 87 87 88 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 94 95 95 96
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03 WDR_04 WDR_07 WDR_01	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239 240-241 242-242 243-243 244-245 246-246	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution Given colleagues work - Past month Taking credit for work completed by colleague Help and support from colleagues Help and support from manager or supervisor Others working hard	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 94 95 96 96
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03 WDR_04 WDR_07 WDR_01	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239 240-241 242-242 243-243 244-245 246-246 247-247	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution Given colleagues work - Past month Taking credit for work completed by colleague Help and support from colleagues Help and support from manager or supervisor Others working hard Fair work distribution	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 94 95 96 96 96
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03 WDR_04 WDR_07 WDR_01	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239 240-241 242-242 243-243 244-245 246-246	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution Given colleagues work - Past month Taking credit for work completed by colleague Help and support from colleagues Help and support from manager or supervisor Others working hard	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 94 95 96 96 96
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03 WDR_04 WDR_09 WDR_09 WDR_100	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239 240-241 242-242 243-243 244-245 246-246 247-247	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution Given colleagues work - Past month Taking credit for work completed by colleague Help and support from colleagues Help and support from manager or supervisor Others working hard Fair work distribution Opportunities to provide input into decisions	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 94 95 96 96 96 97
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03 WDR_04 WDR_09 WDR_05	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239 240-241 242-242 243-243 244-245 246-246 247-247 248-248 249-249	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution Given colleagues work - Past month Taking credit for work completed by colleague Help and support from colleagues Help and support from manager or supervisor Others working hard Fair work distribution Opportunities to provide input into decisions Job loss in the next 6 months	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 94 95 96 96 97 97
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03 WDR_04 WDR_09 WDR_05 WDR_05 WDR_01 STJ_01 STJ_01 STJ_02	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239 240-241 242-242 243-243 244-245 246-246 247-247 248-248 249-249 250-250	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution Given colleagues work - Past month Taking credit for work completed by colleague Help and support from colleagues Help and support from manager or supervisor Others working hard Fair work distribution Opportunities to provide input into decisions Job loss in the next 6 months Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 93 94 95 96 96 97 98
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03 WDR_04 WDR_09 WDR_05 WDR_05 SWDR_05 WDR_05	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239 240-241 242-242 243-243 244-245 246-246 247-247 248-248 249-249 250-250 251-251	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution Given colleagues work - Past month Taking credit for work completed by colleague Help and support from colleagues Help and support from manager or supervisor Others working hard Fair work distribution Opportunities to provide input into decisions Job loss in the next 6 months Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one Good prospects for career advancement	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 93 94 95 96 96 97 98 98
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03 WDR_04 WDR_05 SWDR_09 WDR_10 STJ_01 STJ_01 STJ_02 STJ_03 STJ_04	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239 240-241 242-242 243-243 244-245 246-246 247-247 248-248 249-249 250-250 251-251 252-252	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution Given colleagues work - Past month Taking credit for work completed by colleague Help and support from colleagues Help and support from manager or supervisor Others working hard Fair work distribution Opportunities to provide input into decisions Job loss in the next 6 months Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one Good prospects for career advancement Skill description in current job	86 86 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 93 94 95 96 96 97 98 99 99
JSR_03 JSR_04 JSR_05 JSR_06 JSR_07 JSR_08 JSR_09 JSR_10 WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07 WDR_01 WDR_02 WDR_03 WDR_04 WDR_09 WDR_05 WDR_05 SWDR_05 WDR_05	221-222 223-223 224-224 225-225 226-226 227-227 228-228 229-229 230-230 231-231 232-232 233-233 234-234 235-235 236-236 237-237 238-238 239-239 240-241 242-242 243-243 244-245 246-246 247-247 248-248 249-249 250-250 251-251	Reason for job dissatisfaction Planning to leave current job Reason for leaving current job Working condition improvement and delay leaving job Sense of belonging to the organization Motivation to perform Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work Management of workload Chosing sequence of tasks Quickly switch from one task to another at work Complete workload during regular working hours Has periods of "down time" at work Has fixed deadlines to meet at work Taking on more work without additional compensation Works in team work Team works well together Team member responsible for work distribution Given colleagues work - Past month Taking credit for work completed by colleague Help and support from colleagues Help and support from manager or supervisor Others working hard Fair work distribution Opportunities to provide input into decisions Job loss in the next 6 months Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one Good prospects for career advancement	86 86 87 87 88 89 90 91 91 92 93 94 95 96 96 97 98 99 99

STJ_07	255-255	Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training	100
STJ 08	256-256	Under/Over-qualification for current job	101
STJ_09	257-257	Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months	
STJ_10	258-258	Formal training paid for by yourself - Past 12 months	
STJ 11	259-259	Informal training from co-workers/supervisors - Past 12 months	102
STJ 12	260-260	Formal/Informal training - Improve job performance	
_	261-261		
STJ_13		Training - Improve job security	
STJ_14	262-262	Training - Improvement of prospects for future employment	104
CAB 01A	263-263	Employment benefits - Workplace pension plan	104
CAB 01B	264-264	Employment benefits - Paid sick leave	
_			
CAB_01C	265-265	Employment benefits - Paid vacation leave	
CAB_01D	266-266	Employment benefits - Disability insurance	105
CAB 01E	267-267	Employment benefits - Supplemental medical or dental care	106
CAB 01F	268-268	Employment benefits - Worker's compensation	
_			
CAB_01G	269-269	Employment benefits - Maternity/Parental	
CAB_01H	270-270	Employment benefits - Other	107
CAB_01I	271-271	Employment benefits - None of these	107
CAB 02	272-272	Formal job performance assessment at current work	
_			
CAB_03	273-273	Last date of formal job performance assessment	
CAB_04	274-274	Flexible schedule at work	109
CAB 05	275-275	Importance of flexible schedule	109
CAB 06	276-276	Getting a few hours off for family/personal matters	
_			
SFC_01	277-277	Good friends at work - Number	
SFC_02	278-278	Seeing work friends outside working hours	111
SFC 03	279-279	Feeling isolated at work	111
SFC 04GR	280-280	Isolation at work - Main reason	
_	281-282	Competing with colleagues - Last 12 months	
SFC_05			
SFC_06	283-283	Competing with colleagues - Effect on work	
SFC_07	284-285	Conflicts with managers or supervisors at work - Past 12 months	113
SFC 08	286-287	Conflicts with colleagues or co-workers - Past 12 months	113
SFC 09	288-289	Conflicts with employees or subordinates - Past 12 months	
_	290-291	Workplace enriched by cultural differences	
IWR_07			
IWR_08	292-292	Cultural differences respected in the workplace	
DBH_01	293-293	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Past 12 months	
DBH 02	294-294	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Frequency in past 12 months	116
DBH 03A	295-295	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on age	
DBH 03B	296-296	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sex	
—			
DBH_03C	297-297	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on race	
DBH_03D			117
DBH 03E	298-298	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on nationality	
DDIT OOL	298-298 299-299	•	
	299-299	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity	118
DBH_03F	299-299 300-300	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity	118 118
DBH_03F DBH_03G	299-299 300-300 301-301	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity	118 118 119
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability	118 118 119 119
DBH_03F DBH_03G	299-299 300-300 301-301	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity	118 118 119 119
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation	118 118 119 119 120
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language	118 118 119 119 120 120
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity	118 119 119 119 120 120
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons	118 119 119 120 120 120 121
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others	118 119 119 120 120 120 121
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others	118 119 119 120 120 120 121
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable	118 119 119 120 120 120 121 121
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 121 122
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04D	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Promotion or training was denied	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 122
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04D DBH_04E	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310 311-311	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 122 123 123
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04D DBH_04E DBH_04F	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310 311-311 312-312	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Promotion or training was denied Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 122 123 123
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04D DBH_04E	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310 311-311	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work Type of discrimination at work - Other	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 123 123 124 124
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04C DBH_04D DBH_04E DBH_04F DBH_04G	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310 311-311 312-312	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work Type of discrimination at work - Other	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 123 123 124 124
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04C DBH_04D DBH_04E DBH_04F DBH_04G DBH_05	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310 311-311 312-312 313-313 314-314	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work Type of discrimination at work - Other Verbal abuse - Past 12 months	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 122 123 123 124 124 124
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04C DBH_04D DBH_04E DBH_04F DBH_04G DBH_05 DBH_05 DBH_07	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310 311-311 312-312 313-313 314-314 315-315	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work Type of discrimination at work - Other Verbal abuse - Past 12 months Sexual harassment - Past 12 months	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 123 123 124 124 124 125
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04C DBH_04E DBH_04E DBH_04F DBH_04G DBH_05 DBH_07 DBH_09	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310 311-311 312-312 313-313 314-314 315-315 316-316	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Promotion or training was denied Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work Type of discrimination at work - Other Verbal abuse - Past 12 months Sexual harassment - Past 12 months Threats to your person - Past 12 months	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 123 124 124 124 125 125
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04D DBH_04E DBH_04E DBH_04G DBH_05 DBH_05 DBH_07 DBH_09 DBH_11	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310 311-311 312-312 313-313 314-314 315-315 316-316 317-317	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Promotion or training was denied Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work Type of discrimination at work - Other Verbal abuse - Past 12 months Sexual harassment - Past 12 months Threats to your person - Past 12 months Humiliating behaviour - Past 12 months	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 122 123 124 124 124 125 125
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04C DBH_04E DBH_04E DBH_04F DBH_04G DBH_05 DBH_07 DBH_09	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310 311-311 312-312 313-313 314-314 315-315 316-316	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Promotion or training was denied Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work Type of discrimination at work - Other Verbal abuse - Past 12 months Sexual harassment - Past 12 months Threats to your person - Past 12 months Humiliating behaviour - Past 12 months Physical violence - Past 12 months	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 123 123 124 124 125 125 126
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04D DBH_04E DBH_04E DBH_04G DBH_05 DBH_05 DBH_07 DBH_09 DBH_11	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310 311-311 312-312 313-313 314-314 315-315 316-316 317-317	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Promotion or training was denied Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work Type of discrimination at work - Other Verbal abuse - Past 12 months Sexual harassment - Past 12 months Threats to your person - Past 12 months Humiliating behaviour - Past 12 months	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 123 123 124 124 125 125 126
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04D DBH_04E DBH_04E DBH_04F DBH_05 DBH_05 DBH_07 DBH_09 DBH_11 DBH_13 HARASSED	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310 311-311 312-312 313-313 314-314 315-315 316-316 317-317 318-318 319-319	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Promotion or training was denied Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work Type of discrimination at work - Other Verbal abuse - Past 12 months Sexual harassment - Past 12 months Threats to your person - Past 12 months Humiliating behaviour - Past 12 months Physical violence - Past 12 months Unfair treatment or discrimination at work	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 123 123 124 124 125 125 126 126
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04C DBH_04E DBH_04E DBH_04F DBH_05 DBH_05 DBH_07 DBH_09 DBH_11 DBH_13 HARASSED DB2_01_1	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310 311-311 312-312 313-313 314-314 315-315 316-316 317-317 318-318 319-319 320-321	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Promotion or training was denied Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work Type of discrimination at work - Other Verbal abuse - Past 12 months Sexual harassment - Past 12 months Threats to your person - Past 12 months Humiliating behaviour - Past 12 months Physical violence - Past 12 months Unfair treatment or discrimination at work Verbal abuse at work - Past 12 months	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 123 123 124 124 125 125 126 126 127
DBH_03F DBH_03G DBH_03H DBH_03I DBH_03J DBH_03K DBH_03L DBH_04A DBH_04B DBH_04C DBH_04D DBH_04E DBH_04E DBH_04F DBH_05 DBH_05 DBH_07 DBH_09 DBH_11 DBH_13 HARASSED	299-299 300-300 301-301 302-302 303-303 304-304 305-305 306-306 307-307 308-308 309-309 310-310 311-311 312-312 313-313 314-314 315-315 316-316 317-317 318-318 319-319	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Promotion or training was denied Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work Type of discrimination at work - Other Verbal abuse - Past 12 months Sexual harassment - Past 12 months Threats to your person - Past 12 months Humiliating behaviour - Past 12 months Physical violence - Past 12 months Unfair treatment or discrimination at work	118 119 119 120 120 121 121 122 123 124 124 125 126 126 127 127

DB2 01 4	326-327	Humiliating behaviour at work - Past 12 months	129
DB2 01 5	328-329	Physical violence at work - Past 12 months	
DB2_02AA	330-330	Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager	
DB2 02AB	331-331	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	
_			
DB2_02AC	332-332	Persons responsible - Employee	
DB2_02AD	333-333	Persons responsible - Client or customer	
DB2_02AE	334-334	Persons responsible - Board member or shareholder	
DB2_02AF	335-335	Persons responsible - Other	132
DB2_02AG	336-336	Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager	132
DB2 02AH	337-337	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	133
DB2 02AI	338-338	Persons responsible - Employee	
DB2 02AJ	339-339	Persons responsible - Client or customer	
-		•	
DB2_02AL	340-340	Persons responsible - Other	
DB2_02AM	341-341	Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager	
DB2_02AN	342-342	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	
DB2_02AO	343-343	Persons responsible - Employee	
DB2_02AP	344-344	Persons responsible - Client or customer	136
DB2_02AR	345-345	Persons responsible - Other	136
DB2 02AS	346-346	Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager	136
DB2_02AT	347-347	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	
DB2 02AU	348-348	Persons responsible - Employee	
DB2_02AV	349-349	Persons responsible - Client or customer	
-			
DB2_02AW	350-350	Persons responsible - Board member or shareholder	
DB2_02AX	351-351	Persons responsible - Other	
DB2_02AZ	352-352	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	
DB2_02BB	353-353	Persons responsible - Client or customer	139
DB2_02BC	354-354	Persons responsible - Board member or shareholder	140
DB2 02BD	355-355	Persons responsible - Other	140
DB2_03_1	356-356	Addressing verbal abuse at work	
DB2 03 2	357-357	Addressing sexual harassment at work	
DB2_03_3	358-358	Addressing threats to your person at work	
DB2_03_4	359-359	Addressing humiliating behaviour at work	
DB2_03_5	360-360	Addressing physical violence at work	
DB2_04A	361-361	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Confronted the person directly	
DB2_04B	362-362	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Talked about it with someone else	143
DB2_04C	363-363	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Reported it to a manager	144
DB2 04D	364-364	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Filed a grievance	144
DB2 04E	365-365	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Other	
DB2_04F	366-366	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Confronted the person directly	
DB2 04G	367-367	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Talked about it with someone else	
DB2_04H	368-368	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Reported it to a manager	
DB2_04I	369-369	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Filed a grievance	
DB2_04J	370-370	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Other	
DB2_04K	371-371	Reaction - Threats to your person: Confronted the person	
DB2_04L	372-372	Reaction - Threats to your person: Talked about it with someone else	
DB2_04M	373-373	Reaction - Threats to your person: Reported it to a manager	148
DB2_04N	374-374	Reaction - Threats to your person: Filed a grievance	148
DB2 04O	375-375	Reaction - Threats to your person: Other	149
DB2_04P	376-376	Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Confronted the person	
DB2 04Q	377-377	Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Talked about it with someone else	
DB2_01Q	378-378	Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Reported it to a manager	
_		Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Filed a grievance	
DB2_04S	379-379	<u> </u>	
DB2_04T	380-380	Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Other	
DB2_04U	381-381	Reaction - Physical violence: Confronted the person directly	
DB2_04V	382-382	Reaction - Physical violence: Talked about it with someone else	
DB2_04W	383-383	Reaction - Physical violence: Reported it to a manager or supervisor	152
DB2_04X	384-384	Reaction - Physical violence: Filed a grievance	152
DB2_04Y	385-385	Reaction - Physical violence: Other	
DB2 05 1	386-386	Degree to which situation was resolved - Verbal abuse	
DB2 05 2	387-387	Degree to which situation was resolved - Sexual harassment	
DB2_05_3	388-388	Degree to which situation was resolved - Sexual harassment	
DB2_05_4	389-389	Degree to which situation was resolved - Humiliating behaviour	
DB2_05_5	390-390	Degree to which situation was resolved - Physical violence	100

ODA 01A	391-391	Fighing Post 10 months	155
ODA_01A	392-392	Fishing - Past 12 months	
ODA_01B			
ODA_01C	393-393	Foraging for food such as berries or mushrooms - Past 12 months	
ODA_01D ODA_01E	394-394 395-395	Snowmobiling, ATV or other off-road vehicle use - Past 12 months Tent camping - Past 12 months	
ODA_01E ODA_01F	396-396	Canoeing/Kayaking - Past 12 months	
ODA_01G	397-397	Hiking or backpacking - Past 12 months	
ODA_01H	398-398	Snowshoeing or cross-country skiing - Past 12 months	
ODA_011	399-399	Wildlife viewing or photography, outside the home - Past 12 months	
ODA_01J	400-400	Mountain biking - Past 12 months	
ODA_01K	400-400	Motor-boating or jet skiing - Past 12 months	
ODA_01L	402-402	Other outdoor activities - Past 12 months	
ODA_01M	403-403	Did not participate in outdoor activities - Past 12 months	
IUR 01	404-404	Use of technology - Internet	
IUR 05A	405-405	Owned devices - Desktop computer	
IUR_05B	406-406	Owned devices - Laptop or netbook	
IUR 05C	407-407	Owned devices - Tablet or e-Reader	
IUR 05D	408-408	Owned devices - Video game console	
IUR 05E	409-409	Owned devices - Internet-enabled or smart appliance	
IUR 05F	410-410	Owned devices - GPS device (standalone/portable or dash-mounted)	
IUR 05G	411-411	Owned devices - Smart phone	
IUR 05H	412-412	Owned devices - Non-smart cellular phone	
IUR 05I	413-413	Owned devices - Digital video camera or camera	
IUR 05J	414-414	Owned devices - Internet-enabled smart televison	
IUR 05K	415-415	Owned devices - Set-top/USB device to access Internet from TV	
IUR 05L	416-416	Owned devices - Wearable digital devices	
IUR 05M	417-417	Owned devices - None of these	
IUR 09	418-418	Use of technology - Help to communicate	
IUR 10	419-419	Use of technology - Save time	
IUR_11	420-420	Use of technology - Interfere with other things in life	
IUR 12	421-421	Use of technology - Help to be more creative	
IUR 13	422-422	Use of technology - Help make more informed decisions	
IUR 14	423-423	Use of technology - Effect on life in general	
HEH 01	424-424	Eating habits	
HEH 02	425-426	Eating out or buying take out dishes or snacks - Past month	
HEH 03	427-428	Types of meals or snacks eaten out or taken out most often	
HEH 04	429-430	Reason for eating out	
HEH_09	431-432	Purchasing take out dishes from grocery stores - Past month	172
HEH_10	433-433	Availability of nutritional information on menu	
HEH_11	434-434	Influence of nutritional information on order or purchase	173
GHT_01	435-435	Consulting nutritional information on food packaging	174
GHT_02	436-436	Type of nutritional information consulted most often	174
GHT_03	437-438	Reason for not consulting nutritional information	175
GHT_04	439-439	Change in eating habits to manage weight	175
DRR_110	440-441	Alcohol consumption	176
DCOG_FL	442-442	Learning disability status	
DDIS_FL	443-443	Disability status	
DHEA_FL	444-444	Hearing disability status	
DMEN_FL	445-445	Mental/Psychological disability status	
DPHY_FL	446-446	Physical disability status	
DUNK_FL	447-447	Unknown type of disability	
DVIS_FL	448-448	Seeing disability status	
SMK_05	449-449	Smoking at present time	
SRH_110	450-450	Self rated health in general	
SRH_115	451-451	Self rated mental health in general	
FAM_03	452-452	Level of satisfaction - Amount of time spent as a family	
FAM_04	453-453	Level of satisfaction - Quality of time spent as a family	
COM_01	454-455	Division of chores - Meal preparation	
COM_02	456-457	Division of chores - Taking care of housework	
COM_03	458-459	Division of chores - Grocery shopping	
COM_05	460-461	Division of chores - House maintenance and repairs	
COM_05	462-463	Division of chores - Outdoor work and garderning	
COM_06	464-465	Division of chores - Organizing household's social life	104

COM 07	466-467	Division of charge. Household finance and bill paying	105
_		Division of chores - Household finance and bill paying	
COM_08	468-469	Division of chores - Supervising the children	
COM_09	470-471	Division of chores - Taking the children to activities	
COM_10GR	472-472	Division of chores - Children's bed time activities	
COM_11	473-474	Division of chores - Helping the children with homework	
COM_12	475-476	Satisfaction with division of chores	
TMG_01	477-477	Impact of time spent on job on family responsibilities	
TMG_02	478-478	Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities	
TMG_03	479-479	Satisfaction with the balance between job and home life	
SMG_01	480-480	Level of stress in life	
SMG_02	481-482	Stress in life - Main source	
DOS_01	483-484	Level of satisfaction - Standard of living	.190
DOS_02	485-486	Level of satisfaction - Health	
DOS 03	487-488	Level of satisfaction - Achievement in life	191
DOS 04	489-490	Level of satisfaction - Personal relationships	
DOS_05	491-492	Level of satisfaction - Personal appearance	
DOS_06	493-494	Level of satisfaction - Feeling safe	
DOS 07	495-496	Level of satisfaction - Feeling part of the community	
DOS 08	497-498	Level of satisfaction - Time available to do things that we like doing	
DOS 09	499-500	Level of satisfaction - Quality of local environment	
DOS_10GR	501-501	Level of satisfaction - Life in Canada	
	502-502		
DOS_11		Experience in Canada	
SLM_01	503-504	Feelings about life as a whole	
OPP_01	505-505	Standard of living in current household	
OPP_02	506-506	Educational opportunities	
OPP_03	507-507	Employment opportunities	
OPP_04	508-508	Opportunities to acquire assets	
OPP_05	509-509	Opportunities for leisure and recreation	
OPP_06	510-510	Life opportunities - Next 5 years	
LAS_01	511-511	Life in 1 year	
LAS_02	512-513	Factors affecting life in 1 year	.201
		5 ,	
LAS_03	514-514	Financial situation in 1 year	.201
LAS_03 LAS_04	514-514 515-516		
_		Financial situation in 1 year	202
LAS_04	515-516	Financial situation in 1 year	202 202
LAS_04 RES_01	515-516 517-517	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year	202 202 203
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03	515-516 517-517 518-518	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges	202 202 203 .203
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong	202 202 203 .203 .204
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life	202 202 203 .203 .204 204
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on	202 203 .203 .204 .204 .205
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly	202 203 203 .203 .204 204 .205 205
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences	202 203 .203 .204 .204 .205 205 206
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on	202 203 .203 .204 .204 .205 205 206 206
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties	202 203 203 204 204 205 205 206 206 207
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class	202 203 203 204 204 205 205 206 206 207 207
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant	202 203 203 204 204 205 205 206 206 207 207 208
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent	202 203 .203 .204 204 .205 205 206 .207 207 208 208
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling	202 203 203 204 204 205 205 206 206 207 207 208 208 209
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain	202 203 203 204 204 205 206 206 207 207 208 208 209 209
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain	202 203 203 204 204 205 206 206 207 207 208 208 209 209 210
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31 ESC1_01	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533 534-534	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain Education - School Attendance	202 203 203 204 204 205 205 206 207 207 208 208 209 210 210
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31 ESC1_01 EDE_01	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533 534-534 535-535	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain Education - School Attendance Education - Type of institution	202 203 203 204 204 205 205 206 207 207 208 209 209 210 210 210
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31 ESC1_01 EDE_01 EDE_02	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533 534-534 535-535 536-536	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain Education - School Attendance Education - Type of institution Education - Enrollment status	202 203 203 204 204 205 205 206 207 207 208 209 210 210 211
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31 ESC1_01 EDE_01 EDE_02 EDE_05	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533 534-534 535-535 536-536 537-538	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain Education - School Attendance Education - Type of institution Education - Enrollment status Highest degree - Province/Territory	202 203 203 204 204 205 205 206 207 207 208 208 209 210 210 211 211
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31 ESC1_01 EDE_01 EDE_01 EDE_02 EDE_05 EDE_06GR	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533 534-534 535-535 536-536 537-538 539-540	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain Education - School Attendance Education - Type of institution Education - Enrollment status Highest degree - Province/Territory Highest degree - Year completed	202 203 203 204 204 205 205 206 207 207 208 209 210 210 210 211 211 212
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31 ESC1_01 EDE_01 EDE_01 EDE_02 EDE_05 EDE_06GR EDE_CAN	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533 534-534 535-535 536-536 537-538 539-540 541-541	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain Education - School Attendance Education - Type of institution Education - Enrollment status Highest degree - Province/Territory Highest degree - Year completed Highest certificate, diploma or degree - Country of education	202 203 203 204 204 205 205 206 207 207 208 209 210 210 211 211 212 212
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31 ESC1_01 EDE_01 EDE_02 EDE_05 EDE_06GR EDE_CAN EDE_MFS	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533 534-534 535-535 536-536 537-538 539-540 541-541 542-543	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to continue with normal life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain Education - School Attendance Education - Type of institution Education - Enrollment status Highest degree - Province/Territory Highest degree - Year completed Highest certificate, diploma or degree - Country of education Field of study - Highest certificate, diploma or degree	202 203 203 204 204 205 205 206 207 207 208 208 209 210 210 211 211 212 212 213
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31 ESC1_01 EDE_01 EDE_02 EDE_05 EDE_06GR EDE_CAN EDE_MFS EHG3_01	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533 534-534 535-535 536-536 537-538 539-540 541-541	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain Education - School Attendance Education - Type of institution Education - Enrollment status Highest degree - Province/Territory Highest degree - Year completed Highest certificate, diploma or degree - Country of education Field of study - Highest certificate, diploma or degree Education - Highest certificate, diploma or degree	202 203 203 204 204 205 206 206 207 207 208 208 209 210 210 211 211 212 212 213 213
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31 ESC1_01 EDE_01 EDE_01 EDE_02 EDE_05 EDE_06GR EDE_CAN EDE_MFS	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533 534-534 535-535 536-536 537-538 539-540 541-541 542-543	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to continue with normal life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain Education - School Attendance Education - Type of institution Education - Enrollment status Highest degree - Province/Territory Highest degree - Year completed Highest certificate, diploma or degree - Country of education Field of study - Highest certificate, diploma or degree	202 203 203 204 204 205 206 206 207 207 208 208 209 210 210 211 211 212 212 213 213
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31 ESC1_01 EDE_01 EDE_02 EDE_05 EDE_06GR EDE_CAN EDE_MFS EHG3_01	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533 534-534 535-535 536-536 537-538 539-540 541-541 542-543 544-545	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain Education - School Attendance Education - Type of institution Education - Enrollment status Highest degree - Province/Territory Highest degree - Year completed Highest certificate, diploma or degree - Country of education Field of study - Highest certificate, diploma or degree Education - Highest certificate, diploma or degree	202 203 203 204 205 206 206 207 207 208 208 209 210 210 211 211 212 212 213 213 214
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31 ESC1_01 EDE_01 EDE_02 EDE_05 EDE_06GR EDE_CAN EDE_MFS EHG3_01 EOP_200	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533 534-534 535-535 536-536 537-538 539-540 541-541 542-543 544-545 546-547	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain Education - School Attendance Education - Type of institution Education - Enrollment status Highest degree - Province/Territory Highest degree - Year completed Highest certificate, diploma or degree - Country of education Field of study - Highest certificate, diploma or degree Education - Highest certificate, diploma or degree Education - Highest certificate, diploma or degree Highest level of education - Spouse/Partner	202 203 203 204 205 206 206 207 207 208 208 209 210 211 211 212 212 213 213 214 214
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31 ESC1_01 EDE_01 EDE_02 EDE_05 EDE_06GR EDE_CAN EDE_MFS EHG3_01 EOP_200 RELIGFLG	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533 534-534 535-535 536-536 537-538 539-540 541-541 542-543 544-545 546-547 548-548	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain Education - School Attendance Education - Type of institution Education - Enrollment status Highest degree - Year completed Highest degree - Year completed Highest certificate, diploma or degree Education - Highest certificate, diploma or degree Highest level of education - Spouse/Partner Religious affiliation flag	202 203 203 204 204 205 206 207 207 208 209 210 210 211 212 212 213 214 214 215
LAS_04 RES_01 RES_02 RES_03 RES_04 RES_05 RES_06 RES_07 RES_08 RES_09 RES_10 PSC_01 DOR_120 DWELC LRD_10 DSQ_30 DSQ_31 ESC1_01 EDE_01 EDE_02 EDE_05 EDE_06GR EDE_CAN EDE_MFS EHG3_01 EOP_200 RELIGFLG RLR_110	515-516 517-517 518-518 519-519 520-520 521-521 522-522 523-523 524-524 525-525 526-526 527-527 528-528 529-529 530-531 532-532 533-533 534-534 535-535 536-536 537-538 539-540 541-541 542-543 544-545 546-547 548-548 549-549	Financial situation in 1 year Factors affecting financial situation in the next year Have enough energy to meet life's challenges Hopeful view of the future Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges Ability to admit when done something wrong Having something to look forward to in life Having people you can depend on Ability to bounce back quickly Ability to learn from difficult experiences Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties Social class Dwelling - Owner/Tenant Dwelling type of the respondent Period of time lived in dwelling Reoccuring pain Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain Education - School Attendance Education - Finollment status Highest degree - Province/Territory Highest degree - Year completed Highest certificate, diploma or degree - Country of education Field of study - Highest certificate, diploma or degree Education - Highest certificate, diploma or degree Highest level of education - Spouse/Partner Religious affiliation flag Importance of religious or spiritual beliefs	202 203 203 204 205 206 206 207 207 208 209 210 210 211 212 212 213 214 214 215 215

VISMINPR	553-553	Visible minority status of the respondent's spouse/partner	217
LAN 01	554-554	Knowledge of official languages	217
LANHMULT	555-555	Language spoken most often at home - Single or multiple	218
LANHOME	556-557	Language spoken most often at home - Collapsed	218
LANMT	558-559	Mother Tongue - Collapsed	
LANMTMUL	560-560	Mother Tongue - Single or multiple	220
TTLINCG2	561-562	Income - Personal income group (before tax)	
FAMINCG2	563-564	Family income - Family income group (before tax)	221
WTBS 001	565-574	Bootstrap weight #1 for personal weight - General	221
Topical Index			
Variable Index			233

Variable Name: RECID Length: 5.0 Position: 1

Question Name:

Concept: Record identification

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
RECID	00001 - 19609	19,609	30,078,789	100.0
Valid skip	99996	0	0	0
Don't know	99997	0	0	0
Refusal	99998	0	0	0
Not stated	99999	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WGHT_PER Length: 10.4 Position: 6

Question Name:

Concept: Person weight - General

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: See User's Guide, section on Estimation.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Person weight (general)	000	025.3099 - 17060.9949	19,609	30,078,789	100.0
Valid skip		99999.9996	0	0	0
Don't know		99999.9997	0	0	0
Refusal		99999.9998	0	0	0
Not stated		99999.9999	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SPLTSMPL Length: 1.0 Position: 16

Question Name:

Concept: Split Sample

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: Separate weights have been developed for the overall questionnaire (which excludes

Sports and Culture), the version with the Sports questions (excludes Culture) and the

version with the Culture questions (excludes Sports).

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Sports		1	9,765	14,966,489	49.8
Culture		2	9,844	15,112,300	50.2
Valid skip		6	0	0	0
Don't know		7	0	0	0
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: AGEARR10 Length: 2.0 Position: 17

Question Name:

Concept: Age group of the respondent when came to live permanently in Canada

Question Text:

Universe: BRTHCAN NE 1

Note: This derived variable indicates the age group of the respondent when they first came to

live permanently in Canada.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from BPR_Q15

and AGE.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
0 to 9 years	01	673	1,400,295	4.7
10 to 19 years	02	652	1,407,772	4.7
20 to 29 years	03	1,228	2,300,418	7.6
30 to 39 years	04	843	1,553,199	5.2
40 to 49 years	05	291	588,479	2.0
50 to 59 years	06	78	167,642	0.6
60 years and over	07	48	101,740	0.3
Valid skip	96	15,706	22,378,025	74.4
Don't know	97	18	17,564	0.1
Refusal	98	26	39,958	0.1
Not stated	99	46	123,696	0.4
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: AGECXRYG Length: 2.0 Position: 19

Question Name:

Concept: Age of respondent's youngest child in household

Question Text:

Universe: CXRFLAG = 1

Note: Includes birth, adopted or step-children.

Replaces AGECHRYC. Children's marital status was not collected.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
0 to 4 years	01	1,510	2,753,228	9.2
5 to 9 years	02	1,163	1,949,315	6.5
10 to 14 years	03	897	1,633,280	5.4
15 to 19 years	04	608	1,683,777	5.6
19 to 24 years	05	451	1,124,098	3.7
25 years and older	06	797	1,738,694	5.8
Valid skip	96	14,183	19,196,397	63.8
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: AGEFHSDG Length: 2.0 Position: 21

Question Name:

Concept: Age of respondent's father in household

Question Text:

Universe: FHSD = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
0 to 9 years	01	29	69,013	0.2
10 to 19 years	02	272	903,671	3.0
20 to 29 years	03	578	2,266,185	7.5
30 to 39 years	04	230	879,762	2.9
40 to 49 years	05	67	272,071	0.9
50 years and over	06	49	146,139	0.5
Valid skip	96	18,384	25,541,948	84.9
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: AGEGR10 Length: 2.0 Position: 23

Question Name:

Concept: Age group of respondent (groups of 10)

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
15 to 24 years	01	1,443	4,464,835	14.8
25 to 34 years	02	2,425	5,021,075	16.7
35 to 44 years	03	2,928	4,785,971	15.9
45 to 54 years	04	3,139	5,061,735	16.8
55 to 64 years	05	4,050	4,943,336	16.4
65 to 74 years	06	3,431	3,415,154	11.4
75 years and over	07	2,193	2,386,683	7.9
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: AGEHSDYG Length: 2.0 Position: 25

Question Name:

Concept: Age of youngest household member in respondent's household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
0 to 9 years	01	2,919	5,329,159	17.7
10 to 19 years	02	2,202	5,584,627	18.6
20 to 29 years	03	2,163	5,219,329	17.4
30 to 39 years	04	1,323	2,184,571	7.3
40 to 49 years	05	1,314	1,806,443	6.0
50 to 59 years	06	2,921	3,439,466	11.4
60 to 69 years	07	3,631	3,477,951	11.6
70 to 79 years	08	2,110	2,011,647	6.7
80 to 89 years	09	906	914,393	3.0
90 years and over	10	120	111,204	0.4
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: APRGRDIF Length: 2.0 Position: 27

Question Name:

Concept: Age difference between respondent and spouse/partner

Question Text: -

Universe: MARSTAT = 01 or 02

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Respondent is 11 or more years older	01	269	446,056	1.5
Respondent is 6 to 10 years older	02	836	1,386,060	4.6
Respondent is 5 years older	03	387	661,862	2.2
Respondent is 4 years older	04	499	814,149	2.7
Respondent is 3 years older	05	704	1,247,110	4.1
Respondent is 2 years older	06	848	1,370,417	4.6
Respondent is 1 year older	07	1,097	1,805,911	6.0
Respondent and spouse/partner are same	08	1,378	2,305,109	7.7
age				
Respondent is 1 year younger	09	1,034	1,654,314	5.5
Respondent is 2 years younger	10	874	1,377,708	4.6
Respondent is 3 years younger	11	719	1,066,991	3.5
Respondent is 4 years younger	12	544	865,803	2.9
Respondent is 5 years younger	13	389	629,046	2.1
Respondent is 6 to 10 years younger	14	886	1,465,574	4.9
Respondent is 11 or more years younger	15	306	570,151	1.9
Valid skip	96	8,839	12,412,528	41.3
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: AGEPRG10 Length: 2.0 Position: 29

Question Name:

Concept: Age group of respondent's spouse/partner (groups of 10)

Question Text:

Universe: MARSTAT = 01 or 02

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
15 to 24 years	01	104	237,481	0.8
25 to 34 years	02	1,317	2,639,404	8.8
35 to 44 years	03	1,988	3,586,393	11.9
45 to 54 years	04	1,949	3,771,468	12.5
55 to 64 years	05	2,527	3,692,515	12.3
65 to 74 years	06	1,993	2,419,724	8.0
75 years and over	07	892	1,319,275	4.4
Valid skip	96	8,839	12,412,528	41.3
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Tot	al	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEX Length: 1.0 Position: 31

Question Name:

Concept: Sex of respondent

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from the house-

hold roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Male	1	8,782	14,843,908	49.4
Female	2	10,827	15,234,880	50.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: MARSTAT Length: 2.0 Position: 32

Question Name:

Concept: Marital status of the respondent

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Married	01	9,426	14,878,027	49.5
Living common-law	02	1,791	3,382,384	11.2
Widowed	03	1,775	1,383,757	4.6
Separated	04	635	649,754	2.2
Divorced	05	1,666	1,511,304	5.0
Single, never married	06	4,316	8,273,564	27.5
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEXPR Length: 1.0 Position: 34

Question Name:

Concept: Sex of respondent's spouse/partner living in the household

Question Text: -

Universe: MARSTAT = 01, 02

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Male spouse/partner in the household	1	5,567	8,673,889	28.8
Female spouse/partner in the household	2	5,203	8,992,372	29.9
Valid skip	6	8,839	12,412,528	41.3
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: PRTYPEC Length: 1.0 Position: 35

Question Name:

Concept: Type of partner respondent has living in the household

Question Text:

Universe: MARSTAT = 01 or 02

Note: Total for this variable includes respondents who declared having a spouse/partner in

the household roster. In some cases, respondents, who reported being widowed, separated, divorced, or single (never married) in the household roster or, later reported that

someone in the household was their husband/wife or common-law partner.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Respondent has no partner in the household	0	8,838	12,412,126	41.3
Respondent has a married partner in the household	1	8,979	14,304,774	47.6
Respondent has a common-law partner in the household	2	1,638	3,097,481	10.3
Respondent has a same sex partner in the household	3	154	264,407	0.9
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CHH0014C Length: 1.0 Position: 36

Question Name:

Concept: Child(ren) in household - 0 to 14 years

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates the number of children aged from 0 to 14 years living in

the respondent's household.

This variable is capped at three or more children.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from the house-

hold roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	0	15,459	21,950,239	73.0
One	1	1,895	4,025,527	13.4
Two	2	1,669	2,962,527	9.8
Three or more	3	586	1,140,497	3.8
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CHINHSDC Length: 1.0 Position: 37

Question Name:

Concept: Respondent's child(ren) in household - Any age/marital status

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates the number of respondent's children living in the house-

hold (any age or marital status).

Includes birth, adopted and step-children.

This variable is capped at four or more children.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	0	14,183	19,196,397	63.8
One	1	2,588	4,800,490	16.0
Two	2	2,126	4,337,155	14.4
Three	3	580	1,374,996	4.6
Four or more	4	132	369,750	1.2
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Tota	l	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Variable Name: CXR0014C Length: 1.0 Position: 38

Question Name:

Concept: Respondent's child(ren) in household - 0 to 14 years

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates the number of respondent's children 0 to 14 years of age

living in the household.

Includes birth, adopted and step-children.

This variable is capped at three or more children.

Replaces CHR0014C. Children's marital status was not collected in 2016.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	0	16,039	23,742,966	78.9
One	1	1,549	2,927,188	9.7
Two	2	1,516	2,524,284	8.4
Three or more	3	505	884,352	2.9
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CXRFLAG Length: 1.0 Position: 39

Question Name:

Concept: Child(ren) of the respondent living in the household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: Includes birth, adopted or step-children.

Replaces CHRFLAG. Children's marital status was not collected in 2016.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	5,426	10,882,392	36.2
No	2	14,183	19,196,397	63.8
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CXRTIME6 Length: 2.0 Position: 40

Question Name:

Concept: Age group of respondent's child(ren) in household

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: Includes birth, adopted and step-children.

Replaces CHRTIME6. Children's marital status was not collected in 2016.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
No child under 19 years of age at home	01	15,542	22,358,714	74.3
All children under 5 years of age	02	837	1,539,640	5.1
All children between 5 and 12 years of age	03	1,149	1,639,595	5.5
All children 13 years of age and older	04	817	2,020,300	6.7
At least one child under 5 years of age but	05	673	1,213,587	4.0
not all children				
Other	06	591	1,306,951	4.3
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: PARNUM Length: 1.0 Position: 42

Question Name:

Concept: Number of parents the respondent has in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	0	17,884	24,210,855	80.5
One parent	1	637	1,698,857	5.6
Two parents	2	1,088	4,169,077	13.9
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LIVARR08 Length: 2.0 Position: 43

Question Name:

Concept: Living arrangement of respondent's household (8 categories)

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey 2016, Canadians at Work and Home, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Under 25 years - Not living with parents	01	363	710,156	2.4
Under 25 years - Living with both parents	02	781	2,888,942	9.6
Under 25 years - Living with mother only	03	221	639,648	2.1
Under 25 years - Living with father only	04	70	198,949	0.7
25 years of age or older - Not living with parents	05	17,556	23,684,345	78.7
25 years of age or older - Living with both parents	06	289	1,170,063	3.9
25 years of age or older - Living with mother only	07	268	635,493	2.1
25 years of age or older - Living with father only	08	61	151,191	0.5
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LIVARR11 Length: 2.0 Position: 45

Question Name:

Concept: Living arrangement of respondent's household (11 categories)

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: Frequencies for answer categories 02, 03, 04 and 05 include respondents who declared

having a spouse/partner in the household roster.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Living alone	01	5,462	4,113,446	13.7
Living with spouse only	02	6,150	7,650,724	25.4
Living with spouse and child(ren) < 25 years	03	3,603	7,065,422	23.5
Living with spouse and child(ren) 25 years or older	04	421	905,493	3.0
Living with spouse and other	05	241	641,526	2.1

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Living without spouse but with chil(ren) <	06	794	1,124,603	3.7
25 years	07	000	440 704	4.4
Living without spouse but with chil(ren) 25 years and older	07	260	416,734	1.4
Living with two parents	08	1,055	4,055,324	13.5
Living with one parent	09	563	1,515,203	5.0
Multiple person household - Other living arrangement	10	921	2,351,991	7.8
Multiple person household - Relationships undefined	11	139	238,322	0.8
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: FHSD Length: 1.0 Position: 47

Question Name:

Concept: Respondent's father in household

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,225	4,536,840	15.1
No	2	18,384	25,541,948	84.9
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: MHSD Length: 1.0 Position: 48

Question Name:

Concept: Respondent's mother in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,589	5,497,046	18.3
No	2	18,020	24,581,742	81.7
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: AGEMHSDG Length: 2.0 Position: 49

Question Name:

Concept: Age of respondent's mother in household

Question Text:

Universe: MHSD = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
0 to 9 years		01	71	202,634	0.7
10 to 19 years		02	460	1,652,001	5.5
20 to 29 years		03	652	2,441,327	8.1
30 to 39 years		04	192	654,637	2.2
40 to 49 years		05	103	300,820	1.0
50 years and over		06	111	245,629	8.0
Valid skip		96	18,020	24,581,742	81.7
Don't know		97	0	0	0
Refusal		98	0	0	0
Not stated		99	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: GRFHSD Length: 1.0 Position: 51

Question Name:

Concept: Respondent's grandfather in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	28	124,220	0.4
No	2	19,581	29,954,569	99.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: GRMHSD Length: 1.0 Position: 52

Question Name:

Concept: Respondent's grandmother in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	72	347,297	1.2
No	2	19,537	29,731,491	98.8
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SONHSD Length: 1.0 Position: 53

Question Name:

Concept: Number of respondent's sons in household

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: This variable is capped at four or more children.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	0	15,923	22,535,905	74.9
One	1	2,680	5,194,682	17.3
Two	2	851	1,934,418	6.4
Three	3	132	335,420	1.1
Four or more	4	23	78,364	0.3
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Page 24 - 240
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Variable Name: DAUHSD Length: 1.0 Position: 54

Question Name:

Concept: Number of respondent's daughters in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: This variable is capped at four or more children.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	0	16,146	22,961,941	76.3
One	1	2,596	5,296,994	17.6
Two	2	726	1,474,005	4.9
Three	3	126	307,023	1.0
Four or more	4	15	38,826	0.1
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SOLHSDC Length: 1.0 Position: 55

Question Name:

Concept: Number of respondent's older sisters in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	0	19,382	29,120,513	96.8
One	1	214	870,798	2.9
Two or more	2	13	87,477	0.3
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: GRSOHSDC Length: 1.0 Position: 56

Question Name:

Concept: Number of respondent's grandsons in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	0	19,484	29,721,366	98.8
One	1	102	278,138	0.9
Two or more	2	23	79,285	0.3
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: GRCHHSDC Length: 1.0 Position: 57

Question Name:

Concept: Number of respondent's grandchildren in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	0	19,418	29,578,849	98.3
One	1	119	269,349	0.9
Two	2	54	161,390	0.5
Three or more	3	17	67,810	0.2
Valid skip	6	1	1,391	0.0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: GRDAHSDC Length: 1.0 Position: 58

Question Name:

Concept: Number of respondent's granddaughters in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	0	19,498	29,790,226	99.0
One	1	87	208,398	0.7
Two or more	2	24	80,165	0.3
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: BRHSDC Length: 2.0 Position: 59

Question Name:

Concept: Number of respondent's brothers in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	00	18,935	27,432,424	91.2
One	01	548	1,971,429	6.6
Two	02	112	599,040	2.0
Three or more	03	14	75,896	0.3
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: BROHSDC Length: 2.0 Position: 61

Question Name:

Concept: Number of respondent's older brothers in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	00	19,360	29,023,061	96.5
One	01	227	923,847	3.1
Two or more	02	22	131,880	0.4
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SIHSDC Length: 2.0 Position: 63

Question Name:

Concept: Number of respondent's sisters in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	00	18,991	27,540,211	91.6
One	01	528	2,093,094	7.0
Two	02	70	363,910	1.2
Three or more	03	20	81,573	0.3
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ILHSDC Length: 2.0 Position: 65

Question Name:

Concept: Number of respondent's in-laws in the household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	00	19,328	28,938,837	96.2
One	01	224	804,659	2.7
Two	02	40	200,905	0.7
Three or more	03	17	134,388	0.4
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ORELHSDC Length: 2.0 Position: 67

Question Name:

Concept: Number of other people related to respondent in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	00	19,345	29,066,019	96.6
One	01	188	603,458	2.0
Two	02	43	211,853	0.7
Three	03	19	116,515	0.4
Four or more	04	14	80,944	0.3
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: UNRLHSDC Length: 2.0 Position: 69

Question Name:

Concept: Number of people unrelated to respondent in household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	00	19,006	28,622,724	95.2
One	01	469	991,146	3.3
Two	02	94	286,963	1.0
Three	03	24	96,760	0.3
Four or more	04	16	81,196	0.3
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: HSDSIZEC Length: 2.0 Position: 71

Question Name:

Concept: Household size of respondent

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: This variable is capped at six or more household members.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from the house-

hold roster.

<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
01	5,462	4,113,446	13.7
02	7,432	9,464,062	31.5
03	2,803	5,576,549	18.5
04	2,580	6,038,558	20.1
05	906	2,961,991	9.8
06	426	1,924,183	6.4
96	0	0	0
97	0	0	0
98	0	0	0
99	0	0	0
	19,609	30,078,789	100.0
	01 02 03 04 05 06 96 97 98	01 5,462 02 7,432 03 2,803 04 2,580 05 906 06 426 96 0 97 0 98 0	01 5,462 4,113,446 02 7,432 9,464,062 03 2,803 5,576,549 04 2,580 6,038,558 05 906 2,961,991 06 426 1,924,183 96 0 0 97 0 0 98 0 0 99 0 0

Variable Name: HSDELIGC Length: 1.0 Position: 73

Question Name:

Concept: Number of members in respondent's household 15 years of age or older

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: This variable is capped at four or more members.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from the house-

hold roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
One member	1	5,907	4,495,436	14.9
Two members	2	9,886	13,431,007	44.7
Three members	3	2,294	5,706,395	19.0
Four or more members	4	1,522	6,445,950	21.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: MULTIGEN Length: 1.0 Position: 74

Question Name:

Concept: Three generations or more in the respondent's household

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from household

roster.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	257	1,036,457	3.4
No	2	19,352	29,042,332	96.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LUC_RST Length: 1.0 Position: 75

Question Name:

Concept: Population centre indicator

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: For definitions of Census Metropolitan Area (CMA), Census Agglomeration (CA) and

Rural and Small population centre areas, refer to Statistics Canada (2012) Illustrated Glossary (Ottawa: Statistics Canada, Catalogue no. 92-195-XWE). An electronic version is available at http://www.statcan.gc.ca/pub/92-195-x/92-195-x2011001-eng.htm

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from PCODE,

PRV.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Larger urban population centres (CMA/CA)	1	15,350	25,205,404	83.8
Rural areas and small population centres (non CMA/CA)	2	3,629	4,750,736	15.8
Prince Edward Island	3	630	122,649	0.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: PRV Length: 2.0 Position: 76

Question Name:

Concept: Province of residence

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates the province of residence of the respondent.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from PCODE.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Newfoundland and Labroador	10	1,295	447,558	1.5
Prince Edward Island	11	630	122,649	0.4
Nova Scotia	12	1,264	804,964	2.7
New Brunswick	13	1,287	634,908	2.1
Quebec	24	3,132	6,958,591	23.1
Ontario	35	5,069	11,653,140	38.7
Manitoba	46	1,274	1,056,120	3.5
Saskatchewan	47	1,374	918,168	3.1
Alberta	48	1,737	3,457,504	11.5
British Columbia	59	2,547	4,025,186	13.4
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: BPR_16 Length: 1.0 Position: 78

Question Name: BPR_Q16

Concept: Landed immigrant status

Question Text: Are you now, or have you ever been a landed immigrant in Canada?

Universe: BRTHCAN NE 1

Note: A landed immigrant, or permanent resident, is a person who has been granted the right

to live in Canada permanently by immigration authorities.

Source: General Social Survey, Social Identity, 2013, adapted from BPR_Q16.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,383	6,668,035	22.2
No	2	480	962,949	3.2
Valid skip	6	15,706	22,378,025	74.4
Don't know	7	31	57,829	0.2
Refusal	8	6	7,104	0.0
Not stated	9	3	4,847	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: BRTHCAN Length: 1.0 Position: 79

Question Name:

Concept: Place of birth of respondent - Canada

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates if a respondent was born in Canada or outside Canada

based on a variant of the Standard Classification of Countries and Areas of Interest

(SCCAI) 2011.

For more information about the variant of SCCAI, please refer to:

http://www23.statcan.gc.ca/imdb/p3VD.pl?Function=getVD&TVD=128099

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from BPR_B01.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Born in Canada	1	15,706	22,378,025	74.4
Born outside Canada	2	3,869	7,657,797	25.5
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	14	16,912	0.1
Refusal	8	13	18,621	0.1
Not stated	9	7	7,434	0.0
•	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: BRTHFCAN Length: 1.0 Position: 80

Question Name:

Concept: Place of birth of respondent's father - Canada

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates if a respondent's father was born in Canada or outside

Canada based on a variant of the Standard Classification of Countries and Areas of

Interest (SCCAI) 2011.

For more information about the variant of SCCAI, please refer to:

http://www23.statcan.gc.ca/imdb/p3VD.pl?Function=getVD&TVD=128099

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from BPR_B09.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Born in Canada	1	13,523	18,431,584	61.3
Born outside Canada	2	5,880	11,346,505	37.7
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	135	195,324	0.6
Refusal	8	39	73,093	0.2
Not stated	9	32	32,283	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: BRTHMCAN Length: 1.0 Position: 81

Question Name:

Concept: Place of birth of respondent's mother - Canada

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates if a respondent's mother was born in Canada or outside

Canada based on a variant of the Standard Classification of Countries and Areas of

Interest (SCCAI) 2011.

For more information about the variant of SCCAI, please refer to:

http://www23.statcan.gc.ca/imdb/p3VD.pl?Function=getVD&TVD=128099

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from BPR_B03.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Born in Canada	1	13,791	18,757,647	62.4
Born outside Canada	2	5,706	11,158,234	37.1
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	61	95,049	0.3
Refusal	8	35	50,712	0.2
Not stated	9	16	17,146	0.1
	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: BRTHPCAN Length: 1.0 Position: 82

Question Name:

Concept: Place of birth of respondent's spouse - Canada

Question Text:

Universe: MARSTAT = 01 or 02

Note: This derived variable indicates if a respondent's spouse/partner was born in Canada

or outside Canada based on a variant of the Standard Classification of Countries and

Areas of Interest (SCCAI) 2011.

For more information about the variant of SCCAI, please refer to:

http://www23.statcan.gc.ca/imdb/p3VD.pl?Function=getVD&TVD=128099

This question was not consistently asked of the target population.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from BPP_Q10

and BPP_S10.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Born in Canada	1	7,852	11,787,017	39.2
Born outside Canada	2	2,056	4,383,345	14.6
Valid skip	6	8,392	11,818,378	39.3
Don't know	7	12	30,028	0.1
Refusal	8	10	8,737	0.0
Not stated	9	1,287	2,051,283	6.8
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: BRTHPRVC Length: 2.0 Position: 83

Question Name:

Concept: Province of birth of respondent

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from BPR_Q02.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Newfoundland and Labrador	01	1,352	626,840	2.1
Prince Edward Island	02	489	117,506	0.4
Nova Scotia	03	1,146	839,476	2.8
New Brunswick	04	1,128	664,288	2.2
Quebec	05	2,256	4,782,974	15.9
Ontario	06	4,409	8,965,913	29.8
Manitoba	07	1,138	1,071,010	3.6
Saskatchewan	80	1,337	1,051,850	3.5
Alberta	09	1,178	2,137,275	7.1
British Columbia	10	1,231	2,057,830	6.8
Yukon/Northwest Territories/Nunavut	11	30	50,652	0.2
Countries outside Canada	12	3,869	7,657,797	25.5
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	21	25,736	0.1
Refusal	98	16	21,288	0.1
Not stated	99	9	8,353	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DCIT Length: 2.0 Position: 85

Question Name:

Concept: Citizenship status

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates the citizenship status of immigrants to Canada and the

Canadian-born population. It includes information on the number of people who are Canadian citizens and the number of people who hold citizenships of other countries

(including multiple citizenships).

The look-up table for countries of citizenship will soon be available on the Statistics Canada website. In the meantime, this table is provided in the Microdata User Guide.

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Canadian citizen by birth only	01	10,844	15,864,335	52.7
Canadian citizen by birth and	02	160	354,472	1.2
othercitizenship(s)	03	1.116	2 205 610	7.3
Canadian citizen by naturalization only		, -	2,205,619	_
Canadian citizen by naturalization and	04	685	1,466,020	4.9
other citizenship(s)				
Other citizenship(s) non-Canadian only	05	634	1,352,100	4.5
Undetermined	06	6,170	8,836,242	29.4
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IMMSTAT Length: 1.0 Position: 87

Question Name:

Concept: Immigration status

Question Text: -

Universe: BPR_16 = 1

Note: This derived variable indicates whether respondent is an immigrant or not. An "im-

migrant"(or permanent resident) is a person who has been granted the right to live in Canada permanently by immigration authorities. Immigrants who have obtained Cana-

dian citizenship by naturalization are included in this category.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from BPR_16.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Immigrant	1	3,383	6,668,035	22.2
Non immigrant	2	16,226	23,410,754	77.8
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RECIMM Length: 1.0 Position: 88

Question Name:

Concept: Recent immigrant

Question Text:

Universe: (2016 - BPR_17) LE 10

Note: Recent immigrants are those who settled in Canada ten or less than ten years ago.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from CURREN-

TYEAR and BPR_Q17.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Recent Immigrant		1	826	1,850,798	6.2
Not a recent immigrant		2	2,470	4,645,873	15.4
Valid skip		6	16,226	23,410,754	77.8
Don't know		7	68	136,871	0.5
Refusal		8	19	34,493	0.1
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: YRARRI Length: 2.0 Position: 89

Question Name:

Concept: Range of years when respondent first came to Canada

Question Text:

Universe: BRTHCAN NE 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from BPR_Q15.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Prior to 1946	01	28	22,335	0.1
1946 to 1959	02	452	595,607	2.0
1960 to 1964	03	148	189,024	0.6
1965 to 1969	04	295	401,634	1.3
1970 to 1974	05	256	353,468	1.2
1975 to 1979	06	213	355,108	1.2
1980 to 1984	07	165	268,726	0.9
1985 to 1989	08	250	532,886	1.8
1990 to 1994	09	314	728,146	2.4
1995 to 1999	10	292	764,769	2.5
2000 to 2004	11	374	977,881	3.3
2005 to 2009	12	441	974,865	3.2
2010 to 2014	13	528	1,196,834	4.0
2015 to 2016	14	67	171,946	0.6
Valid skip	96	15,706	22,378,025	74.4
Don't know	97	18	17,564	0.1
Refusal	98	16	26,273	0.1
Not stated	99	46	123,696	0.4
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LIP_10 Length: 1.0 Position: 91

Question Name: LIP_Q10

Concept: Immigration programs

Question Text: Under which of the following broad immigration programs did you become a landed im-

migrant in Canada?

Universe: BPR_16 = 1

Note: Some response categories were abbreviated due to space restrictions. Full text is as

follows:

2 The program of re-unification with a family member already in Canada

3 The points system (skilled workers and professionals, investors, entrepreneurs and

self-employed persons)

Source: General Social Survey, Social Identity, 2013, question LIP_Q10.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
The refugee program	1	286	620,052	2.1
The program of re-unification with a family member alread	2	1,193	2,405,345	8.0
The points system (skilled workers and professionals, inv	3	1,407	2,788,899	9.3
Other - Specify	4	228	369,179	1.2
Valid skip	6	16,226	23,410,754	77.8
Don't know	7	163	316,158	1.1
Refusal	8	19	38,944	0.1
Not stated	9	87	129,458	0.4
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LIP_15 Length: 1.0 Position: 92

Question Name: LIP_Q15

Concept: Immigration selection system - Points system

Question Text: Was it you or another family member who applied under the points system?

Universe: LIP_10 = 3

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Social Identity, 2013, question LIP_Q15.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Respondent	1	675	1,236,749	4.1
Family member of respondent	2	521	1,150,185	3.8
Valid skip	6	18,202	27,289,889	90.7
Don't know	7	8	16,356	0.1
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	203	385,609	1.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: MAR_110 Length: 2.0 Position: 93

Question Name: MAR_Q110

Concept: Main activity - Past 12 months

Question Text: During the past 12 months, what was your main activity?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, adapted from MAR_Q110.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Working at a paid job or self-employed	01	10,380	16,826,218	55.9
Looking for paid work	02	305	552,720	1.8
Going to school	03	1,236	3,750,679	12.5
Caring for children	04	428	703,945	2.3
Household work	05	383	579,968	1.9
Retired	06	5,695	5,976,194	19.9
Maternity/Paternity or parental leave	07	121	221,671	0.7
Long term illness	80	625	729,775	2.4
Volunteering or care-giving other than for	09	154	174,785	0.6
children				
Other - Specify	10	103	173,224	0.6
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	5	5,903	0.0
Not stated	99	174	383,709	1.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: MAR_133 Length: 1.0 Position: 95

Question Name: MAR_Q133

Concept: Employment - Last week

Question Text: Did you have a paid job or were you self-employed last week?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, adapted from MAR_Q133.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	10,855	18,451,637	61.3
No	2	8,739	11,602,000	38.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	2	5,434	0.0
Refusal	8	1	1,139	0.0
Not stated	9	12	18,580	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: MAR_134 Length: 1.0 Position: 96

Question Name: MAR_Q134

Concept: Looking for a job - Last four weeks

Question Text: In the last four weeks, did you look for a job?

Universe: MAR_133 NE 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, adapted from MAR_Q134.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	773	1,483,256	4.9
No	2	7,974	10,138,393	33.7
Valid skip	6	10,855	18,451,637	61.3
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	2	1,488	0.0
Not stated	9	5	4,015	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: MAR_135 Length: 1.0 Position: 97

Question Name: MAR_Q135

Concept: Employed at any time - Past 12 months

Question Text: Did you have a paid job or were you self-employed at any time during the past 12

months?

Universe: MAR_133 NE 1 and MAR_110 NE 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, adapted from MAR_Q135.

Answer Categories		<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes		1	869	1,696,724	5.6
No		2	7,200	8,952,663	29.8
Valid skip		6	11,525	19,411,768	64.5
Don't know		7	2	871	0.0
Refusal		8	2	1,488	0.0
Not stated		9	11	15,275	0.1
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: MAR_137 Length: 1.0 Position: 98

Question Name: MAR_Q137

Concept: Currently retired

Question Text: Are you currently retired?

Universe: $MAR_135 = 1$ and AGE > 45 and MAR_110 NE 6

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	169	159,586	0.5
No	2	376	485,359	1.6
Valid skip	6	19,041	29,393,104	97.7
Don't know	7	1	189	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	22	40,551	0.1
Tota	ıl	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: REW_10 Length: 1.0 Position: 99

Question Name: REW_Q10

Concept: Ever worked at paid job/own business

Question Text: Have you ever worked at a paid job or at your own business?

Universe: MAR_110 NE 1 and MAR_133 NE 1 and MAR_135 NE 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, adapted from REW_Q10.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	6,379	7,382,137	24.5
No	2	827	1,575,178	5.2
Valid skip	6	12,394	21,108,492	70.2
Don't know	7	4	6,224	0.0
Refusal	8	1	339	0.0
Not stated	9	4	6,419	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: REW_40 Length: 1.0 Position: 100

Question Name: REW_Q40

Concept: Retirement from a paid job/own business

Question Text: Have you ever retired from a paid job or your own business?

Universe: MAR_110 NE 6

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Family, Social Support and Retirement, 2007, question MAR_Q150.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	251	233,837	0.8
No	2	1,247	2,049,558	6.8
Valid skip	6	18,103	27,787,690	92.4
Don't know	7	3	1,398	0.0
Refusal	8	1	1,139	0.0
Not stated	9	4	5,167	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: Position: 101 WET_110 Length: 2.0

Question Name: WET_Q110

Concept: Number of weeks employed - Past 12 months

Question Text: For how many weeks during the past 12 months were you employed?

Universe: $MAR_{110} = 1 \text{ or } MAR_{133} = 1 \text{ or } MAR_{135} = 1$

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, adapted from WET_Q110.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Weeks	01 - 52	12,257	20,855,984	69.3
Valid skip	96	7,215	8,970,297	29.8
Don't know	97	84	162,681	0.5
Refusal	98	7	9,271	0.0
Not stated	99	46	80,556	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WET_120 Length: 1.0 Position: 103

Question Name: WET_Q120

Concept: Employment type during weeks employed

Question Text: Were you mainly a paid worker, self-employed or an unpaid family worker?

Universe: $MAR_{110} = 1 \text{ or } MAR_{133} = 1 \text{ or } MAR_{135} = 1$

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, adapted from WET_Q120.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
A paid worker	1	10,483	18,187,220	60.5
Self-employed	2	1,841	2,787,470	9.3
An unpaid family worker	3	46	79,552	0.3
Valid skip	6	7,215	8,970,297	29.8
Don't know	7	4	23,523	0.1
Refusal	8	1	308	0.0
Not stated	9	19	30,420	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: Position: 104 **CUREMPLO** Length: 1.0

Question Name:

Concept: Respondent currently employed

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable determines if respondent is currently employed as a paid worker

or self-employee or non-worker.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from MAR Q110,

MAR_Q133, MAR_Q135, WET_Q110, WET_Q120 and WHW_Q120.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Current paid employee	1	8,820	15,167,318	50.4
Current self-employed	2	1,529	2,347,914	7.8
Current non-worker	3	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WLY_145 Length: 2.0 Position: 105

Question Name: WLY_Q145

Concept: Number of weeks worked at the job - Past 12 months

Question Text: During the past 12 months, for how many weeks did you work at this job?

Universe: MAR_110 = 1 or MAR_133 = 1 or MAR_135 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Weeks	01 - 52	12,196	20,746,465	69.0
Valid skip	96	7,215	8,970,297	29.8
Don't know	97	114	222,013	0.7
Refusal	98	11	19,389	0.1
Not stated	99	73	120,624	0.4
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WLY_147 Length: 2.0 Position: 107

Question Name: WLY_Q147

Concept: Number of persons employed at work location

Question Text: About how many persons are employed at the location where you [work/worked]?

Universe: MAR_110 = 1 or MAR_133 = 1 or MAR_135 = 1 and WET_120 = 1, DK, RF or NS

Note:

Source: Labour Force Survey, 2012, adapted from LFI_Q260.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Less than 5	01	989	1,579,448	5.3
Between 5 and 19	02	2,294	4,066,539	13.5
Between 20 and 49	03	1,861	3,230,813	10.7
Between 50 and 99	04	1,265	2,294,372	7.6
Between 100 and 500	05	2,165	3,743,141	12.4
Over 500	06	1,732	2,952,136	9.8
Valid skip	96	9,102	11,837,319	39.4
Don't know	97	153	307,983	1.0
Refusal	98	20	26,245	0.1
Not stated	99	28	40,794	0.1
То	tal	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WLY_150 Length: 1.0 Position: 109

Question Name: WLY_Q150

Concept: Terms of employment in the job

Question Text: Which of the following best describes your terms of employment in this job?

Universe: MAR_110 = 1 or MAR_133 = 1 or MAR_135 = 1 and WET_120 = 1, DK, RF or NS

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, adapted from WLY_Q150.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Regular employee	1	8,552	14,687,520	48.8
Seasonal employee	2	674	1,273,593	4.2
Term employee	3	541	968,943	3.2
Casual or on-call employee	4	701	1,241,857	4.1
Valid skip	6	9,102	11,837,319	39.4
Don't know	7	12	25,684	0.1
Refusal	8	5	6,816	0.0
Not stated	9	22	37,057	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WLY_160 Length: 1.0 Position: 110

Question Name: WLY_Q160

Concept: Unionized job or covered by contract or collective agreement

Question Text: Are/Were you a union member or covered by a union contract or collective agreement

in this job?

Universe: MAR_110 = 1 or MAR_133 = 1 or MAR_135 = 1 and WET_120 = 1, DK, RF or NS

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Caregiving and Care Receiving, 2012, question WLY_Q160.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,448	5,502,460	18.3
No	2	6,958	12,465,976	41.4
Valid skip	6	9,102	11,837,319	39.4
Don't know	7	71	229,987	0.8
Refusal	8	9	10,012	0.0
Not stated	9	21	33,036	0.1
	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: NAIC12CY Length: 2.0 Position: 111

Question Name:

Concept: NAICS 2012 (20 categories) - Last year

Question Text:

Universe: MAR_110 = 1 or MAR_133 = 1 or MAR_135 = 1

Note: This derived variable indicates the type of industry, business, or service that an em-

ployed or self-employed person's work is classified in, according to the first two digits of

the North American Industry Classification System (NAICS) 2012.

Respondents were asked what kind of business they worked for. With this informa-

tion, the NAICS code for 2012 was determined.

NAICS is a common industry classification system developed between Canada, the United States, and Mexico. The three countries collaborate to revise the system every

five years in order to keep it current with changes in economic activities.

Some response categories were abbreviated due to space restrictions. Full text is as

follows:

14 Administrative and support, waste management and remediation services

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from MAR_Q135,

WLY_Q110, WLY_Q120 and NAICS 2012.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Agriculture, forestry, fishing and hunting	01	355	439,641	1.5
Mining, quarrying and oil and gas	02	203	305,091	1.0
extraction				
Utilities	03	107	183,648	0.6
Construction	04	775	1,324,262	4.4
Manufacturing	05	900	1,700,681	5.7
Wholesale trade	06	384	699,909	2.3
Retail trade	07	1,232	2,336,082	7.8
Transportation and warehousing	08	581	945,350	3.1
Information and cultural industries	09	250	419,308	1.4
Finance and insurance	10	508	890,008	3.0
Real estate and rental and leasing	11	248	411,858	1.4
Professional, scientific and technical services	12	936	1,619,400	5.4
Management of companies and enterprises	13	1	266	0.0
Administrative and support, waste management and remediat	14	428	857,069	2.8
Educational services	15	1,021	1,637,925	5.4
Health care and social assistance	16	1,665	2,563,407	8.5

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Arts, entertainment and recreation	17	298	545,732	1.8
Accommodation and food services	18	631	1,392,227	4.6
Other services (except	19	483	784,659	2.6
publicadministration)				
Public administration	20	896	1,272,202	4.2
Uncodable	95	25	49,681	0.2
Valid skip	96	7,215	8,970,297	29.8
Don't know	97	115	193,231	0.6
Refusal	98	158	224,068	0.7
Not stated	99	194	312,788	1.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: NOC1610 Length: 2.0 Position: 113

Question Name:

Concept: NOC 2016 (10 categories) - Last year

Question Text: -

Universe: MAR_110 = 1 or MAR_133 = 1 or MAR_135 = 1

Note: This derived variable indicates the occupation group that an employed or self-employed

person belongs to, based on the first digit of the National Occupational Classification

(NOC) 2016.

Respondents were asked what their work or occupation was, and what their main activities were in their type of work. With this information, the 4-digit NOC code for 2016

was determined.

The National Occupational Classification (NOC) 2016 updates both the National Oc-

cupational Classification 2011.

Some response categories were abbreviated due to space restrictions. Full text is as

follows:

05 Occupations in education, law and social, community and government services

08 Trades, transport and equipment operators and related occupations

09 Natural resources, agriculture and related production occupations

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from MAR_Q135,

WLY Q130, WLY Q140 and NOC 2016.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Management occupations	01	1,254	1,921,830	6.4
Business, finance, and administration occupations	02	2,132	3,350,660	11.1
Natural and applied sciences and related occupations	03	961	1,624,360	5.4
Health occupations	04	982	1,541,983	5.1
Occupations in education, law and social, community and g	05	1,623	2,618,183	8.7
Occupations in art, culture, recreation and sport	06	373	728,419	2.4
Sales and service occupations	07	2,554	5,017,340	16.7
Trades, transport and equipment operators and related occ	08	1,512	2,550,798	8.5

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Natural resources, agriculture and related production occ	09	311	469,828	1.6
Occupations in manufacturing and utilities	10	434	875,044	2.9
Uncodable	95	29	48,078	0.2
Valid skip	96	7,215	8,970,297	29.8
Don't know	97	18	29,951	0.1
Refusal	98	13	16,490	0.1
Not stated	99	198	315,528	1.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WORKSIZE Length: 1.0 Position: 115

Question Name:

Concept: Workplace size

Question Text: -

Universe: MAR_110 = 1 or MAR_133 = 1 or MAR_135 = 1

Note: Small businesses - Businesses with 1 to 99 employees

Medium businesses - businesses with 100 to 499 employees

Large businesses - Businesses with 500 employees or more

For more information, see the following link:

http://www.statcan.gc.ca/pub/11f0027m/2011069/part-partie1-eng.htm

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from MAR_Q110,

MAR_Q133 and MAR_Q135.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Small business	1	6,409	11,171,171	37.1
Midsize business	2	2,165	3,743,141	12.4
Large business	3	1,732	2,952,136	9.8
Valid skip	6	9,102	11,837,319	39.4
Don't know	7	153	307,983	1.0
Refusal	8	20	26,245	0.1
Not stated	9	28	40,794	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WHW120GR Length: 1.0 Position: 116

Question Name:

Concept: Number of hours worked per week at job

Question Text:

Universe: MAR_110 = 1 or MAR_133 = 1 or MAR_135 = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, adapted from WHW_Q120.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
>0 to 15 hours		1	1,004	1,942,825	6.5
16 to 29 hours		2	1,305	2,354,202	7.8
30 to 40 hours		3	7,181	12,147,451	40.4
41 hours and above		4	2,758	4,464,112	14.8
Valid skip		6	7,215	8,970,297	29.8
Don't know		7	0	0	0
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	146	199,902	0.7
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WHW_230 Length: 2.0 Position: 117

Question Name: WHW_Q230

Concept: Usual work schedule at main job

Question Text: Which of the following best describes your usual work schedule at your last job?

Universe: MAR_110 = 1 or MAR_133 = 1 or MAR_135 = 1

Note: Rotating shift - Refers to a shift that changes periodically from days to evenings or to

nights.

Split shift - Refers to a shift consisting of two or more distinct periods each day.

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, adapted from WHW_Q230.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
A regular daytime schedule or shift	01	8,374	13,921,375	46.3
A regular evening shift	02	499	1,264,008	4.2
A regular night shift	03	215	381,216	1.3
A rotating shift	04	999	1,597,772	5.3
A split shift	05	120	199,297	0.7
A compressed work week	06	106	155,890	0.5
On call or casual	07	444	774,713	2.6
An irregular schedule	80	1,391	2,415,975	8.0
Other - Specify	09	204	339,934	1.1
Valid skip	96	7,215	8,970,297	29.8
Don't know	97	8	10,551	0.0
Refusal	98	8	13,133	0.0
Not stated	99	26	34,629	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WHW_240 Length: 1.0 Position: 119

Question Name: WHW_Q240

Concept: Preference for regular shift or schedule if possible

Question Text: Would you rather work/have worked a regular shift or schedule if you could/could have?

Universe: WHW_230 = 4, 5, 6, 7 or 8

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,427	2,617,462	8.7
No	2	1,535	2,382,851	7.9
Valid skip	6	16,549	24,935,143	82.9
Don't know	7	26	48,267	0.2
Refusal	8	4	10,140	0.0
Not stated	9	68	84,926	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WTI_110 Length: 1.0 Position: 120

Question Name: WTI_Q110

Concept: Telework - Indicator

Question Text: Excluding overtime, do/did you usually work any of your scheduled hours at home?

Universe: WET_120 = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, adapted from WTI_Q110.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,346	2,321,472	7.7
No	2	5,589	9,359,486	31.1
Your job cannot be done at home	3	3,444	6,305,344	21.0
Your job can only be done at home	4	90	180,561	0.6
Valid skip	6	9,126	11,891,569	39.5
Don't know	7	10	15,265	0.1
Refusal	8	2	2,768	0.0
Not stated	9	2	2,324	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WTI120GR Length: 1.0 Position: 121

Question Name:

Concept: Telework - Number of paid hours per week

Question Text:

Universe: WTI_110 = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, question WTI_Q120.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
1 to 5 hours	1	508	909,947	3.0
6 to 10 hours	2	347	606,333	2.0
11 to 15 hours	3	98	163,026	0.5

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
16 to 20 hours	4	110	179,719	0.6
21 hours and above	5	206	349,050	1.2
Valid skip	6	18,263	27,757,317	92.3
Don't know	7	68	97,324	0.3
Refusal	8	6	14,488	0.0
Not stated	9	3	1,585	0.0
Tota	al	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 122

Question Name: RET_Q01

Concept: Retirement - More than once

Question Text: Have you retired more than once?

Universe: RETIRED = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	328	335,316	1.1
No	2	4,881	5,071,467	16.9
Valid skip	6	14,392	24,662,790	82.0
Don't know	7	4	6,919	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	4	2,296	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_02C Length: 2.0 Position: 123

Question Name:

Concept: Retirement - Number of times

Question Text: How many times have you retired?

Universe: RET_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Two times	02	282	282,413	0.9
Three times or more	03	3 44	51,929	0.2
Valid skip	96	19,281	29,743,473	98.9
Don't know	97	7 2	973	0.0
Refusal	98	3 0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_03GR Length: 2.0 Position: 125

Question Name:

Concept: Retirement - Year

Question Text: In which year did you most recently retire?

Universe: RETIRED = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Education, Work and Retirement, 1994, adapted from J26.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Before 1985	01	309	333,932	1.1
1985 to 1989	02	204	194,425	0.6
1990 to 1994	03	438	464,367	1.5
1995 to 1999	04	674	712,582	2.4
2000 to 2004	05	831	827,576	2.8
2005 to 2009	06	999	1,025,342	3.4
2010 to 2014	07	1,362	1,465,753	4.9
2015 to 2016	08	271	267,502	0.9
Valid skip	96	14,392	24,662,790	82.0
Don't know	97	123	121,857	0.4
Refusal	98	6	2,663	0.0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_04 Length: 1.0 Position: 127

Question Name: RET_Q04

Concept: Retirement - Voluntary

Question Text: Was your most recent retirement voluntary - That is did you want to retire?

Universe: RETIRED = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Family, Social Support and Retirement, 2007, adapted from

RFR_Q280.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	4,207	4,387,469	14.6
No	2	989	1,011,881	3.4
Valid skip	6	14,392	24,662,790	82.0
Don't know	7	17	11,854	0.0
Refusal	8	3	3,978	0.0
Not stated	9	1	817	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_06 Length: 1.0 Position: 128

Question Name: RET_Q06

Concept: Retirement - Return to labour force

Question Text: Did you work at a paid job or business at any time after your most recent retirement?

Universe: RETIRED = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Education, Work and Retirement, 1994, adapted from J28A.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	593	620,528	2.1
No	2	4,613	4,779,979	15.9
Valid skip	6	14,392	24,662,790	82.0
Don't know	7	7	6,922	0.0
Refusal	8	1	4,495	0.0
Not stated	9	3	4,074	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_07 Length: 1.0 Position: 129

Question Name: RET_Q07

Concept: Retirement - Reason of returning to labour force

Question Text: What is the main reason why you returned to the labour force after your most recent

retirement?

Universe: $RET_06 = 1$

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Education, Work and Retirement, 1994, adapted from J29.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Financial reasons	1	137	151,099	0.5
Feeling bored	2	121	114,601	0.4
Too young to retire permanently	3	85	86,841	0.3
To help a family member financially	4	20	23,105	0.1
Other - Specify	5	229	243,518	0.8
Valid skip	6	19,016	29,458,261	97.9
Don't know	7	1	1,365	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_08GR Length: 2.0 Position: 130

Question Name:

Concept: Retirement - Return to labour force: Year

Question Text: In which year did you start working after you most recently retired?

Universe: $RET_06 = 1$

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Education, Work and Retirement, 1994, adapted from J30.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Before 1995	01	72	67,684	0.2
1995 to 1999	02	65	74,259	0.2
2000 to 2004	03	106	126,021	0.4
2005 to 2009	04	126	122,748	0.4
2010 to 2014	05	163	177,024	0.6
2015 to 2016	06	39	30,652	0.1
Valid skip	96	19,016	29,458,261	97.9
Don't know	97	22	22,139	0.1
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_10 Length: 1.0 Position: 132

Question Name: RET_Q10

Concept: Retirement - Return to labour force: Full/Part time

Question Text: Did you work mostly full time or part time in this job?

Universe: RET_06 = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Education, Work and Retirement, 1994, adapted from J31.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Full-time	1	110	112,362	0.4
Part-time	2	411	421,082	1.4
Other - Specify	3	72	87,084	0.3
Valid skip	6	19,016	29,458,261	97.9
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_11 Length: 1.0 Position: 133

Question Name: RET_Q11

Concept: Retirement - Return to labour force: Type of work

Question Text: Were you mainly a paid worker, self-employed or an unpaid family worker?

Universe: RET_06 = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Education, Work and Retirement, 1994, adapted from J32.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
A paid worker	1	450	454,199	1.5
Self-employed	2	133	154,807	0.5
An unpaid family worker	3	9	10,758	0.0
Valid skip	6	19,016	29,458,261	97.9
Don't know	7	1	763	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_12 Length: 1.0 Position: 134

Question Name: RET_Q12

Concept: Retirement - Pension or retirement benefits

Question Text: Do you receive a pension or retirement benefits from any of your former employers?

Universe: RETIRED = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Education, Work and Retirement, 1994, adapted from K13.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	2,743	2,789,632	9.3
No	2	2,464	2,614,038	8.7
Valid skip	6	14,392	24,662,790	82.0
Don't know	7	7	11,151	0.0
Refusal	8	1	370	0.0
Not stated	9	2	807	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET 13GR Length: 2.0 Position: 135

Question Name:

Concept: Retirement - Years of pensionable service

Question Text: How many years of pensionable service did you have prior to your retirement?

Universe: RET_12 = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Family, Social Support and Retirement, 2007, adapted from

PFR_Q305.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
0 years	01	23	30,445	0.1
1 to 5 years	02	52	44,420	0.1
6 to 10 years	03	137	122,190	0.4
11 to 15 years	04	169	163,587	0.5
16 to 20 years	05	286	268,826	0.9
21 to 25 years	06	346	333,960	1.1
26 to 30 years	07	499	526,724	1.8

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
31 to 35 years	08	672	721,833	2.4
36 to 40 years	09	306	325,088	1.1
41 years and above	10	125	124,841	0.4
Valid skip	96	16,866	27,289,157	90.7
Don't know	97	119	121,108	0.4
Refusal	98	7	4,858	0.0
Not stated	99	2	1,752	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_15 Length: 1.0 Position: 137

Question Name: RET_Q15

Concept: Retirement - Enjoyment of life before and after

Question Text: Compared to the year before you most recently retired, do you now enjoy life more, less,

or about the same?

Universe: RETIRED = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Education, Work and Retirement, 1994, adapted from K15.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
More	1	2,332	2,480,480	8.2
Less	2	749	762,954	2.5
About the same	3	2,077	2,106,839	7.0
Valid skip	6	14,392	24,662,790	82.0
Don't know	7	51	55,845	0.2
Refusal	8	8	9,881	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_17 Length: 1.0 Position: 138

Question Name: RET_Q17

Concept: Retirement - Reason for enjoying life less

Question Text: What is the main reason that you enjoy life less?

Universe: $RET_15 = 2$

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Education, Work and Retirement, 1994, adapted from K18.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Your health	1	283	283,428	0.9
A decreased income	2	224	257,731	0.9
Less contact with people	3	89	80,873	0.3
Other - Specify	4	149	140,194	0.5
Valid skip	6	18,860	29,315,835	97.5
Don't know	7	4	729	0.0

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_18 Length: 1.0 Position: 139

Question Name: RET_Q18

Concept: Retirement - Financial standard of living

Question Text: Compared to your expectations before you most recently retired, how would you de-

scribe your financial standard of living?

Universe: RETIRED = 1

Note:

Source: Canadian Financial Capabilities Survey, 2008, adapted from RP_Q10.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Better than expected		1	966	998,963	3.3
As expected		2	3,202	3,358,274	11.2
Worse than expected		3	973	984,313	3.3
Valid skip		6	14,392	24,662,790	82.0
Don't know		7	62	56,644	0.2
Refusal		8	12	15,124	0.1
Not stated		9	2	2,681	0.0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RET_19 Length: 1.0 Position: 140

Question Name: RET_Q19

Concept: Retirement - Sufficient income

Question Text: Is your retirement income sufficient to comfortably cover your monthly expenses?

Universe: RETIRED = 1

Note:

Source: Canadian Financial Capabilities Survey, 2008, question RP_Q11.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	4,042	4,174,421	13.9
No	2	1,133	1,189,950	4.0
Valid skip	6	14,392	24,662,790	82.0
Don't know	7	31	40,588	0.1
Refusal	8	6	5,174	0.0
Not stated	9	5	5,866	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RETIRED Length: 1.0 Position: 141

Question Name:

Concept: Retired

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from MAR_Q110,

REW_Q10, REW_Q40 and WHW_D280.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Retired	1	5,217	5,415,998	18.0
Not retired	2	14,392	24,662,790	82.0
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RETYEARC Length: 3.0 Position: 142

Question Name:

Concept: Number of years since most recent retirement

Question Text:

Universe: RETIRED=1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from CURREN-

TYEAR and RET_Q03.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Number of years	001 - 034	4,799	4,973,504	16.5
35 or more	035	254	281,144	0.9
Valid skip	996	14,556	24,824,141	82.5
Don't know	997	0	0	0
Refusal	998	0	0	0
Not stated	999	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_01GR Length: 2.0 Position: 145

Question Name:

Concept: Number of weeks looking for work

Question Text: As of last week, how many weeks have you been looking for work?

Universe: $MAR_{110} = 2 \text{ or } MAR_{134} = 1$

Note:

Source: Labour Force Survey, 2014, question LFI_Q172.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
0 weeks	01	50	104,634	0.3
1 to 4 weeks	02	234	523,948	1.7
5 to 12 weeks	03	217	402,975	1.3
13 to 26 weeks	04	139	244,152	8.0
27 to 52 weeks	05	151	271,336	0.9
53 weeks and more	06	67	130,162	0.4
Valid skip	96	18,721	28,359,846	94.3
Don't know	97	23	35,901	0.1
Refusal	98	1	95	0.0
Not stated	99	6	5,741	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_02 Length: 1.0 Position: 147

Question Name: LPW_Q02

Concept: Looking for full-time or a part-time job

Question Text: Were you mainly looking for a full-time or a part-time job?

Universe: $MAR_{110} = 2 \text{ or } MAR_{134} = 1$

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Education, Work and Retirement, 1994, adapted from J1.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Full-time	1	407	749,980	2.5
Part-time	2	243	560,970	1.9
Both	3	227	389,715	1.3
Valid skip	6	18,721	28,359,846	94.3
Don't know	7	7	13,825	0.0
Refusal	8	1	1,107	0.0
Not stated	9	3	3,345	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_03 Length: 1.0 Position: 148

Question Name: LPW_Q03

Concept: Chances of finding a job in the next six months

Question Text: In your opinion, what are the chances that you will find a job in the next six months?

Universe: MAR_110 = 2 or MAR_134 = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Education, Work and Retirement, 1994, adapted from J2.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Excellent	1	151	307,784	1.0
Very good	2	133	273,814	0.9
Good	3	197	432,742	1.4
Fair	4	191	352,399	1.2
Poor	5	187	305,655	1.0
Valid skip	6	18,721	28,359,846	94.3
Don't know	7	22	35,005	0.1
Refusal	8	3	7,051	0.0
Not stated	9	4	4,494	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_04 Length: 1.0 Position: 149

Question Name: LPW_Q04

Concept: Number of job applications - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, approximately how many jobs have you applied for?

Universe: MAR_110 = 2 or MAR_134 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	1	89	112,228	0.4
Less than 25	2	529	1,081,076	3.6
Between 25 and 49	3	142	295,460	1.0
Between 50 and 99	4	64	114,951	0.4
100 and over	5	52	96,262	0.3
Valid skip	6	18,721	28,359,846	94.3
Don't know	7	7	13,666	0.0
Refusal	8	1	1,460	0.0
Not stated	9	4	3,839	0.0
Tot	al	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_05C Length: 2.0 Position: 150

Question Name:

Concept: Job interview or follow-up

Question Text: How many of these, if any, resulted in an interview or follow-up?

Universe: LPW_04 = 2, 3, 4, 5, DK, RF or NS

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
None	00	283	545,217	1.8
One job applied	01	128	264,243	0.9
Two jobs applied	02	120	220,848	0.7

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Three jobs applied	03	67	127,746	0.4
Four jobs applied	04	42	97,086	0.3
Five jobs applied	05	46	112,683	0.4
Six jobs applied	06	20	51,401	0.2
Seven jobs applied or more	07	78	166,031	0.6
Valid skip	96	18,810	28,472,074	94.7
Don't know	97	9	14,817	0.0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	6	6,644	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_06 Length: 1.0 Position: 152

Question Name: LPW_Q06

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination when looking for work

Question Text: In the past 12 months, when applying or interviewing for these jobs, do you believe you

were treated unfairly or discriminated against?

Universe: LPW_04 = 2, 3, 4, 5, DK, RF or NS

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	129	238,676	0.8
No	2	651	1,331,978	4.4
Valid skip	6	18,810	28,472,074	94.7
Don't know	7	12	28,032	0.1
Refusal	8	3	3,535	0.0
Not stated	9	4	4,494	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_07A Length: 1.0 Position: 153

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination based on age

Question Text: What do you think this unfair treatment or discrimination was based on? - Age

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	71	114,720	0.4
No	2	57	122,432	0.4
Valid skip	6	19,480	29,840,113	99.2
Don't know	7	1	1,524	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_07B Length: 1.0 Position: 154

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination based on sex

Question Text: What do you think this unfair treatment or discrimination was based on? - Sex

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	15	31,218	0.1
No	2	113	205,934	0.7
Valid skip	6	19,480	29,840,113	99.2
Don't know	7	1	1,524	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_07C Length: 1.0 Position: 155

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination based on race

Question Text: What do you think this unfair treatment or discrimination was based on? - Race or colour

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	20	34,597	0.1
No	2	106	200,414	0.7
Valid skip	6	19,301	29,558,245	98.3
Don't know	7	1	1,524	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	181	284,009	0.9
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_07D Length: 1.0 Position: 156

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination based on nationality

Question Text: What do you think this unfair treatment or discrimination was based on? - Nationality or

immigration status

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	10	9,091	0.0
No	2	118	228,061	8.0
Valid skip	6	19,480	29,840,113	99.2
Don't know	7	1	1,524	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_07E Length: 1.0 Position: 157

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination based on ethnicity or culture

Question Text: What do you think this unfair treatment or discrimination was based on? - Ethnicity or

culture

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	11	23,168	0.1
No	2	117	213,984	0.7
Valid skip	6	19,480	29,840,113	99.2
Don't know	7	1	1,524	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_07F Length: 1.0 Position: 158

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination based on physical appearance

Question Text: What do you think this unfair treatment or discrimination was based on? - Physical ap-

pearance other than skin colour

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	12	28,755	0.1
No	2	116	208,397	0.7
Valid skip	6	19,480	29,840,113	99.2
Don't know	7	1	1,524	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_07H Length: 1.0 Position: 159

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination based on disability

Question Text: What do you think this unfair treatment or discrimination was based on? - A physical or

mental disability

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	13	17,178	0.1
No	2	115	219,974	0.7
Valid skip	6	19,480	29,840,113	99.2
Don't know	7	1	1,524	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_07J Length: 1.0 Position: 160

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination based on language

Question Text: What do you think this unfair treatment or discrimination was based on? - Language

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	13	23,438	0.1
No	2	115	213,714	0.7
Valid skip	6	19,480	29,840,113	99.2
Don't know	7	1	1,524	0.0

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_07L Length: 1.0 Position: 161

Question Name: LPW_Q07

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination based on other things

Question Text: What do you think this unfair treatment or discrimination was based on? - Other things

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	31	71,119	0.2
No	2	97	166,033	0.6
Valid skip	6	19,480	29,840,113	99.2
Don't know	7	1	1,524	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_08A Length: 1.0 Position: 162

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination - Not called for an interview

Question Text: In what ways do you think you were unfairly treated or discriminated against? - Not

called for an interview

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	70	138,959	0.5
No	2	55	93,740	0.3
Valid skip	6	19,480	29,840,113	99.2
Don't know	7	4	5,977	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_08B Length: 1.0 Position: 163

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination - Offered lower salary

Question Text: In what ways do you think you were unfairly treated or discriminated against? - Offered

a lower salary than position was posted for

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	14	32,000	0.1
No	2	111	200,699	0.7
Valid skip	6	19,480	29,840,113	99.2
Don't know	7	4	5,977	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_08C Length: 1.0 Position: 164

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination - Tested differently

Question Text: In what ways do you think you were unfairly treated or discriminated against? - Tested

differently compared to other applicants

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	12	18,633	0.1
No	2	113	214,066	0.7
Valid skip	6	19,480	29,840,113	99.2
Don't know	7	4	5,977	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_08D Length: 1.0 Position: 165

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination - Not accommodated for disability

Question Text: In what ways do you think you were unfairly treated or discriminated against? - Not

accommodated for your disability

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	10	16,720	0.1
No	2	115	215,980	0.7
Valid skip	6	19,480	29,840,113	99.2
Don't know	7	4	5,977	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_08E Length: 1.0 Position: 166

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination - Other form

Question Text: In what ways do you think you were unfairly treated or discriminated against? - Other

Universe: LPW_06 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	45	75,553	0.3
No	2	80	157,146	0.5
Valid skip	6	19,480	29,840,113	99.2
Don't know	7	4	5,977	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_09GR Length: 1.0 Position: 167

Question Name:

Concept: Reason for not applying for job

Question Text: Why have you not applied for any jobs?

Universe: LPW_04 = 1

Note: Some response categories were abbreviated due to space restrictions. Full text is as

follows:

02 You have not seen any jobs you are interested in applying for

03 You are discouraged/waiting on a specific job/been networking

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
You have not seen any jobs that fit your qualifications	1	23	22,231	0.1
You have not seen any jobs you are interested in applying	2	10	14,201	0.0
You are discouraged/waiting on a specific job/been networ	3	16	16,103	0.1
Other - Specify	4	39	59,120	0.2
Valid skip	6	19,520	29,966,561	99.6
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	1	574	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_10 Length: 1.0 Position: 168

Question Name: LPW_Q10

Concept: Financial hardship when looking for work

Question Text: Since you have been looking for work have you:

Experienced financial hardship, such as having to sell things you own, borrow money

or take a loan?

Universe: MAR_110 = 2 or MAR_134 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	356	654,174	2.2
No	2	528	1,056,391	3.5
Valid skip	6	18,721	28,359,846	94.3
Don't know	7	1	5,032	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	3	3,345	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_11 Length: 1.0 Position: 169

Question Name: LPW_Q11

Concept: More difficulties in relationships with friends or family members

Question Text: (Since you have been looking for work have you:)

Had more difficulties than normal in relationships with your friends or family members?

Universe: MAR_110 = 2 or MAR_134 = 1

Note:

Source:	New question.				
Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes		1	226	437,911	1.5
No		2	656	1,269,875	4.2
Valid skip		6	18,721	28,359,846	94.3
Don't know		7	2	6,047	0.0
Refusal		8	1	1,764	0.0
Not stated		9	3	3,345	0.0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_12 Length: 1.0 Position: 170

Question Name: LPW_Q12

Concept: Moving - Job offer in another city in the province

Question Text: If you were offered a job in another city in your province, would there be anything stand-

ing in your way of accepting that job offer?

Universe: $MAR_{110} = 2 \text{ or } MAR_{134} = 1$

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	526	1,042,658	3.5
No	2	351	654,378	2.2
Valid skip	6	18,721	28,359,846	94.3
Don't know	7	8	18,561	0.1
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	3	3,345	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_13 Length: 2.0 Position: 171

Question Name: LPW_Q13

Concept: Reason for not moving to another city

Question Text: What would be the main reason why you would not move?

Universe: LPW_12 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
To stay close to family and friends	01	197	387,803	1.3
To take care of relative	02	34	62,254	0.2
Your spouse or children would not want to move	03	82	135,611	0.5
Moving would be too demanding	04	15	44,255	0.1
Housing is too expensive elsewhere	05	15	24,480	0.1

Page 68 - 240
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Moving would not be feasible for financial	06	91	179,241	0.6
reasons	07	00	000.015	0.7
Other - Specify	07	92	209,015	0.7
Valid skip	96	19,083	29,036,131	96.5
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_14 Length: 1.0 Position: 173

Question Name: LPW_Q14

Concept: Moving - Job offer in another province

Question Text: If you were offered a job in another province, would there be anything standing in your

way of accepting that job offer?

Universe: MAR_110 = 2 or MAR_134 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	593	1,172,913	3.9
No	2	282	525,382	1.7
Valid skip	6	18,721	28,359,846	94.3
Don't know	7	9	12,270	0.0
Refusal	8	1	5,032	0.0
Not stated	9	3	3,345	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LPW_15GR Length: 2.0 Position: 174

Question Name:

Concept: Reason for not moving to another province

Question Text: What would be the main reason why you would not move?

Universe: LPW_14 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
To stay close to family and friends	01	246	543,543	1.8
To take care of relative	02	45	85,331	0.3
Your spouse or children would not want to	03	95	161,110	0.5
move				
Moving would be too demanding	04	15	22,163	0.1
Housing is too expensive elsewhere	05	11	14,822	0.0

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Moving would not be feasible for financial reasons	06	81	156,064	0.5
Other - Specify	07	99	187,201	0.6
Valid skip	96	19,016	28,905,876	96.1
Don't know	97	1	2,678	0.0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEM_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 176

Question Name: SEM_Q01

Concept: Self-employed - Own business

Question Text: Do you own your own business?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 2

Note:

Source: Labour Force Survey, 2014, adapted from LFI_Q111.

Answer Categories		<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes		1	1,292	1,957,482	6.5
No		2	170	286,974	1.0
Valid skip		6	18,080	27,730,875	92.2
Don't know		7	6	12,643	0.0
Refusal		8	1	1,662	0.0
Not stated		9	60	89,154	0.3
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEM 04GR Length: 1.0 Position: 177

Question Name:

Concept: Self-employed - Year of starting business

Question Text: In what year did you start your business?

Universe: SEM_01 = 1

Note:

Source: Survey of Self-Employment, 2000, adapted from VL_Q4B.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Before 1980	1	113	119,476	0.4
1980 to 1989	2	145	194,932	0.6
1990 to 1999	3	231	348,859	1.2
2000 to 2009	4	378	574,864	1.9
2010 to 2016	5	413	692,384	2.3
Valid skip	6	18,317	28,121,307	93.5
Don't know	7	10	21,974	0.1
Refusal	8	2	4,994	0.0

Page 70 - 240
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEM_07GR Length: 1.0 Position: 178

Question Name:

Concept: Start year of becoming self-employed

Question Text: In what year did you become self-employed?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 2

Note:

Source: Survey of Self-Employment, 2000, adapted from VL_Q4B.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
1970 to 1989	1	18	25,008	0.1
1990 to 1999	2	26	32,903	0.1
2000 to 2010	3	46	87,147	0.3
2011 to 2016	4	84	156,301	0.5
Valid skip	6	18,080	27,730,875	92.2
Don't know	7	4	4,318	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	1,351	2,042,236	6.8
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEM_08 Length: 1.0 Position: 179

Question Name: SEM_Q08

Concept: Self-employed - Have employees

Question Text: Excluding yourself, do you have any paid employees?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 2

Note:

Source: Survey of Self-Employment, 2000, adapted from VL_Q7.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	491	811,161	2.7
No	2	975	1,447,928	4.8
Valid skip	6	18,080	27,730,875	92.2
Don't know	7	1	171	0.0
Refusal	8	1	3,326	0.0
Not stated	9	61	85,329	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEM_09C Length: 2.0 Position: 180

Question Name:

Concept: Self-employed - Number of employees

Question Text: How many employees do you have?

Universe: SEM_08 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
One employee	01	149	274,914	0.9
Two employees	02	81	130,833	0.4
Three employees	03	57	82,442	0.3
Four employees	04	28	35,045	0.1
Five employees	05	22	45,736	0.2
Six employees	06	20	43,842	0.1
Seven employees	07	16	29,069	0.1
Eight employees	08	10	13,893	0.0
Nine employees or more	09	106	154,043	0.5
Valid skip	96	19,118	29,267,627	97.3
Don't know	97	2	1,343	0.0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Tot	tal	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEM_11 Length: 1.0 Position: 182

Question Name: SEM_Q11

Concept: Self-employed - Place of work

Question Text: Where do you work most of the time?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 2

Note:

Source: Survey of Self-Employment, 2000, adapted from WA_Q1A.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
At home	1	466	682,476	2.3
Outside home, in owned or rented space	2	530	754,197	2.5
In various client locations	3	364	665,891	2.2
Other - Specify	4	108	158,007	0.5
Valid skip	6	18,080	27,730,875	92.2
Don't know	7	1	684	0.0
Refusal	8	1	1,904	0.0
Not stated	9	59	84,754	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEM_12 Length: 1.0 Position: 183

Question Name: SEM_Q12

Concept: Self-employed - Written contract

Question Text: Do you usually work on a written contract basis?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 2

Note:

Source: Survey of Self-Employment, 2000, adapted from WA_Q3.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	559	912,292	3.0
No	2	904	1,339,255	4.5
Valid skip	6	18,080	27,730,875	92.2
Don't know	7	5	7,362	0.0
Refusal	8	2	4,252	0.0
Not stated	9	59	84,754	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEM_13 Length: 1.0 Position: 184

Question Name: SEM_Q13

Concept: Self-employed - Health care plan

Question Text: Have you purchased any of the following insurance plans?

A health care plan, other than provincial medicare

Universe: CUREMPLO = 2

Note:

Source: Survey of Self-Employment, 2000, adapted from BC_Q4.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	498	707,563	2.4
No	2	967	1,550,527	5.2
Valid skip	6	18,080	27,730,875	92.2
Don't know	7	5	5,071	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	59	84,754	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEM_14 Length: 1.0 Position: 185

Question Name: SEM_Q14

Concept: Self-employed - Dental plan

Question Text: (Have you purchased any of the following insurance plans?)

A dental plan, other than basic provincial coverage

Universe: CUREMPLO = 2

Note:

Source: Survey of Self-Employment, 2000, adapted from BC_Q1.

Answer Categories		<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes		1	340	475,709	1.6
No		2	1,129	1,785,599	5.9
Valid skip		6	18,080	27,730,875	92.2
Don't know		7	1	1,853	0.0
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	59	84,754	0.3
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEM_15 Length: 1.0 Position: 186

Question Name: SEM_Q15

Concept: Self-employed - Disability insurance

Question Text: (Have you purchased any of the following insurance plans?)

Disability insurance

Universe: CUREMPLO = 2

Note:

Source: Survey of Self-Employment, 2000, adapted from BC_Q7.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	515	806,096	2.7
No	2	940	1,438,809	4.8
Valid skip	6	18,080	27,730,875	92.2
Don't know	7	14	17,792	0.1
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	60	85,217	0.3
	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEM_17 Length: 1.0 Position: 187

Question Name: SEM_Q17

Concept: Self-employement - No suitable paid employment

Question Text: Think back to your decision to become self-employed. Did you become self-employed

because you could not find suitable paid employment?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 2

Note:

Source: Survey of Self-Employment, 2000, adapted from MS_Q1.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	284	467,703	1.6
No	2	1,177	1,781,205	5.9

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Valid skip	6	18,080	27,730,875	92.2
Don't know	7	8	14,104	0.0
Refusal	8	1	149	0.0
Not stated	9	59	84,754	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEM_18 Length: 2.0 Position: 188

Question Name: SEM_Q18

Concept: Self-employed - Main reason

Question Text: What is the main reason you became self-employed?

Universe: SEM_17 NE 1

Note:

Source: Survey of Self-Employment, 2000, adapted from MS_Q2.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Better work-life balance	01	177	283,056	0.9
Freedom to be your own boss	02	393	631,600	2.1
More earning potential	03	181	247,142	8.0
Less stress	04	20	24,517	0.1
Nature of the job	05	169	284,445	0.9
Joined or took over family business	06	123	173,110	0.6
Other - Specify	07	116	141,977	0.5
Valid skip	96	18,364	28,198,578	93.7
Don't know	97	6	7,206	0.0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	60	87,158	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SEM_21 Length: 1.0 Position: 190

Question Name: SEM_Q21

Concept: Self-employed - Personal financial difficulties

Question Text: Have you ever experienced personal financial difficulties as a result of being self-

employed?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 2

Note:

Source: Survey of Self-Employment, 2000, adapted from FN_Q11.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	634	989,284	3.3
No	2	830	1,261,613	4.2
Valid skip	6	18,080	27,730,875	92.2
Don't know	7	5	8,937	0.0
Refusal	8	1	3,326	0.0

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not stated		9	59	84,754	0.3
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ETU_01 Length: 2.0 Position: 191

Question Name: ETU_Q01

Concept: Future education - Highest level likely to get

Question Text: What is the highest level of education you think you will get?

Universe: MAR_110 = 3

Note: Some response categories were abbreviated due to space restrictions. Full text is as

follows:

02 Private business school or commercial school - certificate or diploma

06 University first professional degree, such as medicine, dentistry, veterinary medicine,

law, optometry or divinity

Source: Youth in Transition Survey, 2008, adapted from M_Q30.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
High school diploma or graduation	01	43	105,290	0.4
equivalency				
Private business school or commercial	02	16	38,946	0.1
school - certificat				
College or CEGEP	03	188	536,699	1.8
Non-college trade certificate or registered	04	45	138,790	0.5
apprenticeship				
University bachelor's degree	05	428	1,343,234	4.5
University first professional degree, such	06	85	304,286	1.0
as medicine, d				
University Master's degree	07	277	816,362	2.7
Ph.D. (university-earned doctorate)	80	114	365,290	1.2
Other - Specify	09	13	27,796	0.1
Valid skip	96	18,366	26,316,327	87.5
Don't know	97	23	53,838	0.2
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	11	31,932	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ETU_02GR Length: 2.0 Position: 193

Question Name:

Concept: Future education - Desired Highest level would like to get

Question Text: What is the highest level of education you would like to get?

Universe: MAR_110 = 3

Note: Some response categories were abbreviated due to space restrictions. Full text is as

follows:

02 Non-college business/commercial/trade certificate or diploma, or registered apprenticeship

06 University first professional degree, such as medicine, dentistry, veterinary medicine, law, optometry or divinity

Source: Youth in Transition Survey, 2008, adapted from M_Q31.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
High school diploma or graduation equivalency	01	24	55,652	0.2
Non-college business/commercial/trade certificate or dip	02	39	119,256	0.4
College or CEGEP	03	155	440,902	1.5
University bachelor's degree	04	337	1,033,711	3.4
University first professional degree, such as medicine, d	05	86	285,118	0.9
University Master's degree	06	357	1,079,195	3.6
Ph.D. (university-earned doctorate)	07	184	585,075	1.9
Other - Specify	80	9	17,497	0.1
Valid skip	96	18,199	25,944,401	86.3
Don't know	97	32	93,069	0.3
Refusal	98	2	6,022	0.0
Not stated	99	185	418,889	1.4
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ETU_03 Length: 1.0 Position: 195

Question Name: ETU_Q03

Concept: Future education - Obstacles

Question Text: Is there anything standing in your way of going as far in school as you would like to go?

Universe: $MAR_110 = 3$

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	388	1,131,607	3.8
No	2	839	2,591,805	8.6
Valid skip	6	18,366	26,316,327	87.5
Don't know	7	7	14,854	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	9	24,196	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ETU_04 Length: 2.0 Position: 196

Question Name: ETU_Q04

Concept: Obstacles - Future education - Reason for obstacles

Question Text: What is the main reason standing in your way?

Universe: ETU_03 = 1

Note:

Source: Youth in Transition Survey, 2008, adapted from M_Q32.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Financial situation	01	261	739,191	2.5
Not able to get into program	02	24	85,605	0.3
Takes too long	03	21	81,034	0.3
Caring for own children	04	15	30,424	0.1
Personal health	05	20	67,150	0.2
Other - Specify	06	46	124,126	0.4
Valid skip	96	19,221	28,947,182	96.2
Don't know	97	1	4,077	0.0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ETU_05GR Length: 1.0 Position: 198

Question Name:

Concept: Main activity expected after completion of school

Question Text: When you completely finish your education, what do you expect your main activity will

be?

Universe: MAR_110 = 3

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Full-time paid employment	1	940	2,894,888	9.6
Part-time paid employment	2	40	110,971	0.4
Own business or self-employment	3	103	284,163	0.9
Undecided	4	142	431,930	1.4
Valid skip	6	18,199	25,944,401	86.3
Don't know	7	2	4,531	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	183	407,905	1.4
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ETU_08 Length: 1.0 Position: 199

Question Name: ETU_Q08

Concept: Confidence in finding a job that matches level of education

Question Text: How confident are you that you will find a job that matches your education level when

you finish school completely?

Universe: ETU_05GR = 1, 2 or 3

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Very confident		1	491	1,398,099	4.6
Somewhat confident		2	525	1,676,127	5.6
Not very confident		3	62	184,200	0.6
Not at all confident		4	11	41,417	0.1
Valid skip		6	18,519	26,776,983	89.0
Don't know		7	1	1,962	0.0
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ETU_09 Length: 2.0 Position: 200

Question Name: ETU_Q09

Concept: Cultural differences enrich place of study

Question Text:To what extent would you say that cultural differences enrich your place of study?

Universe: MAR_110 = 3

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely		01	249	726,012	2.4
Mostly		02	288	987,280	3.3
Somewhat		03	316	917,591	3.1
Mostly not		04	73	217,540	0.7
Not at all		05	84	257,723	0.9
No cultural differences in your pla	ace of	06	199	570,837	1.9
study					
Valid skip		96	18,366	26,316,327	87.5
Don't know		97	20	54,710	0.2
Refusal		98	4	5,308	0.0
Not stated		99	10	25,461	0.1
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ETU_10 Length: 1.0 Position: 202

Question Name: ETU_Q10

Concept: Respect for cultural differences in place of study

Question Text:To what extent do you feel that cultural differences are respected in your place of study?

Universe: ETU_09 NE 6

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely	1	477	1,463,338	4.9
Mostly	2	399	1,282,498	4.3
Somewhat	3	120	310,175	1.0
Mostly not	4	15	44,145	0.1
Not at all	5	15	53,447	0.2
Valid skip	6	18,565	26,887,164	89.4
Don't know	7	6	10,715	0.0
Refusal	8	2	2,272	0.0
Not stated	9	10	25,035	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WER_01 Length: 2.0 Position: 203

Question Name: WER_Q01

Concept: Being happy when working hard

Question Text: On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 being 'completely disagree' and 10 being 'completely

agree', how do you feel about the following statements?

I am happiest when I work hard.

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely disagree	00	102	173,142	0.6
	01	33	54,393	0.2
Ì	02	55	104,470	0.3
	03	91	166,926	0.6
	04	105	216,989	0.7
	05	773	1,294,792	4.3
	06	482	869,982	2.9
	07	1,458	2,704,737	9.0
	80	3,139	5,471,896	18.2
	09	1,569	2,652,338	8.8
Completely agree	10	4,482	7,221,947	24.0
Valid skip	96	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	97	22	27,410	0.1
Refusal	98	8	8,735	0.0
Not stated	99	5	6,932	0.0
Tota	I	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WER_03 Length: 2.0 Position: 205

Question Name: WER_Q03

Concept: Cannot wait to leave work at the end of the day

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 being 'completely disagree' and 10 being 'completely

agree', how do you feel about the following statements?)

I cannot wait to leave work at the end of the day.

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2 and CUREMPLO = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely disagree	00	910	1,400,886	4.7
	01	395	597,294	2.0
	02	853	1,440,808	4.8
	03	799	1,319,884	4.4
	04	604	1,034,244	3.4
	05	1,858	3,044,007	10.1
	06	690	1,203,667	4.0
	07	1,015	1,822,459	6.1
	08	1,091	1,934,082	6.4
	09	423	774,714	2.6
Completely agree	10	1,515	2,624,498	8.7
Valid skip	96	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	97	42	85,082	0.3
Refusal	98	6	9,213	0.0
Not stated	99	148	224,397	0.7
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WER_04 Length: 2.0 Position: 207

Question Name: WER_Q04

Concept: Extra effort to get the job done without reward

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 being 'completely disagree' and 10 being 'completely

agree', how do you feel about the following statements?)

I am willing to put in the extra effort to get the job done, even if I am not rewarded

for it.

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely disagree	00	173	313,600	1.0
	01	55	102,942	0.3
	02	77	128,167	0.4
	03	136	284,962	0.9
	04	119	235,790	8.0
	05	597	1,030,208	3.4
	06	448	806,003	2.7
	07	1,216	2,385,195	7.9
	80	2,681	4,690,309	15.6
	09	1,688	2,886,480	9.6
Completely agree	10	5,091	8,045,338	26.7
Valid skip	96	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	97	34	52,185	0.2
Refusal	98	4	5,668	0.0
Not stated	99	5	7,843	0.0

 Answer Categories
 Code
 Frequency
 Weighted Frequency
 %

 Total
 19,609
 30,078,789
 100.0

Variable Name: WER_05 Length: 2.0 Position: 209

Question Name: WER_Q05

Concept: Take pride in own work

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 being 'completely disagree' and 10 being 'completely

agree', how do you feel about the following statements?)

I take pride in the work that I do.

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely disagree	00	35	66,035	0.2
	01	16	43,958	0.1
	02	20	38,636	0.1
	03	32	70,099	0.2
	04	32	64,761	0.2
	05	204	412,209	1.4
	06	164	359,476	1.2
	07	404	779,880	2.6
	08	1,410	2,760,938	9.2
	09	1,655	2,972,470	9.9
Completely agree	10	8,330	13,365,946	44.4
Valid skip	96	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	97	14	29,913	0.1
Refusal	98	2	2,175	0.0
Not stated	99	6	8,193	0.0
	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WER_06 Length: 2.0 Position: 211

Question Name: WER_Q06

Concept: Being happiest if never had to work again in life

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 being 'completely disagree' and 10 being 'completely

agree', how do you feel about the following statements?)

I would be happiest if I never had to work again in my life.

Universe: $WET_120 = 1 \text{ or } 2$

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely disagree	00	2,507	4,247,659	14.1
	01	720	1,193,017	4.0
	02	996	1,780,653	5.9
	03	921	1,583,921	5.3
	04	599	1,046,695	3.5
	05	1,799	3,065,474	10.2
	06	552	922,543	3.1
	07	654	1,105,865	3.7
	08	714	1,239,291	4.1
	09	302	566,632	1.9
Completely agree	10	2,485	4,120,538	13.7
Valid skip	96	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	97	61	85,802	0.3
Refusal	98	7	7,007	0.0
Not stated	99	7	9,593	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WER_07 Length: 2.0 Position: 213

Question Name: WER_Q07

Concept: Working drains energy from more important things

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 being 'completely disagree' and 10 being 'completely

agree', how do you feel about the following statements?)

Working drains my energy from more important things in life.

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely disagree	00	1,667	2,613,805	8.7
	01	611	979,868	3.3
	02	1,178	1,964,154	6.5
	03	1,224	2,138,840	7.1
	04	939	1,712,082	5.7
	05	2,338	3,972,530	13.2
	06	1,036	1,778,895	5.9
	07	1,231	2,293,595	7.6
	80	986	1,658,049	5.5
	09	262	457,090	1.5
Completely agree	10	769	1,283,018	4.3
Valid skip	96	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	97	67	94,463	0.3
Refusal	98	10	20,329	0.1
Not stated	99	6	7,971	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WER_08 Length: 2.0 Position: 215

Question Name: WER_Q08

Concept: Best reward from working - Sense of accomplishment

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 being 'completely disagree' and 10 being 'completely

agree', how do you feel about the following statements?)

The best reward from working is a sense of accomplishment.

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely disagree	00	105	181,455	0.6
	01	37	46,286	0.2
	02	86	135,780	0.5
	03	159	298,883	1.0
	04	186	369,282	1.2
	05	950	1,606,709	5.3
	06	703	1,244,552	4.1
	07	1,580	2,902,175	9.6
	08	2,606	4,553,520	15.1
	09	1,456	2,586,684	8.6
Completely agree	10	4,415	6,974,071	23.2
Valid skip	96	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	97	28	62,338	0.2
Refusal	98	8	6,024	0.0
Not stated	99	5	6,932	0.0
Т	otal	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WER_09 Length: 2.0 Position: 217

Question Name: WER_Q09

Concept: Admiration for those who work hard

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 being 'completely disagree' and 10 being 'completely

agree', how do you feel about the following statements?)

I admire those who work hard.

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely disagree	00	39	69,238	0.2
	01	22	31,209	0.1
	02	26	58,583	0.2
	03	50	96,370	0.3
	04	65	137,723	0.5
	05	410	706,925	2.4
	06	244	466,467	1.6
	07	727	1,281,274	4.3
1	08	1,956	3,346,602	11.1

Page 84 - 240
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
	09	1,622	2,945,882	9.8
Completely agree	10	7,135	11,790,101	39.2
Valid skip	96	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	97	18	31,017	0.1
Refusal	98	5	6,366	0.0
Not stated	99	5	6,932	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: JSR_01GR Length: 1.0 Position: 219

Question Name:

Concept: Satisfaction with being own boss

Question Text: In general, do you enjoy being your own boss?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 2

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from EF12b.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	905	1,353,051	4.5
Often	2	421	666,280	2.2
Sometimes	3	141	237,354	0.8
Valid skip	6	18,080	27,730,875	92.2
Don't know	7	3	6,476	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	59	84,754	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: JSR_02 Length: 1.0 Position: 220

Question Name: JSR_Q02

Concept: Job satisfaction

Question Text: In general, how satisfied are you with your job?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Workplace and Employee Survey, 2005, adapted from Q38.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Very satisfied	1	3,175	5,180,408	17.2
Satisfied	2	4,315	7,549,838	25.1
Neither satisfied nor dissatisfied	3	765	1,410,688	4.7
Dissatisfied	4	351	664,031	2.2
Very dissatisfied	5	119	208,404	0.7
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	6	12,537	0.0
Refusal	8	2	4,549	0.0

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not stated	9	87	136,864	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: JSR_03 Length: 2.0 Position: 221

Question Name: JSR_Q03

Concept: Reason for job dissatisfaction

Question Text: What is the main reason you are not satisfied with your job?

Universe: $JSR_02 = 4 \text{ or } 5$

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Pay is too low	01	89	172,130	0.6
Not enough hours	02	12	22,870	0.1
No or not enough benefits	03	15	31,562	0.1
You do not like the work environment	04	131	267,838	0.9
No opportunities for advancement	05	57	101,626	0.3
Other - Specify	06	163	272,380	0.9
Valid skip	96	19,139	29,206,354	97.1
Don't know	97	1	2,561	0.0
Refusal	98	2	1,469	0.0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: JSR_04 Length: 1.0 Position: 223

Question Name: JSR_Q04

Concept: Planning to leave current job

Question Text: In the next 12 months, are you planning on leaving your current job?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: National Survey on the Work and Health of Nurses, 2005, adapted from JS_Q02.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,421	2,737,017	9.1
No	2	8,631	14,284,152	47.5
Valid skip	6	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	7	144	262,272	0.9
Refusal	8	5	6,849	0.0
Not stated	9	148	224,943	0.7
	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: JSR_05 Length: 1.0 Position: 224

Question Name: JSR_Q05

Concept: Reason for leaving current job

Question Text: What is the main reason you are planning on leaving your current job?

Universe: $JSR_04 = 1$

Note:

Source: National Survey on the Work and Health of Nurses, 2005, adapted from JS_Q04.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
To change career	1	349	775,338	2.6
Pay is too low	2	217	451,680	1.5
To retire	3	267	286,828	1.0
Workload is too heavy	4	67	113,952	0.4
Other - Specify	5	519	1,103,832	3.7
Valid skip	6	18,188	27,341,771	90.9
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	2	5,387	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: JSR_06 Length: 1.0 Position: 225

Question Name: JSR_Q06

Concept: Working condition improvement and delay leaving job

Question Text: If working conditions improved, would you delay leaving your position?

Universe: JSR_05 NE 3

Note:

Source: National Survey on the Work and Health of Nurses, 2005, adapted from JS_Q05.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	451	920,947	3.1
No	2	477	1,119,863	3.7
Uncertain at this time	3	198	366,110	1.2
Valid skip	6	18,455	27,628,600	91.9
Don't know	7	23	37,504	0.1
Refusal	8	4	4,265	0.0
Not stated	9	1	1,499	0.0
To	tal	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: JSR_07 Length: 1.0 Position: 226

Question Name: JSR_Q07

Concept: Sense of belonging to the organization

Question Text: To what extent do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

I feel like I belong in the organization I work for.

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q77d.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Strongly agree	1	3,296	5,557,178	18.5
Agree	2	3,899	6,730,951	22.4
Neither agree nor disagree	3	1,033	1,824,723	6.1
Disagree	4	348	621,834	2.1
Strongly disagree	5	148	278,809	0.9
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	8	13,413	0.0
Refusal	8	3	4,859	0.0
Not stated	9	85	135,552	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: JSR_08 Length: 1.0 Position: 227

Question Name: JSR_Q08

Concept: Motivation to perform

Question Text: (To what extent do you agree or disagree with the following statements?)

The organization I work for motivates me to perform at my best.

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q77g.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Strongly agree	1	2,421	4,375,873	14.5
Agree	2	3,977	6,864,058	22.8
Neither agree nor disagree	3	1,381	2,208,293	7.3
Disagree	4	690	1,146,423	3.8
Strongly disagree	5	253	422,769	1.4
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	8	6,900	0.0
Refusal	8	4	7,257	0.0
Not stated	9	86	135,744	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: JSR_09 Length: 1.0 Position: 228

Question Name: JSR_Q09

Concept: Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment

Question Text: Does your job give you a sense of accomplishment?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q51h.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	3,081	5,127,878	17.0
Often	2	4,549	7,634,091	25.4
Sometimes	3	2,151	3,733,865	12.4
Rarely	4	328	628,265	2.1
Never	5	82	153,092	0.5
Valid skip	6	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	7	12	15,442	0.1
Refusal	8	2	2,294	0.0
Not stated	9	144	220,306	0.7
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: JSR_10 Length: 1.0 Position: 229

Question Name: JSR_Q10

Concept: Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work

Question Text: Do you feel you are doing useful work?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q51j.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	5,087	8,224,758	27.3
Often	2	3,645	6,262,651	20.8
Sometimes	3	1,219	2,260,159	7.5
Rarely	4	165	362,045	1.2
Never	5	75	145,489	0.5
Valid skip	6	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	7	12	37,339	0.1
Refusal	8	2	2,485	0.0
Not stated	9	144	220,306	0.7
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WIR_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 230

Question Name: WIR_Q01

Concept: Management of workload

Question Text: How often do you consider your workload manageable?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	3,115	5,240,896	17.4
Often	2	4,369	7,520,325	25.0
Sometimes	3	2,065	3,517,893	11.7
Rarely	4	514	778,735	2.6
Never	5	128	214,909	0.7
Valid skip	6	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	7	11	15,902	0.1
Refusal	8	2	2,485	0.0
Not stated	9	145	224,086	0.7
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WIR_02 Length: 1.0 Position: 231

Question Name: WIR_Q02

Concept: Chosing sequence of tasks

Question Text: How often can you choose the sequence of your tasks?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q50a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	3,073	5,135,812	17.1
Often	2	3,712	6,299,809	20.9
Sometimes	3	2,065	3,542,756	11.8
Rarely	4	750	1,330,819	4.4
Never	5	570	928,062	3.1
Valid skip	6	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	7	34	57,464	0.2
Refusal	8	1	204	0.0
Not stated	9	144	220,306	0.7
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WIR_03 Length: 1.0 Position: 232

Question Name: WIR_Q03

Concept: Quickly switch from one task to another at work

Question Text: How often do you have to quickly switch from one task to another at your work?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q50c.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	3,061	5,206,670	17.3
Often	2	4,505	7,558,690	25.1
Sometimes	3	1,901	3,221,143	10.7
Rarely	4	504	937,299	3.1
Never	5	214	339,660	1.1
Valid skip	6	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	7	19	27,171	0.1
Refusal	8	1	4,294	0.0
Not stated	9	144	220,306	0.7
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WIR_04 Length: 1.0 Position: 233

Question Name: WIR_Q04

Concept: Complete workload during regular working hours

Question Text: How often can you complete your assigned workload during your regular working hours?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Public Service Employee Survey, 2014, adapted from Q20.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	2,698	4,894,835	16.3
Often	2	3,715	6,338,925	21.1
Sometimes	3	1,503	2,469,066	8.2
Rarely	4	522	836,173	2.8
Never	5	255	423,398	1.4
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	37	63,019	0.2
Refusal	8	4	4,880	0.0
Not stated	9	86	137,022	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WIR_05 Length: 1.0 Position: 234

Question Name: WIR_Q05

Concept: Has periods of "down time" at work

Question Text: How often do you have periods of 'down time', when you have very little or no work to

do?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	108	211,652	0.7
Often	2	521	1,042,329	3.5
Sometimes	3	2,296	4,014,089	13.3
Rarely	4	3,569	5,969,993	19.8
Never	5	2,224	3,770,573	12.5
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	15	19,005	0.1
Refusal	8	1	346	0.0
Not stated	9	86	139,332	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WIR_06 Length: 1.0 Position: 235

Question Name: WIR_Q06

Concept: Has fixed deadlines to meet at work

Question Text: Does your job have fixed deadlines you have to meet?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q45b.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	8,020	13,385,910	44.5
No	2	2,150	3,871,659	12.9
Valid skip	6	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	7	29	31,214	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,156	0.0
Not stated	9	147	224,294	0.7
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WIR_07 Length: 1.0 Position: 236

Question Name: WIR_Q07

Concept: Taking on more work without additional compensation

Question Text: If asked, would you take on more work outside of your main job responsibilities without

additional compensation?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	4,080	6,998,394	23.3
No	2	4,559	7,871,473	26.2
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	85	137,829	0.5
Refusal	8	4	3,296	0.0
Not stated	9	92	156,326	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WDR_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 237

Question Name: WDR_Q01

Concept: Works in team work

Question Text: Do you work as part of a team?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q56.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	7,906	13,607,048	45.2
No	2	817	1,404,196	4.7
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	8	17,148	0.1
Refusal	8	1	551	0.0
Not stated	9	88	138,375	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WDR_02 Length: 1.0 Position: 238

Question Name: WDR_Q02

Concept: Team works well together

Question Text: How often would you say your team works well together?

Universe: WDR_01 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	2,471	4,439,579	14.8
Often	2	4,238	7,223,632	24.0
Sometimes	3	1,039	1,685,385	5.6
Rarely	4	129	225,886	0.8
Never	5	19	22,889	0.1
Valid skip	6	11,703	16,471,740	54.8

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Don't know	7	7	5,671	0.0
Refusal	8	1	346	0.0
Not stated	9	2	3,661	0.0
ד	tal	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WDR_03 Length: 1.0 Position: 239

Question Name: WDR_Q03

Concept: Team member responsible for work distribution

Question Text: Who mainly determines which team member does what tasks?

Universe: WDR_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Supervisor or team leader	1	4,607	8,052,356	26.8
Person with most skill or seniority	2	404	726,390	2.4
You decide collectively	3	1,101	1,875,697	6.2
Varies from task to task	4	1,738	2,873,181	9.6
Valid skip	6	11,703	16,471,740	54.8
Don't know	7	46	69,383	0.2
Refusal	8	7	6,831	0.0
Not stated	9	3	3,210	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WDR_04 Length: 2.0 Position: 240

Question Name: WDR_Q04

Concept: Given colleagues work - Past month

Question Text: How often in the last month did your colleagues try to give you work that you believed

was their responsibility?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Daily	01	584	1,098,745	3.7
At least once a week	02	1,540	2,817,470	9.4
At least once a month	03	1,623	2,895,534	9.6
Not in the past month	04	1,843	2,949,419	9.8
Never	05	2,844	4,807,782	16.0
Do not work with colleagues	06	257	399,199	1.3
Valid skip	96	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	97	35	54,993	0.2
Refusal	98	7	5,969	0.0

Page 94 - 240
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not stated	99	87	138,207	0.5
٦	otal	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WDR_05 Length: 1.0 Position: 242

Question Name: WDR_Q05

Concept: Taking credit for work completed by colleague

Question Text: How often in the last month have your colleagues tried to take credit for work that you

completed?

Universe: WDR_04 NE 6

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Daily		1	167	285,178	0.9
At least once a week		2	415	800,064	2.7
At least once a month		3	806	1,422,504	4.7
Not in the past month		4	2,032	3,275,411	10.9
Never		5	4,981	8,717,718	29.0
Valid skip		6	11,046	15,310,669	50.9
Don't know		7	65	120,887	0.4
Refusal		8	8	5,107	0.0
Not stated		9	89	141,250	0.5
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WDR_06 Length: 1.0 Position: 243

Question Name: WDR_Q06

Concept: Help and support from colleagues

Question Text: How often do your colleagues help and support you?

Universe: WDR_04 NE 6

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q51a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	3,050	5,406,066	18.0
Often	2	3,568	6,059,398	20.1
Sometimes	3	1,490	2,553,776	8.5
Rarely	4	260	441,687	1.5
Never	5	87	150,658	0.5
Valid skip	6	11,046	15,310,669	50.9
Don't know	7	15	12,859	0.0
Refusal	8	4	4,031	0.0
Not stated	9	89	139,646	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WDR_07 Length: 2.0 Position: 244

Question Name: WDR_Q07

Concept: Help and support from manager or supervisor

Question Text: How often does your manager or supervisor help and support you?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q51b.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	01	2,763	4,898,893	16.3
Often	02	2,799	4,814,725	16.0
Sometimes	03	1,862	3,125,662	10.4
Rarely	04	761	1,295,783	4.3
Never	05	235	391,482	1.3
Do not have a supervisor or manager	06	296	478,011	1.6
Valid skip	96	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	97	13	21,573	0.1
Refusal	98	4	3,837	0.0
Not stated	99	87	137,351	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WDR_08 Length: 1.0 Position: 246

Question Name: WDR_Q08

Concept: Others working hard

Question Text: To what extent do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

Others in my workplace work as hard as I do.

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Strongly agree	1	1,766	3,102,927	10.3
Agree	2	4,214	7,074,218	23.5
Neither agree nor disagree	3	1,560	2,725,823	9.1
Disagree	4	962	1,757,264	5.8
Strongly disagree	5	178	286,232	1.0
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	42	67,508	0.2
Refusal	8	12	17,441	0.1
Not stated	9	86	135,906	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WDR_09 Length: 1.0 Position: 247

Question Name: WDR_Q09

Concept: Fair work distribution

Question Text: (To what extent do you agree or disagree with the following statements?)

Work is distributed fairly in my workplace.

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Strongly agree	1	1,512	2,728,302	9.1
Agree	2	4,294	7,355,374	24.5
Neither agree nor disagree	3	1,470	2,515,785	8.4
Disagree	4	1,153	1,948,900	6.5
Strongly disagree	5	244	397,521	1.3
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	51	72,184	0.2
Refusal	8	10	13,347	0.0
Not stated	9	86	135,906	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WDR_10 Length: 1.0 Position: 248

Question Name: WDR_Q10

Concept: Opportunities to provide input into decisions

Question Text: (To what extent do you agree or disagree with the following statements?)

I have opportunities to provide input into decisions that affect my work.

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Public Service Employee Survey, 2014, question Q16.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Strongly agree	1	2,184	3,709,775	12.3
Agree	2	4,528	7,794,956	25.9
Neither agree nor disagree	3	1,046	1,776,434	5.9
Disagree	4	699	1,315,850	4.4
Strongly disagree	5	255	397,788	1.3
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	19	33,448	0.1
Refusal	8	3	3,162	0.0
Not stated	9	86	135,906	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 249

Question Name: STJ_Q01

Concept: Job loss in the next 6 months

Question Text: To what extent do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

You might lose your job in the next 6 months.

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q77a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Strongly agree	1	311	638,765	2.1
Agree	2	671	1,161,750	3.9
Neither agree nor disagree	3	1,376	2,282,160	7.6
Disagree	4	3,608	6,170,211	20.5
Strongly disagree	5	4,134	6,881,521	22.9
Valid skip	6	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	7	92	144,966	0.5
Refusal	8	12	15,199	0.1
Not stated	9	145	220,659	0.7
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_02 Length: 1.0 Position: 250

Question Name: STJ_Q02

Concept: Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one

Question Text: (To what extent do you agree or disagree with the following statements?)

If you were to lose or quit your current job, it would be easy for you to find a job of

similar salary.

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q77f.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Strongly agree	1	1,071	2,137,516	7.1
Agree	2	2,534	4,760,137	15.8
Neither agree nor disagree	3	1,377	2,418,343	8.0
Disagree	4	2,408	3,791,589	12.6
Strongly disagree	5	1,252	1,789,429	5.9
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	87	133,034	0.4
Refusal	8	5	1,364	0.0
Not stated	9	86	135,906	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_03 Length: 1.0 Position: 251

Question Name: STJ_Q03

Concept: Good prospects for career advancement

Question Text: (To what extent do you agree or disagree with the following statements?)

Your job offers good prospects for career advancement.

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q77c.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Strongly agree	1	1,093	2,160,861	7.2
Agree	2	3,130	5,572,186	18.5
Neither agree nor disagree	3	1,844	3,067,053	10.2
Disagree	4	1,920	3,064,952	10.2
Strongly disagree	5	683	1,073,619	3.6
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	59	90,498	0.3
Refusal	8	5	2,244	0.0
Not stated	9	86	135,906	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_04 Length: 1.0 Position: 252

Question Name: STJ_Q04

Concept: Skill description in current job

Question Text: Which of the following best describes your skills in your current job?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q60.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
You need further training to cope well with your duties	1	682	1,291,631	4.3
Your skills are a good match for your job	2	5,872	9,793,376	32.6
You have the skills to cope with more	3	3,616	6,155,367	20.5
demanding duties				
Valid skip	6	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	7	25	39,488	0.1
Refusal	8	4	8,037	0.0
Not stated	9	150	227,335	0.8
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_05 Length: 1.0 Position: 253

Question Name: STJ_Q05

Concept: Match between current job and field of education or training

Question Text: To what extent is your current job related to your field of education or training?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: CIC Settlement Client Outcome Survey, adapted from Q24.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely	1	3,498	5,745,300	19.1
Mostly	2	2,658	4,346,707	14.5
Somewhat	3	1,777	2,933,506	9.8
Mostly not	4	665	1,229,044	4.1
Not at all	5	1,563	2,973,482	9.9
Valid skip	6	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	7	35	56,948	0.2
Refusal	8	8	9,660	0.0
Not stated	9	145	220,586	0.7
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_06 Length: 1.0 Position: 254

Question Name: STJ_Q06

Concept: Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training

Question Text: What is the main reason you are not working in a job related to your field of education

or training?

Universe: STJ_05 = 4 or 5 and RECIMM NE 1

Note: This variable excludes recent immigrants

Some response categories were abbreviated due to space restrictions. Full text is as

follows:

3 Have not been able to find a job that matches my education, training or experience

Source: CIC Settlement Client Outcome Survey, adapted from Q27.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
No jobs available in my field	1	27	63,578	0.2
Chose to work in a different type of job	2	91	223,367	0.7
Have not been able to find a job that	3	58	123,620	0.4
matches my educatio				
Other - Specify	4	56	108,846	0.4
Valid skip	6	19,372	29,554,096	98.3
Don't know	7	2	1,955	0.0
Refusal	8	3	3,326	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_07 Length: 1.0 Position: 255

Question Name: STJ_Q07

Concept: Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training

Question Text: What is the main reason you are not working in a job related to your field of education

or training?

Universe: $STJ_05 = 4 \text{ or } 5$

Note: Some response categories were abbreviated due to space restrictions. Full text is as

follows:

4 Have not been able to find a job that matches your education, training or experi-

ence

Source: CIC Settlement Client Outcome Survey, adapted from Q27.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Chose to work in a different type of job	1	31	69,328	0.2
Credentials and qualifications have not	2	31	74,641	0.2
been recognized Do not have Canadian work experience	3	22	47.465	0.2
Have not been able to find a job that	4	31	75,023	0.2
matches your educa				
Other - Specify	5	11	25,678	0.1
Valid skip	6	17,381	25,876,263	86.0
Don't know	7	1	2,297	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	2,101	3,908,092	13.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_08 Length: 1.0 Position: 256

Question Name: STJ_Q08

Concept: Under/Over-qualification for current job

Question Text: Considering your education, training and experience, do you feel that you are over-

qualified, adequately qualified or under-qualified for your job?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Over-qualified for your job	1	1,717	3,097,028	10.3
Adequately qualified for your job	2	8,252	13,765,118	45.8
Under-qualified for your job	3	198	385,815	1.3
Valid skip	6	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	7	30	36,956	0.1
Refusal	8	4	3,760	0.0
Not stated	9	148	226,556	0.8
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_09 Length: 1.0 Position: 257

Question Name: STJ_Q09

Concept: Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, have you had formal training paid for by your employer?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q61a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,535	6,254,334	20.8
No	2	5,180	8,743,685	29.1
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	14	24,143	0.1
Refusal	8	1	346	0.0
Not stated	9	90	144,810	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_10 Length: 1.0 Position: 258

Question Name: STJ_Q10

Concept: Formal training paid for by yourself - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, have you had formal training paid for by yourself?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q61b.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,450	2,613,710	8.7
No	2	8,740	14,658,174	48.7
Valid skip	6	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	7	5	9,353	0.0
Refusal	8	2	450	0.0
Not stated	9	152	233,546	0.8
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_11 Length: 1.0 Position: 259

Question Name: STJ_Q11

Concept: Informal training from co-workers/supervisors - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, have you had informal or on-the-job training from co-workers or

supervisors?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q61c.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	4,797	8,426,465	28.0
No	2	3,922	6,588,241	21.9
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	9	12,010	0.0
Refusal	8	3	716	0.0
Not stated	9	89	139,887	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_12 Length: 1.0 Position: 260

Question Name: STJ_Q12

Concept: Formal/Informal training - Improve job performance

Question Text: Did any of this formal or informal training help improve the way you work?

Universe: STJ_09 = 1 or STJ_10 = 1 or STJ_11 = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q61_1a.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes		1	5,626	9,981,262	33.2
No		2	856	1,386,506	4.6
Valid skip		6	13,104	18,665,975	62.1
Don't know		7	16	31,575	0.1
Refusal		8	2	7,519	0.0
Not stated		9	5	5,953	0.0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_13 Length: 1.0 Position: 261

Question Name: STJ_Q13

Concept: Training - Improve job security

Question Text: Do you feel that your job is more secure because of your training?

Universe: STJ_09 = 1 or STJ_10 = 1 or STJ_11 = 1 and CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q61_1b.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,433	6,272,340	20.9
No	2	2,595	4,351,192	14.5
Valid skip	6	13,545	19,410,455	64.5
Don't know	7	32	37,263	0.1
Refusal	8	2	4,361	0.0
Not stated	9	2	3,179	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: STJ_14 Length: 1.0 Position: 262

Question Name: STJ_Q14

Concept: Training - Improvement of prospects for future employment

Question Text: Do you feel that your prospects for future employment are better because of your train-

ing?

Universe: STJ_09 = 1 or STJ_10 = 1 or STJ_11 = 1 and CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q61_1c.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	4,091	7,361,425	24.5
No	2	1,923	3,230,666	10.7
Valid skip	6	13,545	19,410,455	64.5
Don't know	7	46	71,759	0.2
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	4	4,483	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CAB_01A Length: 1.0 Position: 263

Question Name:

Concept: Employment benefits - Workplace pension plan

Question Text: Which of the following employment benefits do you have access to as part of your em-

ployment? - Workplace pension plan

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Workplace and Employee Survey, 2006, adapted from Q10a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,421	5,758,228	19.1
No	2	5,272	9,181,833	30.5
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	34	79,809	0.3
Refusal	8	3	2,396	0.0
Not stated	9	90	145,053	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CAB_01B Length: 1.0 Position: 264

Question Name:

Concept: Employment benefits - Paid sick leave

Question Text: Which of the following employment benefits do you have access to as part of your em-

ployment? - Paid sick leave

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Workplace and Employee Survey, 2006, adapted from Q10a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,678	6,277,511	20.9
No	2	5,015	8,662,550	28.8
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	34	79,809	0.3
Refusal	8	3	2,396	0.0
Not stated	9	90	145,053	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CAB_01C Length: 1.0 Position: 265

Question Name:

Concept: Employment benefits - Paid vacation leave

Question Text: Which of the following employment benefits do you have access to as part of your em-

ployment? - Paid vacation leave

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Workplace and Employee Survey, 2006, adapted from Q10a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	4,756	8,362,265	27.8
No	2	3,937	6,577,796	21.9
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	34	79,809	0.3
Refusal	8	3	2,396	0.0
Not stated	9	90	145,053	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CAB_01D Length: 1.0 Position: 266

Question Name:

Concept: Employment benefits - Disability insurance

Question Text: Which of the following employment benefits do you have access to as part of your em-

ployment? - Disability insurance

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Workplace and Employee Survey, 2006, adapted from Q10a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,749	6,261,331	20.8
No	2	4,944	8,678,730	28.9
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	34	79,809	0.3
Refusal	8	3	2,396	0.0
Not stated	9	90	145,053	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CAB_01E Length: 1.0 Position: 267

Question Name:

Concept: Employment benefits - Supplemental medical or dental care

Question Text: Which of the following employment benefits do you have access to as part of your em-

ployment? - Supplemental medical or dental care

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Workplace and Employee Survey, 2006, adapted from Q10a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	4,139	6,878,883	22.9
No	2	4,554	8,061,178	26.8
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	34	79,809	0.3
Refusal	8	3	2,396	0.0
Not stated	9	90	145,053	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CAB 01F Length: 1.0 Position: 268

Question Name:

Concept: Employment benefits - Worker's compensation

Question Text: Which of the following employment benefits do you have access to as part of your em-

ployment? - Worker's compensation

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Workplace and Employee Survey, 2006, adapted from Q10a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	4,422	7,342,888	24.4
No	2	4,271	7,597,172	25.3
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	34	79,809	0.3
Refusal	8	3	2,396	0.0
Not stated	9	90	145,053	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Page 106 - 240
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Variable Name: CAB_01G Length: 1.0 Position: 269

Question Name:

Concept: Employment benefits - Maternity/Parental

Question Text: Which of the following employment benefits do you have access to as part of your em-

ployment? - Maternity, parental or layoff benefits

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Workplace and Employee Survey, 2006, adapted from Q10a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,704	6,277,847	20.9
No	2	4,989	8,662,214	28.8
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	34	79,809	0.3
Refusal	8	3	2,396	0.0
Not stated	9	90	145,053	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CAB_01H Length: 1.0 Position: 270

Question Name:

Concept: Employment benefits - Other

Question Text: Which of the following employment benefits do you have access to as part of your em-

ployment? - Other - Specify

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Workplace and Employee Survey, 2006, adapted from Q10a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	442	679,642	2.3
No	2	8,251	14,260,418	47.4
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	34	79,809	0.3
Refusal	8	3	2,396	0.0
Not stated	9	90	145,053	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CAB_01I Length: 1.0 Position: 271

Question Name:

Concept: Employment benefits - None of these

Question Text: Which of the following employment benefits do you have access to as part of your em-

ployment? - None of these

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Workplace and Employee Survey, 2006, adapted from Q10a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	621	1,298,928	4.3
No	2	8,072	13,641,133	45.4
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	34	79,809	0.3
Refusal	8	3	2,396	0.0
Not stated	9	90	145,053	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CAB 02 Length: 1.0 Position: 272

Question Name: CAB_Q02

Concept: Formal job performance assessment at current work

Question Text: Have you ever had a formal job performance assessment at your current job?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note: Formal job performance assessment involves feedback in writing where defined tasks

and objectives are evaluated by the supervisor. It is often done regularly (quarterly, biannually or annually). It excludes positive or negative comments on an informal basis

even if in writing or feedback given by peers or subordinates.

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	5,307	8,708,847	29.0
No	2	3,403	6,287,185	20.9
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	19	28,169	0.1
Refusal	8	2	1,055	0.0
Not stated	9	89	142,063	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CAB_03 Length: 1.0 Position: 273

Question Name: CAB_Q03

Concept: Last date of formal job performance assessment

Question Text: When was the last time you had a formal job performance assessment at your current

job?

Universe: CAB_02 = 1

Note:

Source:	New question.				
Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
In the past year		1	3,791	6,446,488	21.4
More than 1 year ago		2	1,509	2,252,874	7.5
Valid skip		6	14,302	21,369,942	71.0
Don't know		7	4	1,527	0.0
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	3	7,958	0.0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CAB_04 Length: 1.0 Position: 274

Question Name: CAB_Q04

Concept: Flexible schedule at work

Question Text: Do you have a flexible schedule that allows you to choose the time you begin and end

your work day?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Caregiving and Care Receiving, 2012, question FWA_Q120.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,488	6,263,366	20.8
No	2	5,219	8,738,585	29.1
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	17	15,605	0.1
Refusal	8	3	3,581	0.0
Not stated	9	93	146,181	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CAB_05 Length: 1.0 Position: 275

Question Name: CAB_Q05

Concept: Importance of flexible schedule

Question Text: How important is your flexible schedule to you?

Universe: $CAB_04 = 1$

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Very important	1	2,264	4,057,896	13.5
Somewhat important	2	957	1,745,373	5.8
Not very important	3	208	361,617	1.2
Not at all important	4	59	98,480	0.3
Valid skip	6	16,121	23,815,423	79.2
Don't know	7	0	0	0

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: CAB_06 Length: 1.0 Position: 276

Question Name: CAB_Q06

Concept: Getting a few hours off for family/personal matters

Question Text: How easy is it for you to take an hour or two off for personal or family matters during

working hours?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q43.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Very easy	1	2,753	4,513,474	15.0
Easy	2	3,530	6,106,340	20.3
Difficult	3	1,389	2,454,669	8.2
Very difficult	4	1,011	1,866,128	6.2
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	44	81,273	0.3
Refusal	8	6	5,995	0.0
Not stated	9	87	139,439	0.5
Tota	al	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SFC_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 277

Question Name: SFC_Q01

Concept: Good friends at work - Number

Question Text: How many good friends do you have at work?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q77e.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Many	1	2,774	4,885,188	16.2
A few	2	3,133	5,210,004	17.3
One or two	3	1,944	3,439,452	11.4
None	4	862	1,464,066	4.9
Valid skip	6	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	7	17	24,537	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,386	0.0
Not stated	9	87	141,686	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SFC_02 Length: 1.0 Position: 278

Question Name: SFC_Q02

Concept: Seeing work friends outside working hours

Question Text: How often do you see your work friends outside of working hours?

Universe: SFC_01 NE 4

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Daily	1	327	596,508	2.0
At least once a week	2	1,454	2,503,333	8.3
At least once a month	3	2,343	4,042,730	13.4
Less than once a month	4	2,252	3,663,355	12.2
Never	5	1,473	2,725,484	9.1
Valid skip	6	11,651	16,375,536	54.4
Don't know	7	15	23,590	0.1
Refusal	8	6	5,435	0.0
Not stated	9	88	142,819	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SFC_03 Length: 1.0 Position: 279

Question Name: SFC_Q03

Concept: Feeling isolated at work

Question Text: Do you feel isolated at work?

Universe: SFC_01 = 4

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	195	315,124	1.0
No	2	665	1,144,814	3.8
Valid skip	6	18,747	28,614,723	95.1
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	2	4,127	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SFC_04GR Length: 1.0 Position: 280

Question Name:

Concept: Isolation at work - Main reason

Question Text: What is the main reason you feel isolated at work?

Universe: SFC_03 NE 2

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Colleagues aren't friendly	1	35	61,917	0.2
Physical work location is far from others	2	51	81,216	0.3
Discrimination	3	10	20,005	0.1
Other - Specify	4	99	151,986	0.5
Valid skip	6	19,412	29,759,537	98.9
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	2	4,127	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SFC_05 Length: 2.0 Position: 281

Question Name: SFC_Q05

Concept: Competing with colleagues - Last 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, how often do you feel you have been competing with your col-

league(s)?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	01	338	615,233	2.0
Often	02	481	974,417	3.2
Sometimes	03	1,435	2,565,208	8.5
Rarely	04	2,386	4,093,406	13.6
Never	05	3,882	6,460,675	21.5
Do not have any colleagues	06	185	291,088	1.0
Valid skip	96	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	97	19	21,480	0.1
Refusal	98	5	3,760	0.0
Not stated	99	89	142,051	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SFC_06 Length: 1.0 Position: 283

Question Name: SFC_Q06

Concept: Competing with colleagues - Effect on work

Question Text: Has this competition had a positive, negative or no effect on your work?

Universe: SFC_05 = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
A positive effect	1	379	765,208	2.5
A negative effect	2	219	403,399	1.3
It hasn't had any effect	3	219	420,274	1.4
Valid skip	6	18,790	28,489,138	94.7
Don't know	7	2	770	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SFC_07 Length: 2.0 Position: 284

Question Name: SFC_Q07

Concept: Conflicts with managers or supervisors at work - Past 12 months

Question Text: During the past 12 months, how often have you had conflicts at work with:

Your managers or supervisors?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Estonian Work Life Survey, 2009, adapted from QD4a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	01	68	125,489	0.4
Often	02	277	477,490	1.6
Sometimes	03	1,215	2,073,322	6.9
Rarely	04	2,820	4,835,358	16.1
Never	05	4,149	7,208,943	24.0
Do not have a supervisor or manager	06	185	286,798	1.0
Valid skip	96	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	97	13	15,827	0.1
Refusal	98	5	3,079	0.0
Not stated	99	88	141,013	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SFC_08 Length: 2.0 Position: 286

Question Name: SFC_Q08

Concept: Conflicts with colleagues or co-workers - Past 12 months

Question Text: (During the past 12 months, how often have you had conflicts at work with:)

Your colleagues or co-workers?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Estonian Work Life Survey, 2009, adapted from QD4a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	01	54	71,565	0.2
Often	02	183	358,773	1.2
Sometimes	03	1,419	2,442,622	8.1
Rarely	04	3,279	5,514,236	18.3
Never	05	3,633	6,412,527	21.3
Do not have any colleagues	06	145	204,429	0.7
Valid skip	96	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	97	10	12,657	0.0
Refusal	98	5	3,283	0.0
Not stated	99	92	147,226	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SFC_09 Length: 2.0 Position: 288

Question Name: SFC_Q09

Concept: Conflicts with employees or subordinates - Past 12 months

Question Text: (During the past 12 months, how often have you had conflicts at work with:)

Your employee(s) or subordinate(s)?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1

Note:

Source: Estonian Work Life Survey, 2009, adapted from QD4a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	01	33	50,122	0.2
Often	02	110	189,403	0.6
Sometimes	03	735	1,241,277	4.1
Rarely	04	1,704	2,736,393	9.1
Never	05	2,539	4,313,931	14.3
Do not have employees or subordinates	06	3,590	6,468,062	21.5
Valid skip	96	10,789	14,911,470	49.6
Don't know	97	14	25,044	0.1
Refusal	98	4	1,755	0.0
Not stated	99	91	141,331	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IWR_07 Length: 2.0 Position: 290

Question Name: IWR_Q07

Concept: Workplace enriched by cultural differences

Question Text: To what extent would you say that cultural differences enrich your workplace?

Universe: CUREMPLO = 1 or 2

Note:

·				
Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely	01	1,316	2,434,187	8.1
Mostly	02	1,533	2,775,794	9.2
Somewhat	03	2,340	4,071,059	13.5
Mostly not	04	895	1,546,088	5.1
Not at all	05	1,012	1,671,450	5.6
No cultural differences in your workplace	06	3,003	4,641,483	15.4
Valid skip	96	9,260	12,563,556	41.8
Don't know	97	94	144,565	0.5

Variable Name: IWR_08 Length: 1.0 Position: 292

98

99

10

146

19,609

9,218

221,388

30,078,789

0.0

0.7

100.0

Question Name: IWR_Q08

Concept: Cultural differences respected in the workplace

Total

New question.

Question Text:To what extent do you feel that cultural differences are respected in your workplace?

Universe: IWR_07 NE 06

Note:

Source:

Refusal

Not stated

Source: New question.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely		1	3,473	6,364,615	21.2
Mostly		2	2,692	4,492,082	14.9
Somewhat		3	737	1,303,279	4.3
Mostly not		4	124	235,998	0.8
Not at all		5	117	179,479	0.6
Valid skip		6	12,263	17,205,039	57.2
Don't know		7	48	67,693	0.2
Refusal		8	10	8,756	0.0
Not stated		9	145	221,848	0.7
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 293

Question Name: DBH_Q01

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, have you experienced unfair treatment or discrimination while at

work?

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note: Discrimination means treating people differently, negatively or adversely because of

their race, age, religion, sex or anything else.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,112	1,941,766	6.5
No	2	11,158	18,948,973	63.0
Valid skip	6	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	7	31	56,304	0.2
Refusal	8	14	14,547	0.0
Not stated	9	9	13,100	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_02 Length: 1.0 Position: 294

Question Name: DBH_Q02

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Frequency in past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, how often have you experienced this unfair treatment or discrim-

ination?

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note: Discrimination means treating people differently, negatively or adversely because of

their race, age, religion, sex or anything else.

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Once	1	194	365,224	1.2
Occasionally	2	612	1,030,462	3.4
Often	3	198	344,634	1.1
Daily or almost daily	4	104	196,007	0.7
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	2	3,869	0.0
Refusal	8	1	83	0.0
Not stated	9	1	1,488	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_03A Length: 1.0 Position: 295

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on age

Question Text: What was this unfair treatment or discrimination based on? - Age

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	267	487,246	1.6
No	2	826	1,417,822	4.7
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	14	26,087	0.1
Refusal	8	2	3,659	0.0

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not stated	9	3	6,951	0.0
	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_03B Length: 1.0 Position: 296

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sex

Question Text: What was this unfair treatment or discrimination based on? - Sex

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	298	456,388	1.5
No	2	795	1,448,680	4.8
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	14	26,087	0.1
Refusal	8	2	3,659	0.0
Not stated	9	3	6,951	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_03C Length: 1.0 Position: 297

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on race

Question Text: What was this unfair treatment or discrimination based on? - Race or colour

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	173	325,639	1.1
No	2	907	1,563,358	5.2
Valid skip	6	18,329	27,869,086	92.7
Don't know	7	14	26,087	0.1
Refusal	8	2	3,659	0.0
Not stated	9	184	290,960	1.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_03D Length: 1.0 Position: 298

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on nationality

Question Text: What was this unfair treatment or discrimination based on? - Nationality or immigration

status

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	109	226,378	0.8
No	2	984	1,678,691	5.6
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	14	26,087	0.1
Refusal	8	2	3,659	0.0
Not stated	9	3	6,951	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_03E Length: 1.0 Position: 299

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity

Question Text: What was this unfair treatment or discrimination based on? - Ethnicity or culture

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	114	208,929	0.7
No	2	979	1,696,139	5.6
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	14	26,087	0.1
Refusal	8	2	3,659	0.0
Not stated	9	3	6,951	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_03F Length: 1.0 Position: 300

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance

Question Text: What was this unfair treatment or discrimination based on? - Physical appearance other

than skin colour

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	119	193,785	0.6
No	2	974	1,711,283	5.7
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	14	26,087	0.1
Refusal	8	2	3,659	0.0
Not stated	9	3	6,951	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_03G Length: 1.0 Position: 301

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion

Question Text: What was this unfair treatment or discrimination based on? - Religion

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	43	80,885	0.3
No	2	1,046	1,816,907	6.0
Valid skip	6	18,435	28,035,777	93.2
Don't know	7	14	26,087	0.1
Refusal	8	2	3,659	0.0
Not stated	9	69	115,474	0.4
Tota	al	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_03H Length: 1.0 Position: 302

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability

Question Text: What was this unfair treatment or discrimination based on? - A physical or mental dis-

ability

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	76	135,148	0.4
No	2	1,017	1,769,921	5.9
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	14	26,087	0.1

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Refusal		8	2	3,659	0.0
Not stated		9	3	6,951	0.0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_03I Length: 1.0 Position: 303

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation

Question Text: What was this unfair treatment or discrimination based on? - Sexual orientation

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	41	64,380	0.2
No	2	1,052	1,840,688	6.1
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	14	26,087	0.1
Refusal	8	2	3,659	0.0
Not stated	9	3	6,951	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_03J Length: 1.0 Position: 304

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language

Question Text: What was this unfair treatment or discrimination based on? - Language

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	102	169,977	0.6
No	2	991	1,735,091	5.8
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	14	26,087	0.1
Refusal	8	2	3,659	0.0
Not stated	9	3	6,951	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_03K Length: 1.0 Position: 305

Question Name: DBH_Q03

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity

Question Text: What was this unfair treatment or discrimination based on? - Gender identity

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note: Gender identity refers to a person's internal and individual experience of gender, such

as the sense of being a woman, a man, both, neither, or anywhere along the gender spectrum. A person's gender identity may be the same as or different from their birth-assigned sex. Gender identity is fundamentally different from a person's sexual

orientation.

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	39	64,795	0.2
No	2	1,054	1,840,274	6.1
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	14	26,087	0.1
Refusal	8	2	3,659	0.0
Not stated	9	3	6,951	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_03L Length: 1.0 Position: 306

Question Name: DBH_Q03

Concept: Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons

Question Text: What was this unfair treatment or discrimination based on? - Other

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	307	509,557	1.7
No	2	786	1,395,511	4.6
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	14	26,087	0.1
Refusal	8	2	3,659	0.0
Not stated	9	3	6,951	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_04A Length: 1.0 Position: 307

Question Name:

Concept: Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others

Question Text: In which of the following ways were you discriminated against? - Ignored by others

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	286	454,676	1.5
No	2	815	1,464,014	4.9
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	10	22,929	0.1
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	1	147	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_04B Length: 1.0 Position: 308

Question Name:

Concept: Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable

Question Text: In which of the following ways were you discriminated against? - Made to feel uncom-

fortable

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	564	926,189	3.1
No	2	537	992,500	3.3
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	10	22,929	0.1
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	1	147	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_04C Length: 1.0 Position: 309

Question Name:

Concept: Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back

Question Text: In which of the following ways were you discriminated against? - People talked behind

your back

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	354	558,420	1.9
No	2	747	1,360,269	4.5
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	10	22,929	0.1
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	1	147	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_04D Length: 1.0 Position: 310

Question Name:

Concept: Type of discrimination at work - Promotion or training was denied

Question Text: In which of the following ways were you discriminated against? - Promotion or training

was denied

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	262	424,931	1.4
No	2	839	1,493,759	5.0
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	10	22,929	0.1
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	1	147	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_04E Length: 1.0 Position: 311

Question Name:

Concept: Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work

Question Text: In which of the following ways were you discriminated against? - Were given too much

work

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	208	376,838	1.3
No	2	893	1,541,851	5.1
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	10	22,929	0.1

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	1	147	0.0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_04F Length: 1.0 Position: 312

Question Name:

Concept: Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work

Question Text: In which of the following ways were you discriminated against? - Were given less chal-

lenging or interesting work

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	230	429,500	1.4
No	2	871	1,489,189	5.0
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	10	22,929	0.1
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	1	147	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_04G Length: 1.0 Position: 313

Question Name:

Concept: Type of discrimination at work - Other

Question Text: In which of the following ways were you discriminated against? - Other

Universe: DBH_01 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	319	583,880	1.9
No	2	782	1,334,809	4.4
Valid skip	6	18,497	28,137,023	93.5
Don't know	7	10	22,929	0.1
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	1	147	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_05 Length: 1.0 Position: 314

Question Name: DBH_Q05

Concept: Verbal abuse - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, have you been subjected to:

Verbal abuse while at work?

Universe: $WET_120 = 1 \text{ or } 2$

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q70a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,327	2,157,121	7.2
No	2	10,920	18,679,106	62.1
Valid skip	6	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	7	22	39,671	0.1
Refusal	8	11	13,396	0.0
Not stated	9	44	85,395	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_07 Length: 1.0 Position: 315

Question Name: DBH_Q07

Concept: Sexual harassment - Past 12 months

Question Text: (In the past 12 months, have you been subjected to:)

Unwanted sexual attention or sexual harassment while at work?

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q70b.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	232	407,439	1.4
No	2	11,992	20,399,725	67.8
Valid skip	6	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	7	18	30,652	0.1
Refusal	8	8	5,996	0.0
Not stated	9	74	130,877	0.4
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_09 Length: 1.0 Position: 316

Question Name: DBH_Q09

Concept: Threats to your person - Past 12 months

Question Text: (In the past 12 months, have you been subjected to:)

Threats to your person while at work?

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q70c.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	370	552,722	1.8
No	2	11,877	20,295,594	67.5
Valid skip	6	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	7	18	29,705	0.1
Refusal	8	9	8,275	0.0
Not stated	9	50	88,394	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_11 Length: 1.0 Position: 317

Question Name: DBH_Q11

Concept: Humiliating behaviour - Past 12 months

Question Text: (In the past 12 months, have you been subjected to:)

Humiliating behaviour while at work?

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q70c.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	644	1,039,259	3.5
No	2	11,595	19,792,950	65.8
Valid skip	6	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	7	24	42,062	0.1
Refusal	8	11	10,172	0.0
Not stated	9	50	90,245	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DBH_13 Length: 1.0 Position: 318

Question Name: DBH_Q13

Concept: Physical violence - Past 12 months

Question Text: (In the past 12 months, have you been subjected to:)

Physical violence while at work?

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: Fifth European Working Conditions Survey, 2010, adapted from Q71a.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	256	377,315	1.3
No	2	11,995	20,469,217	68.1
Valid skip	6	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	7	17	29,437	0.1
Refusal	8	10	9,445	0.0
Not stated	9	46	89,274	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: HARASSED Length: 1.0 Position: 319

Question Name:

Concept: Unfair treatment or discrimination at work

Question Text: -

Universe: DBH_05 = 1, or DBH_07 = 1, or DBH_09 = 1, or DBH_11 = 1, or DBH_13 = 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from DBH_Q05,

DBH_Q07, DBH_Q09, DBH_Q11 and DBH_Q13.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,894	3,059,890	10.2
No	2	17,715	27,018,898	89.8
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_01_1 Length: 2.0 Position: 320

Question Name:

Concept: Verbal abuse at work - Past 12 months

Question Text: About how many times has this happened in the past 12 months? - Verbal abuse while

at work

Universe: DBH_05 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Once	01	189	330,044	1.1
2 to 5 times	02	614	910,901	3.0
6 to 10 times	03	187	332,090	1.1
11 to 25 times	04	132	245,254	0.8
26 to 50 times	05	62	106,617	0.4

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
More than 50 times	06	155	247,982	0.8
Valid skip	96	18,263	27,892,524	92.7
Don't know	97	5	9,816	0.0
Refusal	98	1	1,719	0.0
Not stated	99	1	1,843	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_01_2 Length: 2.0 Position: 322

Question Name:

Concept: Sexual harassment at work - Past 12 months

Question Text: About how many times has this happened in the past 12 months? - Unwanted sexual

attention or sexual harassment while at work

Universe: DBH_07 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Once	01	51	79,972	0.3
2 to 5 times	02	127	220,952	0.7
6 to 10 times	03	31	59,832	0.2
11 to 25 times	04	24	48,864	0.2
26 to 50 times	05	10	14,975	0.0
More than 50 times	06	13	24,290	0.1
Valid skip	96	19,350	29,628,877	98.5
Don't know	97	1	567	0.0
Refusal	98	1	267	0.0
Not stated	99	1	193	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_01_3 Length: 2.0 Position: 324

Question Name:

Concept: Threats to your person at work - Past 12 months

Question Text: About how many times has this happened in the past 12 months? - Threats to your

person while at work

Universe: DBH_09 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Once	01	119	189,133	0.6
2 to 5 times	02	149	209,669	0.7
6 to 10 times	03	40	69,585	0.2
11 to 25 times	04	26	43,247	0.1

Page 128 - 240
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
26 to 50 times	05	18	26,415	0.1
More than 50 times	06	24	32,586	0.1
Valid skip	96	19,233	29,508,155	98.1
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_01_4 Length: 2.0 Position: 326

Question Name:

Concept: Humiliating behaviour at work - Past 12 months

Question Text: About how many times has this happened in the past 12 months? - Humiliating be-

haviour while at work

Universe: DBH_11 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Once	01	123	234,713	0.8
2 to 5 times	02	333	512,616	1.7
6 to 10 times	03	97	153,612	0.5
11 to 25 times	04	50	93,647	0.3
26 to 50 times	05	23	31,965	0.1
More than 50 times	06	27	43,205	0.1
Valid skip	96	18,954	29,007,429	96.4
Don't know	97	1	1,249	0.0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	1	354	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_01_5 Length: 2.0 Position: 328

Question Name:

Concept: Physical violence at work - Past 12 months

Question Text: About how many times has this happened in the past 12 months? - Physical violence

while at work

Universe: DBH_13 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Once	01	54	99,890	0.3
2 to 5 times	02	91	150,520	0.5
6 to 10 times	03	47	57,360	0.2

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
11 to 25 times	04	31	35,033	0.1
26 to 50 times	05	24	34,680	0.1
More than 50 times	06	19	25,097	0.1
Valid skip	96	19,343	29,676,210	98.7
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AA Length: 1.0 Position: 330

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Verbal abuse

Universe: DBH_05 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes		1	408	709,261	2.4
No		2	936	1,470,194	4.9
Valid skip		6	18,263	27,892,524	92.7
Don't know		7	1	2,963	0.0
Refusal		8	1	3,847	0.0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2 02AB Length: 1.0 Position: 331

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Colleague or peer

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Verbal abuse

Universe: DBH_05 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	389	652,660	2.2
No	2	955	1,526,795	5.1
Valid skip	6	18,263	27,892,524	92.7
Don't know	7	1	2,963	0.0
Refusal	8	1	3,847	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AC Length: 1.0 Position: 332

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Employee

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Verbal abuse

Universe: DBH_05 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	66	92,051	0.3
No	2	1,278	2,087,404	6.9
Valid skip	6	18,263	27,892,524	92.7
Don't know	7	1	2,963	0.0
Refusal	8	1	3,847	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AD Length: 1.0 Position: 333

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Client or customer

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Verbal abuse

Universe: DBH_05 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	687	1,086,280	3.6
No	2	657	1,093,174	3.6
Valid skip	6	18,263	27,892,524	92.7
Don't know	7	1	2,963	0.0
Refusal	8	1	3,847	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AE Length: 1.0 Position: 334

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Board member or shareholder

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Verbal abuse

Universe: DBH_05 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	22	33,928	0.1
No	2	1,322	2,145,527	7.1
Valid skip	6	18,263	27,892,524	92.7
Don't know	7	1	2,963	0.0
Refusal	8	1	3,847	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AF Length: 1.0 Position: 335

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Other

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Verbal abuse

Universe: DBH_05 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	165	236,145	0.8
No	2	1,179	1,943,310	6.5
Valid skip	6	18,263	27,892,524	92.7
Don't know	7	1	2,963	0.0
Refusal	8	1	3,847	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AG Length: 1.0 Position: 336

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Unwanted sexual attention or sexual harassment

while at work

Universe: DBH_07 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	34	68,180	0.2
No	2	223	379,560	1.3

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Valid skip		6	19,350	29,628,877	98.5
Don't know		7	0	0	0
Refusal		8	2	2,171	0.0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AH Length: 1.0 Position: 337

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Colleague or peer

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Unwanted sexual attention or sexual harassment

while at work

Universe: DBH_07 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	97	189,180	0.6
No	2	160	258,560	0.9
Valid skip	6	19,350	29,628,877	98.5
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	2	2,171	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02Al Length: 1.0 Position: 338

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Employee

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Unwanted sexual attention or sexual harassment

while at work

Universe: DBH_07 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	11	31,666	0.1
No	2	246	416,074	1.4
Valid skip	6	19,350	29,628,877	98.5
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	2	2,171	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AJ Length: 1.0 Position: 339

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Client or customer

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Unwanted sexual attention or sexual harassment

while at work

Universe: DBH_07 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	156	256,777	0.9
No	2	101	190,964	0.6
Valid skip	6	19,350	29,628,877	98.5
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	2	2,171	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AL Length: 1.0 Position: 340

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Other

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Unwanted sexual attention or sexual harassment

while at work

Universe: DBH_07 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	27	40,943	0.1
No	2	230	406,797	1.4
Valid skip	6	19,350	29,628,877	98.5
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	2	2,171	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AM Length: 1.0 Position: 341

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Threats to your person while at work

Universe: DBH_09 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	40	68,906	0.2
No	2	336	501,728	1.7
Valid skip	6	19,233	29,508,155	98.1
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AN Length: 1.0 Position: 342

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Colleague or peer

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Threats to your person while at work

Universe: DBH_09 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	54	91,716	0.3
No	2	322	478,918	1.6
Valid skip	6	19,233	29,508,155	98.1
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AO Length: 1.0 Position: 343

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Employee

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Threats to your person while at work

Universe: DBH_09 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	16	21,654	0.1
No	2	360	548,980	1.8
Valid skip	6	19,233	29,508,155	98.1

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Don't know		7	0	0	0
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AP Length: 1.0 Position: 344

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Client or customer

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Threats to your person while at work

Universe: DBH_09 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	273	397,706	1.3
No	2	103	172,929	0.6
Valid skip	6	19,233	29,508,155	98.1
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AR Length: 1.0 Position: 345

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Other

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Threats to your person while at work

Universe: DBH_09 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	68	101,948	0.3
No	2	308	468,687	1.6
Valid skip	6	19,233	29,508,155	98.1
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AS Length: 1.0 Position: 346

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Humiliating behaviour while at work

Universe: DBH_11 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	334	566,458	1.9
No	2	319	502,214	1.7
Valid skip	6	18,954	29,007,429	96.4
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	2	2,687	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AT Length: 1.0 Position: 347

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Colleague or peer

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Humiliating behaviour while at work

Universe: DBH_11 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	257	404,274	1.3
No	2	396	664,399	2.2
Valid skip	6	18,954	29,007,429	96.4
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	2	2,687	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AU Length: 1.0 Position: 348

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Employee

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Humiliating behaviour while at work

Universe: DBH_11 = 1

Note:

Source:	New question.				
Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes		1	36	50,758	0.2
No		2	617	1,017,915	3.4
Valid skip		6	18,954	29,007,429	96.4
Don't know		7	0	0	0
Refusal		8	2	2,687	0.0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AV Length: 1.0 Position: 349

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Client or customer

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Humiliating behaviour while at work

Universe: DBH_11 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	148	247,005	0.8
No	2	505	821,668	2.7
Valid skip	6	18,954	29,007,429	96.4
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	2	2,687	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AW Length: 1.0 Position: 350

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Board member or shareholder

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Humiliating behaviour while at work

Universe: DBH_11 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	26	41,723	0.1
No	2	627	1,026,949	3.4
Valid skip	6	18,954	29,007,429	96.4
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	2	2,687	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Page 138 - 240 Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Variable Name: DB2_02AX Length: 1.0 Position: 351

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Other

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Humiliating behaviour while at work

Universe: DBH_11 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	46	54,083	0.2
No	2	606	1,009,454	3.4
Valid skip	6	18,954	29,007,429	96.4
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	2	2,687	0.0
Not stated	9	1	5,136	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02AZ Length: 1.0 Position: 352

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Colleague or peer

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Physical violence while at work

Universe: DBH_13 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	18	20,260	0.1
No	2	248	382,319	1.3
Valid skip	6	19,343	29,676,210	98.7
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02BB Length: 1.0 Position: 353

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Client or customer

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Physical violence while at work

Universe: DBH_13 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	238	364,764	1.2
No	2	28	37,815	0.1
Valid skip	6	19,343	29,676,210	98.7
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02BC Length: 1.0 Position: 354

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Board member or shareholder

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Physical violence while at work

Universe: DBH_13 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	0	0	0
No	2	266	402,579	1.3
Valid skip	6	19,343	29,676,210	98.7
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_02BD Length: 1.0 Position: 355

Question Name:

Concept: Persons responsible - Other

Question Text: From whom did you experience this? - Physical violence while at work

Universe: DBH_13 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	71	108,376	0.4
No	2	195	294,203	1.0
Valid skip	6	19,343	29,676,210	98.7

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Don't know		7	0	0	0
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_03_1 Length: 1.0 Position: 356

Question Name:

Concept: Addressing verbal abuse at work

Question Text: After this happened, did you try to address the situation? - Verbal abuse

Universe: DBH_05 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	989	1,630,095	5.4
No	2	346	537,793	1.8
Valid skip	6	18,263	27,892,524	92.7
Don't know	7	4	8,166	0.0
Refusal	8	1	3,847	0.0
Not stated	9	6	6,363	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_03_2 Length: 1.0 Position: 357

Question Name:

Concept: Addressing sexual harassment at work

Question Text: After this happened, did you try to address the situation? - Unwanted sexual attention

or sexual harassment

Universe: DBH_07 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	139	249,938	0.8
No	2	118	197,802	0.7
Valid skip	6	19,350	29,628,877	98.5
Don't know	7	1	1,905	0.0
Refusal	8	1	267	0.0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_03_3 Length: 1.0 Position: 358

Question Name:

Concept: Addressing threats to your person at work

Question Text: After this happened, did you try to address the situation? - Threats to your person

Universe: DBH_09 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	293	443,809	1.5
No	2	82	126,225	0.4
Valid skip	6	19,233	29,508,155	98.1
Don't know	7	1	600	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_03_4 Length: 1.0 Position: 359

Question Name:

Concept: Addressing humiliating behaviour at work

Question Text: After this happened, did you try to address the situation? - Humiliating behaviour

Universe: DBH_11 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	401	656,685	2.2
No	2	249	410,746	1.4
Valid skip	6	18,954	29,007,429	96.4
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	5	3,929	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_03_5 Length: 1.0 Position: 360

Question Name:

Concept: Addressing physical violence at work

Question Text: After this happened, did you try to address the situation? - Physical violence

Universe: DBH_13 = 1

Note:

New question.				
	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
	1	220	320,710	1.1
	2	44	78,809	0.3
	6	19,343	29,676,210	98.7
	7	0	0	0
	8	0	0	0
	9	2	3,061	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0
	·	Code 1 2 6 7 8 9	Code Frequency 1 220 2 44 6 19,343 7 0 8 0 9 2	CodeFrequencyWeighted Frequency1220320,71024478,809619,34329,676,210700800923,061

Variable Name: DB2_04A Length: 1.0 Position: 361

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Verbal abuse: Confronted the person directly

Question Text: What did you do? - Verbal abuse

Universe: DB2_03_1 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	627	1,073,804	3.6
No	2	362	556,291	1.8
Valid skip	6	18,620	28,448,694	94.6
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04B Length: 1.0 Position: 362

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Verbal abuse: Talked about it with someone else

Question Text: What did you do? - Verbal abuse

Universe: DB2_03_1 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	299	461,274	1.5
No	2	690	1,168,822	3.9
Valid skip	6	18,620	28,448,694	94.6
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04C Length: 1.0 Position: 363

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Verbal abuse: Reported it to a manager

Question Text: What did you do? - Verbal abuse

Universe: DB2_03_1 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	511	795,303	2.6
No	2	478	834,792	2.8
Valid skip	6	18,620	28,448,694	94.6
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04D Length: 1.0 Position: 364

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Verbal abuse: Filed a grievance

Question Text: What did you do? - Verbal abuse

Universe: DB2_03_1 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	58	96,888	0.3
No	2	931	1,533,207	5.1
Valid skip	6	18,620	28,448,694	94.6
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04E Length: 1.0 Position: 365

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Verbal abuse: Other

Question Text: What did you do? - Verbal abuse

Universe: DB2_03_1 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	113	179,968	0.6
No	2	876	1,450,127	4.8
Valid skip	6	18,620	28,448,694	94.6
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04F Length: 1.0 Position: 366

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Sexual harassment: Confronted the person directly

Question Text: What did you do? - Unwanted sexual attention or sexual harassment

Universe: DB2_03_2 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	74	134,241	0.4
No	2	63	110,067	0.4
Valid skip	6	19,470	29,828,851	99.2
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	2	5,630	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04G Length: 1.0 Position: 367

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Sexual harassment: Talked about it with someone else

Question Text: What did you do? - Unwanted sexual attention or sexual harassment

Universe: DB2_03_2 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	42	74,774	0.2
No	2	97	175,164	0.6
Valid skip	6	19,470	29,828,851	99.2

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Don't know		7	0	0	0
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04H Length: 1.0 Position: 368

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Sexual harassment: Reported it to a manager

Question Text: What did you do? - Unwanted sexual attention or sexual harassment

Universe: DB2_03_2 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	72	119,470	0.4
No	2	67	130,468	0.4
Valid skip	6	19,470	29,828,851	99.2
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04l Length: 1.0 Position: 369

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Sexual harassment: Filed a grievance

Question Text: What did you do? - Unwanted sexual attention or sexual harassment

Universe: DB2_03_2 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	10	11,662	0.0
No	2	129	238,276	0.8
Valid skip	6	19,470	29,828,851	99.2
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04J Length: 1.0 Position: 370

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Sexual harassment: Other

Question Text: What did you do? - Unwanted sexual attention or sexual harassment

Universe: DB2_03_2 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	13	22,991	0.1
No	2	126	226,947	0.8
Valid skip	6	19,470	29,828,851	99.2
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04K Length: 1.0 Position: 371

Question Name: DB2_Q04

Concept: Reaction - Threats to your person: Confronted the person

Question Text: What did you do? - Threats to your person

Universe: DB2_03_3 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	152	227,689	0.8
No	2	141	216,120	0.7
Valid skip	6	19,316	29,634,980	98.5
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04L Length: 1.0 Position: 372

Question Name: DB2_Q04

Concept: Reaction - Threats to your person: Talked about it with someone else

Question Text: What did you do? - Threats to your person

Universe: DB2_03_3 = 1

Note:

Source:	New question.				
Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes		1	79	112,403	0.4
No		2	214	331,406	1.1
Valid skip		6	19,316	29,634,980	98.5
Don't know		7	0	0	0
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04M Length: 1.0 Position: 373

Question Name: DB2_Q04

Concept: Reaction - Threats to your person: Reported it to a manager

Question Text: What did you do? - Threats to your person

Universe: DB2_03_3 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	174	271,172	0.9
No	2	119	172,637	0.6
Valid skip	6	19,316	29,634,980	98.5
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04N Length: 1.0 Position: 374

Question Name: DB2_Q04

Concept: Reaction - Threats to your person: Filed a grievance

Question Text: What did you do? - Threats to your person

Universe: DB2_03_3 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	19	32,996	0.1
No	2	274	410,813	1.4
Valid skip	6	19,316	29,634,980	98.5
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Page 148 - 240
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Variable Name: DB2_04O Length: 1.0 Position: 375

Question Name: DB2_Q04

Concept: Reaction - Threats to your person: Other

Question Text: What did you do? - Threats to your person

Universe: DB2_03_3 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	66	104,462	0.3
No	2	227	339,347	1.1
Valid skip	6	19,316	29,634,980	98.5
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04P Length: 1.0 Position: 376

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Confronted the person

Question Text: What did you do? - Humiliating behaviour

Universe: DB2_03_4 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	nswer Categories Code		Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	245	387,683	1.3
No	2	156	269,002	0.9
Valid skip	6	19,208	29,422,104	97.8
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04Q Length: 1.0 Position: 377

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Talked about it with someone else

Question Text: What did you do? - Humiliating behaviour

Universe: DB2_03_4 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	139	248,940	0.8
No	2	262	407,744	1.4
Valid skip	6	19,208	29,422,104	97.8
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04R Length: 1.0 Position: 378

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Reported it to a manager

Question Text: What did you do? - Humiliating behaviour

Universe: DB2_03_4 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	210	339,440	1.1
No	2	191	317,245	1.1
Valid skip	6	19,208	29,422,104	97.8
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04S Length: 1.0 Position: 379

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Filed a grievance

Question Text: What did you do? - Humiliating behaviour

Universe: DB2_03_4 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	40	57,808	0.2
No	2	361	598,876	2.0
Valid skip	6	19,208	29,422,104	97.8

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Don't know		7	0	0	0
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04T Length: 1.0 Position: 380

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Other

Question Text: What did you do? - Humiliating behaviour

Universe: DB2_03_4 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	40	63,773	0.2
No	2	361	592,912	2.0
Valid skip	6	19,208	29,422,104	97.8
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04U Length: 1.0 Position: 381

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Physical violence: Confronted the person directly

Question Text: What did you do? - Physical violence

Universe: DB2_03_5 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	112	170,171	0.6
No	2	108	150,539	0.5
Valid skip	6	19,389	29,758,079	98.9
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04V Length: 1.0 Position: 382

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Physical violence: Talked about it with someone else

Question Text: What did you do? - Physical violence

Universe: DB2_03_5 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	71	96,204	0.3
No	2	149	224,506	0.7
Valid skip	6	19,389	29,758,079	98.9
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04W Length: 1.0 Position: 383

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Physical violence: Reported it to a manager or supervisor

Question Text: What did you do? - Physical violence

Universe: DB2_03_5 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	99	141,806	0.5
No	2	121	178,903	0.6
Valid skip	6	19,389	29,758,079	98.9
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04X Length: 1.0 Position: 384

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Physical violence: Filed a grievance

Question Text: What did you do? - Physical violence

Universe: DB2_03_5 = 1

Note:

Source:	New question.				
Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes		1	10	18,203	0.1
No		2	210	302,506	1.0
Valid skip		6	19,389	29,758,079	98.9
Don't know		7	0	0	0
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_04Y Length: 1.0 Position: 385

Question Name:

Concept: Reaction - Physical violence: Other

Question Text: What did you do? - Physical violence

Universe: DB2_03_5 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	56	81,746	0.3
No	2	164	238,964	8.0
Valid skip	6	19,389	29,758,079	98.9
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_05_1 Length: 1.0 Position: 386

Question Name:

Concept: Degree to which situation was resolved - Verbal abuse

Question Text: Did this help the situation? - Verbal abuse

Universe: DB2_03_1 = 1

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely	1	146	256,396	0.9
Mostly	2	244	387,210	1.3
Somewhat	3	288	476,361	1.6
Mostly not	4	107	169,082	0.6
Not at all	5	195	330,676	1.1
Valid skip	6	18,620	28,448,694	94.6
Don't know	7	8	9,759	0.0

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	1	612	0.0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_05_2 Length: 1.0 Position: 387

Question Name:

Concept: Degree to which situation was resolved - Sexual harassment

Question Text: Did this help the situation? - Unwanted sexual attention or sexual harassment

Universe: DB2_03_2 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely	1	40	84,544	0.3
Mostly	2	36	66,215	0.2
Somewhat	3	30	48,640	0.2
Mostly not	4	13	18,784	0.1
Not at all	5	15	26,114	0.1
Valid skip	6	19,470	29,828,851	99.2
Don't know	7	4	4,462	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	1	1,179	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_05_3 Length: 1.0 Position: 388

Question Name:

Concept: Degree to which situation was resolved - Threats to your person

Question Text: Did this help the situation? - Threats to your person

Universe: DB2_03_3 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely	1	67	103,013	0.3
Mostly	2	74	118,614	0.4
Somewhat	3	88	129,818	0.4
Mostly not	4	23	28,403	0.1
Not at all	5	39	61,062	0.2
Valid skip	6	19,316	29,634,980	98.5
Don't know	7	2	2,899	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Page 154 - 240
Totals may not add up due to rounding.

Variable Name: DB2_05_4 Length: 1.0 Position: 389

Question Name:

Concept: Degree to which situation was resolved - Humiliating behaviour

Question Text: Did this help the situation? - Humiliating behaviour

Universe: DB2_03_4 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely	1	46	59,959	0.2
Mostly	2	73	127,092	0.4
Somewhat	3	112	155,779	0.5
Mostly not	4	55	108,363	0.4
Not at all	5	112	187,548	0.6
Valid skip	6	19,208	29,422,104	97.8
Don't know	7	3	17,944	0.1
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DB2_05_5 Length: 1.0 Position: 390

Question Name:

Concept: Degree to which situation was resolved - Physical violence

Question Text: Did this help the situation? - Physical violence

Universe: DB2_03_5 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Completely		1	40	61,956	0.2
Mostly		2	57	85,247	0.3
Somewhat		3	64	95,668	0.3
Mostly not		4	27	46,090	0.2
Not at all		5	27	28,579	0.1
Valid skip		6	19,389	29,758,079	98.9
Don't know		7	5	3,170	0.0
Refusal		8	0	0	0
Not stated		9	0	0	0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ODA_01A Length: 1.0 Position: 391

Question Name:

Concept: Fishing - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, which of the following outdoor or wilderness activities have you

participated in? - Fishing

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	4,291	6,702,918	22.3
No	2	15,239	23,241,750	77.3
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	24	39,783	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,075	0.0
Not stated	9	52	92,263	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ODA_01B Length: 1.0 Position: 392

Question Name:

Concept: Hunting or trapping - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, which of the following outdoor or wilderness activities have you

participated in? - Hunting or trapping

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,242	1,775,866	5.9
No	2	18,288	28,168,802	93.7
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	24	39,783	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,075	0.0
Not stated	9	52	92,263	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ODA_01C Length: 1.0 Position: 393

Question Name:

Concept: Foraging for food such as berries or mushrooms - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, which of the following outdoor or wilderness activities have you

participated in? - Foraging for food such as berries or mushrooms

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,553	4,947,201	16.4
No	2	15,977	24,997,467	83.1
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	24	39,783	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,075	0.0
Not stated	9	52	92,263	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ODA_01D Length: 1.0 Position: 394

Question Name:

Concept: Snowmobiling, ATV or other off-road vehicle use - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, which of the following outdoor or wilderness activities have you

participated in? - Snowmobiling, ATV or other off-road vehicle use

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,229	5,008,821	16.7
No	2	16,301	24,935,847	82.9
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	24	39,783	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,075	0.0
Not stated	9	52	92,263	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ODA_01E Length: 1.0 Position: 395

Question Name:

Concept: Tent camping - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, which of the following outdoor or wilderness activities have you

participated in? - Tent camping

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	4,036	7,222,618	24.0
No	2	15,494	22,722,050	75.5
Valid skip	6	0	0	0

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Don't know		7	24	39,783	0.1
Refusal		8	3	2,075	0.0
Not stated		9	52	92,263	0.3
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ODA_01F Length: 1.0 Position: 396

Question Name:

Concept: Canoeing/Kayaking - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, which of the following outdoor or wilderness activities have you

participated in? - Canoeing/Kayaking

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,672	6,659,100	22.1
No	2	15,858	23,285,568	77.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	24	39,783	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,075	0.0
Not stated	9	52	92,263	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ODA_01G Length: 1.0 Position: 397

Question Name:

Concept: Hiking or backpacking - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, which of the following outdoor or wilderness activities have you

participated in? - Hiking or backpacking

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	7,760	13,271,991	44.1
No	2	11,770	16,672,677	55.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	24	39,783	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,075	0.0
Not stated	9	52	92,263	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ODA_01H Length: 1.0 Position: 398

Question Name:

Concept: Snowshoeing or cross-country skiing - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, which of the following outdoor or wilderness activities have you

participated in? - Snowshoeing or cross-country skiing

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	2,464	3,907,090	13.0
No	2	17,066	26,037,578	86.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	24	39,783	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,075	0.0
Not stated	9	52	92,263	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ODA_011 Length: 1.0 Position: 399

Question Name:

Concept: Wildlife viewing or photography, outside the home - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, which of the following outdoor or wilderness activities have you

participated in? - Wildlife viewing or photography, outside the home

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	6,013	9,763,451	32.5
No	2	13,517	20,181,217	67.1
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	24	39,783	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,075	0.0
Not stated	9	52	92,263	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ODA_01J Length: 1.0 Position: 400

Question Name:

Concept: Mountain biking - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, which of the following outdoor or wilderness activities have you

participated in? - Mountain biking

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	2,185	3,946,442	13.1
No	2	17,345	25,998,226	86.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	24	39,783	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,075	0.0
Not stated	9	52	92,263	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ODA_01K Length: 1.0 Position: 401

Question Name: ODA_Q01

Concept: Motor-boating or jet skiing - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, which of the following outdoor or wilderness activities have you

participated in? - Motor-boating or jet skiing

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,530	6,006,972	20.0
No	2	16,000	23,937,696	79.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	24	39,783	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,075	0.0
Not stated	9	52	92,263	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ODA_01L Length: 1.0 Position: 402

Question Name: ODA_Q01

Concept: Other outdoor activities - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, which of the following outdoor or wilderness activities have you

participated in? - Other

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	2,647	3,613,296	12.0
No	2	16,883	26,331,372	87.5
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	24	39,783	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,075	0.0
Not stated	9	52	92,263	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ODA_01M Length: 1.0 Position: 403

Question Name: ODA_Q01

Concept: Did not participate in outdoor activities - Past 12 months

Question Text: In the past 12 months, which of the following outdoor or wilderness activities have you

participated in? - Did not participate in outdoor or wilderness activities

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	5,543	7,827,052	26.0
No	2	13,987	22,117,616	73.5
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	24	39,783	0.1
Refusal	8	3	2,075	0.0
Not stated	9	52	92,263	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR 01 Length: 1.0 Position: 404

Question Name: IUR_Q01

Concept: Use of technology - Internet

Question Text: In the past month, how often have you used the Internet?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2009, adapted from IRP_Q115.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Daily	1	15,067	24,533,961	81.6
A few times a week	2	1,446	1,988,302	6.6
Once a week	3	245	329,961	1.1
A few times a month	4	438	582,949	1.9
Did not use in the past month	5	2,350	2,536,768	8.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	46	87,240	0.3
Refusal	8	5	4,704	0.0

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not stated	9	12	14,902	0.0
Tota	l	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_05A Length: 1.0 Position: 405

Question Name:

Concept: Owned devices - Desktop computer

Question Text: Which of the following devices do you own? - Desktop computer

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	9,270	14,904,298	49.6
No	2	10,271	15,059,193	50.1
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	45	87,162	0.3
Refusal	8	9	10,647	0.0
Not stated	9	14	17,489	0.1
То	al	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_05B Length: 1.0 Position: 406

Question Name:

Concept: Owned devices - Laptop or netbook

Question Text: Which of the following devices do you own? - Laptop or netbook

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	13,007	21,406,911	71.2
No	2	6,534	8,556,580	28.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	45	87,162	0.3
Refusal	8	9	10,647	0.0
Not stated	9	14	17,489	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_05C Length: 1.0 Position: 407

Question Name:

Concept: Owned devices - Tablet or e-Reader

Question Text: Which of the following devices do you own? - Tablet or e-Reader (Kobo or other brand)

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	10,268	16,225,404	53.9
No	2	9,273	13,738,086	45.7
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	45	87,162	0.3
Refusal	8	9	10,647	0.0
Not stated	9	14	17,489	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_05D Length: 1.0 Position: 408

Question Name:

Concept: Owned devices - Video game console

Question Text: Which of the following devices do you own? - Video game console such as Xbox,

Playstation or Nintendo

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	5,952	11,688,586	38.9
No	2	13,589	18,274,905	60.8
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	45	87,162	0.3
Refusal	8	9	10,647	0.0
Not stated	9	14	17,489	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_05E Length: 1.0 Position: 409

Question Name:

Concept: Owned devices - Internet-enabled or smart appliance

Question Text: Which of the following devices do you own? - Internet-enabled thermostat, alarm sys-

tem or other smart appliance

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	2,290	4,312,141	14.3
No	2	17,251	25,651,350	85.3
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	45	87,162	0.3
Refusal	8	9	10,647	0.0
Not stated	9	14	17,489	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_05F Length: 1.0 Position: 410

Question Name:

Concept: Owned devices - GPS device (standalone/portable or dash-mounted)

Question Text: Which of the following devices do you own? - GPS device (standalone/portable or dash-

mounted)

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	7,337	12,338,846	41.0
No	2	12,204	17,624,645	58.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	45	87,162	0.3
Refusal	8	9	10,647	0.0
Not stated	9	14	17,489	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_05G Length: 1.0 Position: 411

Question Name:

Concept: Owned devices - Smart phone

Question Text: Which of the following devices do you own? - Smart phone such as iPhone, Blackberry,

Android

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	13,404	22,877,962	76.1
No	2	6,137	7,085,529	23.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Don't know	7	45	87,162	0.3
Refusal	8	9	10,647	0.0
Not stated	9	14	17,489	0.1
•	otal	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_05H Length: 1.0 Position: 412

Question Name:

Concept: Owned devices - Non-smart cellular phone

Question Text: Which of the following devices do you own? - Non-smart cellular phone

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	3,636	4,743,988	15.8
No	2	15,905	25,219,503	83.8
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	45	87,162	0.3
Refusal	8	9	10,647	0.0
Not stated	9	14	17,489	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_05I Length: 1.0 Position: 413

Question Name:

Concept: Owned devices - Digital video camera or camera

Question Text: Which of the following devices do you own? - Digital video camera or camera other than

smart phone

Universe: All respondents

Note: Digital video camera or camera do not include smart phone

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	9,109	14,446,936	48.0
No	2	10,432	15,516,555	51.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	45	87,162	0.3
Refusal	8	9	10,647	0.0
Not stated	9	14	17,489	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR 05J Length: 1.0 Position: 414

Question Name:

Concept: Owned devices - Internet-enabled smart televison

Question Text: Which of the following devices do you own? - Internet-enabled smart televison

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	5,707	9,942,276	33.1
No	2	13,834	20,021,215	66.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	45	87,162	0.3
Refusal	8	9	10,647	0.0
Not stated	9	14	17,489	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_05K Length: 1.0 Position: 415

Question Name: IUR_Q05

Concept: Owned devices - Set-top/USB device to access Internet from TV

Question Text: Which of the following devices do you own? - Set-top or USB device for accessing the

Internet from your television such as Roku, AppleTV, Chromecast

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	4,421	7,621,460	25.3
No	2	15,120	22,342,031	74.3
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	45	87,162	0.3
Refusal	8	9	10,647	0.0
Not stated	9	14	17,489	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_05L Length: 1.0 Position: 416

Question Name: IUR_Q05

Concept: Owned devices - Wearable digital devices

Question Text: Which of the following devices do you own? - Wearable digital device such as a smart

watch or activity tracker

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	2,278	3,685,231	12.3
No	2	17,263	26,278,260	87.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	45	87,162	0.3
Refusal	8	9	10,647	0.0
Not stated	9	14	17,489	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_05M Length: 1.0 Position: 417

Question Name: IUR_Q05

Concept: Owned devices - None of these

Question Text: Which of the following devices do you own? - None of these

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,003	1,027,436	3.4
No	2	18,538	28,936,055	96.2
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	45	87,162	0.3
Refusal	8	9	10,647	0.0
Not stated	9	14	17,489	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_09 Length: 1.0 Position: 418

Question Name: IUR_Q09

Concept: Use of technology - Help to communicate

Question Text: Overall, how often does your use of technology:

Help you to communicate with other people?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	8,632	14,800,832	49.2
Often	2	5,648	8,400,196	27.9
Sometimes	3	2,687	3,741,720	12.4

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Rarely	4	1,004	1,301,840	4.3
Never	5	1,462	1,621,380	5.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	145	189,717	0.6
Refusal	8	28	19,553	0.1
Not stated	9	3	3,550	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_10 Length: 1.0 Position: 419

Question Name: IUR_Q10

Concept: Use of technology - Save time

Question Text: (Overall, how often does your use of technology:)

Save you time?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	6,060	10,591,024	35.2
Often	2	5,727	9,163,207	30.5
Sometimes	3	4,143	5,960,926	19.8
Rarely	4	1,240	1,648,615	5.5
Never	5	2,167	2,416,487	8.0
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	228	262,365	0.9
Refusal	8	39	30,918	0.1
Not stated	9	5	5,247	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_11 Length: 1.0 Position: 420

Question Name: IUR_Q11

Concept: Use of technology - Interfere with other things in life

Question Text: (Overall, how often does your use of technology:)

Interfere with other things in your life?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	1,224	2,270,907	7.5
Often	2	2,358	4,208,757	14.0

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Sometimes	3	6,216	10,302,303	34.3
Rarely	4	4,137	6,132,151	20.4
Never	5	5,451	6,866,318	22.8
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	182	266,894	0.9
Refusal	8	34	24,891	0.1
Not stated	9	7	6,568	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_12 Length: 1.0 Position: 421

Question Name: IUR_Q12

Concept: Use of technology - Help to be more creative

Question Text: (Overall, how often does your use of technology:)

Help you to be more creative?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	2,224	4,050,869	13.5
Often	2	4,048	6,883,536	22.9
Sometimes	3	6,697	10,392,827	34.6
Rarely	4	2,681	3,872,824	12.9
Never	5	3,705	4,544,479	15.1
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	215	304,845	1.0
Refusal	8	33	23,812	0.1
Not stated	9	6	5,598	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_13 Length: 1.0 Position: 422

Question Name: IUR_Q13

Concept: Use of technology - Help make more informed decisions

Question Text: (Overall, how often does your use of technology:)

Help you to make more informed decisions?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	3,372	6,084,281	20.2
Often	2	6,025	9,481,465	31.5
Sometimes	3	5,715	8,680,342	28.9
Rarely	4	1,494	2,177,368	7.2
Never	5	2,778	3,371,761	11.2
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	186	254,203	0.8
Refusal	8	34	24,122	0.1
Not stated	9	5	5,247	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: IUR_14 Length: 1.0 Position: 423

Question Name: IUR_Q14

Concept: Use of technology - Effect on life in general

Question Text: Overall, would you say that your life is better, about the same or worse as a result of

your technology use?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Better	1	11,190	17,617,715	58.6
About the same	2	7,201	10,730,679	35.7
Worse	3	760	1,201,461	4.0
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	384	463,503	1.5
Refusal	8	58	45,295	0.2
Not stated	9	16	20,136	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: HEH_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 424

Question Name: HEH_Q01

Concept: Eating habits

Question Text: In general, would you say that your eating habits are...?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: Canadian Community Health Survey - Annual Component, 2013, question FS2_Q10.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Excellent	1	1,905	3,102,620	10.3
Very good	2	6,372	9,420,726	31.3
Good	3	8,108	12,701,747	42.2
Fair	4	2,437	3,631,919	12.1
Poor	5	713	1,066,814	3.5
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	61	127,852	0.4
Refusal	8	6	5,701	0.0
Not stated	9	7	21,410	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: HEH_02 Length: 2.0 Position: 425

Question Name: HEH_Q02

Concept: Eating out or buying take out dishes or snacks - Past month

Question Text: During the past month, how often did you eat out or purchase take out dishes or snacks?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Daily	01	729	1,226,336	4.1
A few times a week	02	4,264	7,373,144	24.5
Once a week	03	4,640	7,421,142	24.7
A few times a month	04	5,413	7,772,427	25.8
Once a month	05	2,784	3,883,690	12.9
Not in the past month	06	1,702	2,257,236	7.5
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	63	128,510	0.4
Refusal	98	5	5,649	0.0
Not stated	99	9	10,655	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: HEH_03 Length: 2.0 Position: 427

Question Name: HEH_Q03

Concept: Types of meals or snacks eaten out or taken out most often

Question Text: Which meal or snack did you eat out or take out most often?

Universe: $HEH_02 = 1, 2, 3, 4 \text{ or } 5$

Note:

Source:	New question.				
Answer Categories		<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Breakfast		01	1,630	2,636,219	8.8
Morning snack		02	302	560,755	1.9
Lunch		03	5,714	9,068,800	30.2
Afternoon snack		04	639	1,195,141	4.0
Dinner		05	9,072	13,473,875	44.8
Late night snack		06	364	571,186	1.9
Valid skip		96	1,779	2,402,049	8.0
Don't know		97	90	148,141	0.5
Refusal		98	12	12,592	0.0
Not stated		99	7	10,030	0.0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: HEH_04 Length: 2.0 Position: 429

Question Name: HEH_Q04

Concept: Reason for eating out

Question Text: What is the main reason you tend to eat out?

Universe: HEH_02 NE 6

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
No time to cook or for convenience	01	6,144	10,360,032	34.4
Do not like or know how to cook	02	415	675,383	2.2
As a treat, or for a special occasion or celebration	03	5,399	8,167,422	27.2
To socialize with friends or family	04	4,545	6,268,423	20.8
For business or professional reasons	05	737	1,353,072	4.5
Other - Specify	06	571	816,989	2.7
Valid skip	96	1,702	2,257,236	7.5
Don't know	97	78	158,367	0.5
Refusal	98	11	14,981	0.0
Not stated	99	7	6,884	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: HEH_09 Length: 2.0 Position: 431

Question Name: HEH_Q09

Concept: Purchasing take out dishes from grocery stores - Past month

Question Text: During the past month, how many times did you purchase take out dishes from grocery

stores?

Universe: HEH_02 NE 6

Note:

Source:	New question.				
Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Times		00 - 93	17,793	27,606,198	91.8
Valid skip		96	1,702	2,257,236	7.5
Don't know		97	105	207,160	0.7
Refusal		98	7	5,937	0.0
Not stated		99	2	2,258	0.0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: HEH_10 Length: 1.0 Position: 433

Question Name: HEH_Q10

Concept: Availability of nutritional information on menu

Question Text: When eating out, how often is nutritional information available with the menu or on a

menu board?

Universe: HEH_02 NE 6

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	1,214	2,016,050	6.7
Often	2	2,390	3,954,967	13.1
Sometimes	3	4,891	7,568,781	25.2
Rarely	4	5,445	8,400,029	27.9
Never	5	3,316	4,897,921	16.3
Valid skip	6	1,702	2,257,236	7.5
Don't know	7	605	928,988	3.1
Refusal	8	35	40,404	0.1
Not stated	9	11	14,413	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: HEH_11 Length: 1.0 Position: 434

Question Name: HEH_Q11

Concept: Influence of nutritional information on order or purchase

Question Text: When available, how often does this nutritional information change what you order or

purchase?

Universe: $HEH_10 = 1, 2, 3 \text{ or } 4$

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	927	1,502,741	5.0
Often	2	2,258	3,788,215	12.6
Sometimes	3	4,663	7,266,523	24.2

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Rarely	4	3,309	5,030,974	16.7
Never	5	2,723	4,278,294	14.2
Valid skip	6	5,669	8,138,962	27.1
Don't know	7	46	55,389	0.2
Refusal	8	3	4,085	0.0
Not stated	9	11	13,606	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: GHT_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 435

Question Name: GHT_Q01

Concept: Consulting nutritional information on food packaging

Question Text: When purchasing a food product, how often do you consult the nutritional information

on the packaging?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	4,119	5,970,021	19.8
Often	2	5,553	8,382,278	27.9
Sometimes	3	4,770	7,642,940	25.4
Rarely	4	2,434	3,932,505	13.1
Never	5	2,630	3,959,228	13.2
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	85	171,210	0.6
Refusal	8	3	4,112	0.0
Not stated	9	15	16,494	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: GHT_02 Length: 1.0 Position: 436

Question Name: GHT_Q02

Concept: Type of nutritional information consulted most often

Question Text: Which nutritional information on the packaging do you consult most often when pur-

chasing a food product?

Universe: $GHT_01 = 1, 2, 3 \text{ or } 4$

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Front-of-package nutritional information	1	964	1,571,312	5.2
Nutrition Facts table	2	9,261	14,529,758	48.3
List of ingredients	3	6,461	9,538,601	31.7
Valid skip	6	2,733	4,151,045	13.8

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Don't know		7	161	256,970	0.9
Refusal		8	18	14,725	0.0
Not stated		9	11	16,378	0.1
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: GHT_03 Length: 2.0 Position: 437

Question Name: GHT_Q03

Concept: Reason for not consulting nutritional information

Question Text: Is there any reason you do not?

Universe: GHT_02 NE 1, 2 or 3

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Do not need to	01	635	902,522	3.0
Do not care	02	1,247	1,989,557	6.6
Do not know how to interpret nutritional	03	151	244,983	0.8
information				
Do not know what to believe or trust	04	169	240,242	0.8
Nutritional information not available	05	65	88,271	0.3
Other - Specify	06	377	505,301	1.7
Valid skip	96	16,686	25,639,671	85.2
Don't know	97	89	183,837	0.6
Refusal	98	7	7,922	0.0
Not stated	99	183	276,483	0.9
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: GHT_04 Length: 1.0 Position: 439

Question Name: GHT_Q04

Concept: Change in eating habits to manage weight

Question Text: In the past 12 months, have you changed your eating habits in order to manage your

weight?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	7,494	11,688,567	38.9
No	2	12,039	18,239,312	60.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	66	137,386	0.5
Refusal	8	3	5,874	0.0
Not stated	9	7	7,651	0.0

Answer Categories Code Frequency Weighted Frequency %

Total 19,609 30,078,789 100.0

Variable Name: DRR_110 Length: 2.0 Position: 440

Question Name: DRR_Q110

Concept: Alcohol consumption

Question Text: In the past month, how often did you drink alcoholic beverages? Was it...?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, adapted from DRR_Q110.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Every day	01	1,093	1,484,444	4.9
4-6 times a week	02	1,549	2,273,871	7.6
2-3 times a week	03	3,127	4,848,794	16.1
Once a week	04	2,715	4,285,553	14.2
Once or twice in the past month	05	4,722	7,294,605	24.3
Not in the past month	06	3,155	4,538,085	15.1
Never had a drink	07	3,173	5,215,274	17.3
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	60	123,965	0.4
Refusal	98	9	8,238	0.0
Not stated	99	6	5,961	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DCOG_FL Length: 1.0 Position: 442

Question Name:

Concept: Learning disability status

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates whether or not the respondent has a learning disability

(DSQ_21 = 3, 4, 5 OR DSQ_22 = 1 OR DSQ_Q24 = 3, 4, 5)

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,056	1,702,205	5.7
No	2	18,348	28,028,487	93.2
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	80	161,169	0.5
Refusal	8	23	29,570	0.1
Not stated	9	102	157,358	0.5
To	otal	19,609	30.078.789	100.0

Variable Name: DDIS_FL Length: 1.0 Position: 443

Question Name:

Concept: Disability status

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates whether or not the respondent has a disability (DVIS_FL

= 1 or DHEA_FL = 1 or DPHY_FL = 1 or DCOG_FL = 1 or DMEN_FL = 1 or DUNK_FL

= 1).

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	6,458	8,746,611	29.1
No	2	12,816	20,779,300	69.1
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	105	202,333	0.7
Refusal	8	30	38,838	0.1
Not stated	9	200	311,707	1.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name:DHEA_FLLength: 1.0Position: 444

Question Name:

Concept: Hearing disability status

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates whether or not the respondent has a hearing disability

 $(DSQ_08 = 3, 4, 5)$

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,072	1,366,886	4.5
No	2	18,334	28,367,456	94.3
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	84	173,998	0.6
Refusal	8	18	17,817	0.1
Not stated	9	101	152,631	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DMEN_FL Length: 1.0 Position: 445

Question Name:

Concept: Mental/Psychological disability status

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates whether or not the respondent has a mental/psychological

disability (DSQ $_Q26 = 3, 4, 5$).

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,984	2,937,081	9.8
No	2	17,330	26,634,339	88.5
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	105	209,488	0.7
Refusal	8	32	43,012	0.1
Not stated	9	158	254,868	0.8
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DPHY_FL Length: 1.0 Position: 446

Question Name:

Concept: Physical disability status

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates whether or not the respondent has a physical disability

 $(DSQ_Q12 = (3, 4, 5) \text{ or } DSQ_Q15 = (3, 4, 5) \text{ or } DSQ_Q17 = (3, 4, 5) \text{ or } DSQ_Q29 = (3, 4, 5) \text{ or }$

(3, 4, 5))

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	2,981	3,469,138	11.5
No	2	16,589	26,553,230	88.3
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	39	56,421	0.2
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DUNK_FL Length: 1.0 Position: 447

Question Name:

Concept: Unknown type of disability

Question Text:

Universe: Not (DVIS_FL=1 or DHEA_FL=1 or DCOG_FL=1 or DMEN_FL = 1 or DPHY_FL = 1)

Note: This derived variable indicates whether or not the respondent has a disability of un-

known type.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,466	2,102,356	7.0
No	2	18,094	27,909,291	92.8
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	5	5,610	0.0
Refusal	8	1	283	0.0
Not stated	9	43	61,250	0.2
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DVIS_FL Length: 1.0 Position: 448

Question Name:

Concept: Seeing disability status

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates whether or not the respondent has a seeing disability

 $(DSQ_04 = 3, 4, 5)$

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,039	1,416,000	4.7
No	2	18,356	28,318,201	94.1
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	74	151,865	0.5
Refusal	8	20	18,885	0.1
Not stated	9	120	173,838	0.6
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SMK_05 Length: 1.0 Position: 449

Question Name: SMK_Q05

Concept: Smoking at present time

Question Text: At the present time, do you smoke cigarettes daily, occasionally or not at all?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: Canadian Community Health Survey - Annual Component, 2013, question SMK_Q202.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Daily	1	2,135	3,108,482	10.3
Occasionally	2	892	1,426,949	4.7
Not at all	3	16,521	25,428,773	84.5
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	48	101,743	0.3
Refusal	8	5	5,349	0.0

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not stated		9	8	7,494	0.0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SRH_110 Length: 1.0 Position: 450

Question Name: SRH_Q110

Concept: Self rated health in general

Question Text: In general, would you say your health is...?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, question SRH _Q110.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Excellent	1	2,708	4,657,522	15.5
Very good	2	7,043	10,770,821	35.8
Good	3	6,866	10,692,735	35.5
Fair	4	2,302	3,095,687	10.3
Poor	5	619	716,256	2.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	64	137,905	0.5
Refusal	8	6	6,571	0.0
Not stated	9	1	1,292	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SRH_115 Length: 1.0 Position: 451

Question Name: SRH_Q115

Concept: Self rated mental health in general

Question Text: In general, would you say your mental health is...?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Victimization, 2014, question SRH _Q115.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Excellent	1	4,728	7,750,870	25.8
Very good	2	7,319	10,964,138	36.5
Good	3	5,746	8,676,475	28.8
Fair	4	1,393	2,033,523	6.8
Poor	5	336	484,215	1.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	80	151,943	0.5
Refusal	8	6	16,334	0.1
Not stated	9	1	1,292	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: FAM_03 Length: 1.0 Position: 452

Question Name: FAM_Q03

Concept: Level of satisfaction - Amount of time spent as a family

Question Text: Overall, how satisfied are you with the amount of time you spend as a family?

Universe: LIVARR21 NE 01 or 19 or RelativeFlg = 1

Note: The variable RelativeFlg is a flag that indicates if respondents live in the household with

at least one relative such as spouse, child, parent, grandparent, aunt, uncle, sibling,

and in-law (RelativeFlg=1) or otherwise (RelativeFlg=2).

This variables is derived from the original roster and is suppressed on the analytical

file since it is used as temporary variable.

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Very satisfied	1	3,674	6,426,517	21.4
Satisfied	2	6,357	11,606,670	38.6
Neither satisfied nor dissatisfied	3	1,332	2,652,008	8.8
Dissatisfied	4	836	1,577,513	5.2
Very dissatisfied	5	99	182,934	0.6
Valid skip	6	6,008	5,147,926	17.1
Don't know	7	15	40,019	0.1
Refusal	8	4	4,903	0.0
Not stated	9	1,284	2,440,298	8.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: FAM_04 Length: 1.0 Position: 453

Question Name: FAM_Q04

Concept: Level of satisfaction - Quality of time spent as a family

Question Text: Overall how satisfied are you with the quality of time you spend as a family?

Universe: LIVARR21 NE 01 or 19 or RelativeFlg = 1

Note: The variable RelativeFlg is a flag that indicates if respondents live in the household with

at least one relative such as spouse, child, parent, grandparent, aunt, uncle, sibling,

and in-law (RelativeFlg=1) or otherwise (RelativeFlg=2).

This variables is derived from the original roster and is suppressed on the analytical

file since it is used as temporary variable.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Very satisfied	1	4,192	7,343,112	24.4
Satisfied	2	6,506	11,924,145	39.6
Neither satisfied nor dissatisfied	3	1,156	2,294,572	7.6
Dissatisfied	4	400	812,041	2.7
Very dissatisfied	5	41	71,338	0.2
Valid skip	6	6,008	5,147,926	17.1

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Don't know	7	17	31,340	0.1
Refusal	8	3	3,451	0.0
Not stated	9	1,286	2,450,864	8.1
٦	otal	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: COM_01 Length: 2.0 Position: 454

Question Name: COM_Q01

Concept: Division of chores - Meal preparation

Question Text: Who in your household mainly takes care of:

Meal preparation and meal cleanup?

Universe: HSDSIZE > 1

Note: Universe for PUMF: HSDSIZEC > 1

Source: General Social Survey, Families, 2011, adapted from COM_Q105.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Mostly you	01	5,308	8,399,067	27.9
Mostly your spouse/partner	02	2,703	4,413,805	14.7
Mostly another household member	03	1,123	3,705,150	12.3
Shared equally	04	4,863	9,149,031	30.4
Someone outside the household	05	51	96,046	0.3
Task is not done in the household	06	24	51,028	0.2
Valid skip	96	5,462	4,113,446	13.7
Don't know	97	45	110,548	0.4
Refusal	98	5	7,451	0.0
Not stated	99	25	33,217	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: COM_02 Length: 2.0 Position: 456

Question Name: COM_Q02

Concept: Division of chores - Taking care of housework

Question Text: (Who in your household mainly takes care of:)

Housework, such as vacuuming, laundry or ironing?

Universe: HSDSIZE > 1

Note: Universe for PUMF: HSDSIZEC > 1

Source: General Social Survey, Families, 2011, adapted from COM_Q110.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Mostly you	01	4,955	7,630,788	25.4
Mostly your spouse/partner	02	2,630	4,402,948	14.6
Mostly another household member	03	907	2,852,359	9.5
Shared equally	04	5,074	9,981,593	33.2

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Someone outside the household	05	487	906,912	3.0
Task is not done in the household	06	17	36,322	0.1
Valid skip	96	5,462	4,113,446	13.7
Don't know	97	46	114,525	0.4
Refusal	98	6	6,678	0.0
Not stated	99	25	33,217	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: COM_03 Length: 2.0 Position: 458

Question Name: COM_Q03

Concept: Division of chores - Grocery shopping

Question Text: (Who in your household mainly takes care of:)

Grocery shopping?

Universe: HSDSIZE > 1

Note: Universe for PUMF: HSDSIZEC > 1

Source: General Social Survey, Families, 2011, adapted from COM_Q125.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Mostly you	01	5,145	8,263,690	27.5
Mostly your spouse/partner	02	2,639	4,259,486	14.2
Mostly another household member	03	1,254	4,175,092	13.9
Shared equally	04	4,982	8,998,535	29.9
Someone outside the household	05	38	77,454	0.3
Task is not done in the household	06	13	32,742	0.1
Valid skip	96	5,462	4,113,446	13.7
Don't know	97	46	119,901	0.4
Refusal	98	5	5,227	0.0
Not stated	99	25	33,217	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: COM_04 Length: 2.0 Position: 460

Question Name: COM_Q04

Concept: Division of chores - House maintenance and repairs

Question Text: (Who in your household mainly takes care of:)

House maintenance or repairs?

Universe: HSDSIZE > 1

Note: Universe for PUMF: HSDSIZEC > 1

Source: General Social Survey, Families, 2011, adapted from COM_Q135.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Mostly you	01	5,317	8,982,569	29.9
Mostly your spouse/partner	02	3,711	5,775,734	19.2
Mostly another household member	03	1,252	4,050,317	13.5
Shared equally	04	2,015	3,950,961	13.1
Someone outside the household	05	1,498	2,518,653	8.4
Task is not done in the household	06	263	484,064	1.6
Valid skip	96	5,462	4,113,446	13.7
Don't know	97	58	160,234	0.5
Refusal	98	7	9,010	0.0
Not stated	99	26	33,801	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: COM_05 Length: 2.0 Position: 462

Question Name: COM_Q05

Concept: Division of chores - Outdoor work and garderning

Question Text: (Who in your household mostly takes care of:)

Outdoor work or gardening?

Universe: HSDSIZE > 1

Note: Universe for PUMF: HSDSIZEC > 1

Source: General Social Survey, Families, 2011, adapted from COM_Q130.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Mostly you	01	4,128	6,812,044	22.6
Mostly your spouse/partner	02	2,432	3,800,421	12.6
Mostly another household member	03	1,141	3,563,318	11.8
Shared equally	04	4,376	7,707,529	25.6
Someone outside the household	05	793	1,502,645	5.0
Task is not done in the household	06	1,191	2,413,265	8.0
Valid skip	96	5,462	4,113,446	13.7
Don't know	97	51	116,908	0.4
Refusal	98	10	15,997	0.1
Not stated	99	25	33,217	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: COM_06 Length: 2.0 Position: 464

Question Name: COM_Q06

Concept: Division of chores - Organizing household's social life

Question Text: (Who in your household mainly takes care of:)

Organizing the household's social life?

Universe: HSDSIZE > 1

Note: Universe for PUMF: HSDSIZEC > 1

Source: General Social Survey, Families, 2011, adapted from COM_Q140.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Mostly you	01	4,287	6,695,290	22.3
Mostly your spouse/partner	02	2,244	3,800,996	12.6
Mostly another household member	03	805	2,739,757	9.1
Shared equally	04	6,191	11,502,130	38.2
Someone outside the household	05	24	46,216	0.2
Task is not done in the household	06	454	892,047	3.0
Valid skip	96	5,462	4,113,446	13.7
Don't know	97	99	228,863	0.8
Refusal	98	15	21,990	0.1
Not stated	99	28	38,053	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: COM_07 Length: 2.0 Position: 466

Question Name: COM_Q07

Concept: Division of chores - Household finance and bill paying

Question Text: (Who in your household mainly takes care of:)

The household finances and paying the bills?

Universe: HSDSIZE > 1

Note: Universe for PUMF: HSDSIZEC > 1

Source: General Social Survey, Families, 2011, adapted from COM_Q145.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Mostly you	01	5,394	8,709,184	29.0
Mostly your spouse/partner	02	3,133	5,003,083	16.6
Mostly another household member	03	1,428	4,717,755	15.7
Shared equally	04	4,054	7,250,523	24.1
Someone outside the household	05	34	68,568	0.2
Task is not done in the household	06	22	46,588	0.2
Valid skip	96	5,462	4,113,446	13.7
Don't know	97	49	123,348	0.4
Refusal	98	8	13,078	0.0
Not stated	99	25	33,217	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: COM_08 Length: 2.0 Position: 468

Question Name: COM_Q08

Concept: Division of chores - Supervising the children

Question Text: (Who in your household mainly takes care of:)

Supervising the children?

Universe: CHH0014 > 0

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Mostly you	01	1,283	2,045,946	6.8
Mostly your spouse/partner	02	442	897,992	3.0
Mostly another household member	03	251	834,511	2.8
Shared equally	04	1,945	3,836,752	12.8
Someone outside the household	05	15	25,180	0.1
Task is not done in the household	06	44	114,936	0.4
Valid skip	96	9,646	11,297,504	37.6
Don't know	97	21	60,145	0.2
Refusal	98	3	7,846	0.0
Not stated	99	5,959	10,957,978	36.4
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: COM_09 Length: 2.0 Position: 470

Question Name: COM_Q09

Concept: Division of chores - Taking the children to activities

Question Text: (Who in your household mainly takes care of:)

Taking the children to activities?

Universe: CHH0014 > 0

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Mostly you	01	1,337	2,155,399	7.2
Mostly your spouse/partner	02	449	941,349	3.1
Mostly another household member	03	320	1,026,563	3.4
Shared equally	04	1,775	3,410,715	11.3
Someone outside the household	05	15	33,942	0.1
Task is not done in the household	06	81	177,105	0.6
Valid skip	96	9,646	11,297,504	37.6
Don't know	97	23	69,898	0.2
Refusal	98	4	8,336	0.0
Not stated	99	5,959	10,957,978	36.4
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: COM_10GR Length: 1.0 Position: 472

Question Name:

Concept: Division of chores - Children's bed time activities

Question Text: (Who in your household mainly takes care of:) The children's bed time activities (bathing,

hygiene, preparing for bed)?

Universe: CHH0014C > 0

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Mostly you	1	1,207	1,972,112	6.6
Mostly your spouse/partner	2	447	918,444	3.1
Mostly another household member	3	389	1,132,498	3.8
Shared equally	4	1,739	3,235,400	10.8
Task is not done in the household	5	181	433,099	1.4
Valid skip	6	9,646	11,297,504	37.6
Don't know	7	33	109,843	0.4
Refusal	8	8	21,911	0.1
Not stated	9	5,959	10,957,978	36.4
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: COM_11 Length: 2.0 Position: 473

Question Name: COM_Q11

Concept: Division of chores - Helping the children with homework

Question Text: (Who in your household mainly takes care of:)

Helping the children with homework?

Universe: CHH0512 > 0 or CHH1314 > 0

Note: Universe for PUMF: CHH0014 > 0

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Mostly you	01	1,146	1,891,123	6.3
Mostly your spouse/partner	02	416	797,682	2.7
Mostly another household member	03	254	802,212	2.7
Shared equally	04	1,188	2,323,388	7.7
Someone outside the household	05	13	30,845	0.1
Task is not done in the household	06	133	267,347	0.9
Valid skip	96	9,646	11,297,504	37.6
Don't know	97	23	75,371	0.3
Refusal	98	4	10,324	0.0
Not stated	99	6,786	12,582,991	41.8
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: COM_12 Length: 2.0 Position: 475

Question Name: COM_Q12

Concept: Satisfaction with division of chores

Question Text: How satisfied are you with the way chores are divided in your household?

Universe: HSDSIZE > 1

Note: Universe for PUMF: HSDSIZEC > 1

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Very satisfied	01	4,474	8,056,044	26.8
Satisfied	02	6,716	12,382,281	41.2
Neither satisfied nor dissatisfied	03	1,729	3,379,258	11.2
Dissatisfied	04	655	1,187,755	3.9
Very dissatisfied	05	145	277,913	0.9
Does not apply to my situation	06	329	496,092	1.6
Valid skip	96	5,462	4,113,446	13.7
Don't know	97	62	139,669	0.5
Refusal	98	9	10,340	0.0
Not stated	99	28	35,990	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: TMG_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 477

Question Name: TMG_Q01

Concept: Impact of time spent on job on family responsibilities

Question Text: In the past 12 months, how often has it been difficult to fulfill family responsibilities be-

cause of the amount of time you spent on your job?

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Caregiving and Care Receiving, 2012, adapted from WLB_Q10.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	455	923,588	3.1
Often	2	1,756	3,422,304	11.4
Sometimes	3	4,235	7,334,551	24.4
Rarely	4	3,328	5,465,580	18.2
Never	5	2,431	3,622,352	12.0
Valid skip	6	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	7	90	165,625	0.6
Refusal	8	18	22,932	0.1
Not stated	9	11	17,757	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: TMG_02 Length: 1.0 Position: 478

Question Name: TMG_Q02

Concept: Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities

Question Text: In the past 12 months, how often has it been difficult to concentrate or fulfill your work

responsibilities because of your family responsibilities?

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Caregiving and Care Receiving, 2012, adapted from WLB_Q20.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	125	256,832	0.9
Often	2	578	1,023,546	3.4
Sometimes	3	3,006	5,148,064	17.1
Rarely	4	4,744	8,186,516	27.2
Never	5	3,754	6,146,393	20.4
Valid skip	6	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	7	86	171,470	0.6
Refusal	8	16	22,603	0.1
Not stated	9	15	19,265	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: TMG_03 Length: 1.0 Position: 479

Question Name: TMG_Q03

Concept: Satisfaction with the balance between job and home life

Question Text: How satisfied [are/were] you with the balance between your job and home life?

Universe: WET_120 = 1 or 2

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Caregiving and Care Receiving, 2012, adapted from SRC_Q10.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Very satisfied	1	2,296	3,785,739	12.6
Satisfied	2	6,244	10,500,659	34.9
Neither satisfied nor dissatisfied	3	2,385	4,260,188	14.2
Dissatisfied	4	1,125	1,958,737	6.5
Very dissatisfied	5	169	283,086	0.9
Valid skip	6	7,285	9,104,099	30.3
Don't know	7	86	157,945	0.5
Refusal	8	11	17,655	0.1
Not stated	9	8	10,681	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SMG_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 480

Question Name: SMG_Q01

Concept: Level of stress in life

Question Text: Thinking of the amount of stress in your life, would you say that most days are...?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Family, Time-Stress and Well-Being, 2010, question MSS_110.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not at all stressful	1	2,786	3,843,183	12.8
Not very stressful	2	5,326	7,634,100	25.4
A bit stressful	3	8,025	12,732,108	42.3
Quite a bit stressful	4	2,819	4,797,913	16.0
Extremely stressful	5	537	858,900	2.9
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	98	192,979	0.6
Refusal	8	6	6,929	0.0
Not stated	9	12	12,676	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SMG_02 Length: 2.0 Position: 481

Question Name: SMG_Q02

Concept: Stress in life - Main source

Question Text: What is your main source of stress?

Universe: SMG_01 NE 1

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Time-Stress and Well-Being, 2010, adapted from MSS_Q130.

Answer Categories	<u> </u>	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Work		01	3,750	6,319,765	21.0
Financial concerns		02	3,514	5,453,156	18.1
Family		03	3,134	3,969,494	13.2
School work		04	733	2,221,312	7.4
Not enough time		05	2,279	3,721,374	12.4
Own health		06	1,764	2,157,773	7.2
Other - Specify		07	1,328	1,919,866	6.4
Valid skip		96	2,786	3,843,183	12.8
Don't know		97	228	349,590	1.2
Refusal		98	64	91,646	0.3
Not stated		99	29	31,630	0.1
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DOS_01 Length: 2.0 Position: 483

Question Name: DOS_Q01

Concept: Level of satisfaction - Standard of living

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 means you feel "Not at all satisfied" and 10 means

you are "Completely satisfied":)

How satisfied are you with your standard of living?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not at all satisfied	00	157	211,118	0.7
	01	61	70,600	0.2
	02	155	224,255	0.7
	03	250	315,785	1.0
	04	410	603,469	2.0
	05	1,709	2,424,085	8.1
	06	1,412	2,166,228	7.2
	07	3,275	5,130,461	17.1
	08	5,545	8,521,405	28.3
	09	2,500	3,885,770	12.9
Completely satisfied	10	4,020	6,306,543	21.0
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	99	204,349	0.7
Refusal	98	13	11,460	0.0
Not stated	99	3	3,260	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DOS_02 Length: 2.0 Position: 485

Question Name: DOS_Q02

Concept: Level of satisfaction - Health

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 means you feel "Not at all satisfied" and 10 means

you are "Completely satisfied":)

How satisfied are you with your health?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not at all satisfied	00	283	361,984	1.2
	01	128	143,568	0.5
	02	293	372,404	1.2
	03	470	658,263	2.2
	04	671	913,582	3.0
	05	1,913	2,570,549	8.5
	06	1,720	2,620,040	8.7
	07	3,468	5,514,522	18.3
	08	5,349	8,195,752	27.2
	09	2,630	4,286,647	14.3
Completely satisfied	10	2,575	4,224,185	14.0
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	91	197,708	0.7
Refusal	98	13	13,197	0.0
Not stated	99	5	6,386	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DOS_03 Length: 2.0 Position: 487

Question Name: DOS_Q03

Concept: Level of satisfaction - Achievement in life

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 means you feel "Not at all satisfied" and 10 means

you are "Completely satisfied":)

How satisfied are you with what you are achieving in life?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not at all satisfied	00	243	310,730	1.0
	01	92	112,177	0.4
Ì	02	244	362,644	1.2
	03	375	547,669	1.8
	04	473	780,980	2.6
	05	1,815	2,672,053	8.9
	06	1,694	2,735,407	9.1
	07	3,527	5,653,712	18.8
	08	5,285	8,088,012	26.9
	09	2,612	4,011,479	13.3
Completely satisfied	10	3,041	4,479,402	14.9
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	176	292,215	1.0
Refusal	98	26	26,962	0.1
Not stated	99	6	5,350	0.0
Tota	I	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DOS_04 Length: 2.0 Position: 489

Question Name: DOS_Q04

Concept: Level of satisfaction - Personal relationships

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 means you feel "Not at all satisfied" and 10 means

you are "Completely satisfied":)

How satisfied are you with your personal relationships?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not at all satisfied	00	246	275,201	0.9
	01	90	124,933	0.4
İ	02	217	317,083	1.1
İ	03	299	424,701	1.4
	04	386	562,501	1.9
	05	1,287	1,823,392	6.1

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
	06	1,191	1,845,113	6.1
	07	2,463	4,049,441	13.5
	08	4,858	7,683,217	25.5
	09	3,278	5,150,872	17.1
Completely satisfied	10	5,141	7,594,402	25.2
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	123	204,479	0.7
Refusal	98	26	19,844	0.1
Not stated	99	4	3,609	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DOS_05 Length: 2.0 Position: 491

Question Name: DOS_Q05

Concept: Level of satisfaction - Personal appearance

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 means you feel "Not at all satisfied" and 10 means

you are "Completely satisfied":)

How satisfied are you with your personal appearance, such as your weight, height,

or features?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not at all satisfied	00	212	251,455	0.8
	01	91	109,423	0.4
	02	242	329,094	1.1
	03	415	564,352	1.9
	04	657	997,179	3.3
	05	1,889	2,642,650	8.8
	06	1,955	2,854,760	9.5
	07	4,121	6,437,147	21.4
	80	5,281	8,215,124	27.3
	09	2,287	3,648,403	12.1
Completely satisfied	10	2,315	3,777,005	12.6
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	113	215,843	0.7
Refusal	98	24	26,856	0.1
Not stated	99	7	9,498	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DOS_06 Length: 2.0 Position: 493

Question Name: DOS_Q06

Concept: Level of satisfaction - Feeling safe

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 means you feel "Not at all satisfied" and 10 means

you are "Completely satisfied":)

How satisfied are you with how safe you feel?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not at all satisfied	00	74	93,084	0.3
	01	35	43,022	0.1
	02	74	77,706	0.3
	03	131	191,013	0.6
	04	217	338,363	1.1
	05	877	1,230,298	4.1
	06	801	1,281,906	4.3
	07	2,049	3,295,542	11.0
	08	4,796	7,277,930	24.2
	09	4,253	6,629,130	22.0
Completely satisfied	10	6,168	9,381,976	31.2
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	111	214,748	0.7
Refusal	98	18	16,377	0.1
Not stated	99	5	7,693	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DOS_07 Length: 2.0 Position: 495

Question Name: DOS_Q07

Concept: Level of satisfaction - Feeling part of the community

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 means you feel "Not at all satisfied" and 10 means

you are "Completely satisfied":)

How satisfied are you with feeling part of your community?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not at all satisfied	00	269	358,840	1.2
	01	106	121,776	0.4
	02	256	323,715	1.1
	03	413	663,642	2.2
	04	495	785,545	2.6
	05	2,181	3,325,547	11.1
	06	1,835	2,921,841	9.7
	07	3,310	5,393,519	17.9
	08	4,793	7,299,913	24.3
	09	2,351	3,614,394	12.0
Completely satisfied	10	3,367	4,871,812	16.2
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	197	358,646	1.2
Refusal	98	28	29,576	0.1
Not stated	99	8	10,022	0.0

Page 194 - 240

 Answer Categories
 Code
 Frequency
 Weighted Frequency
 %

 Total
 19,609
 30,078,789
 100.0

Variable Name: DOS_08 Length: 2.0 Position: 497

Question Name: DOS_Q08

Concept: Level of satisfaction - Time available to do things that we like doing

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 means you feel "Not at all satisfied" and 10 means

you are "Completely satisfied":)

How satisfied are you with the amount of time you have to do the things that you like

doing?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not at all satisfied	00	287	396,911	1.3
	01	159	250,420	0.8
	02	503	802,651	2.7
	03	750	1,271,235	4.2
	04	1,030	1,821,573	6.1
	05	2,398	3,936,934	13.1
	06	2,160	3,578,003	11.9
	07	3,229	5,225,838	17.4
	80	4,012	5,897,121	19.6
	09	1,899	2,660,330	8.8
Completely satisfied	10	3,029	3,986,780	13.3
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	134	235,279	8.0
Refusal	98	13	10,577	0.0
Not stated	99	6	5,136	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DOS_09 Length: 2.0 Position: 499

Question Name: DOS_Q09

Concept: Level of satisfaction - Quality of local environment

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 means you feel "Not at all satisfied" and 10 means

you are "Completely satisfied":)

How satisfied are you with the quality of your local environment such as access to

green space, and air or water quality?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source:	New question.				
Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not at all satisfied		00	105	135,168	0.4
1		01	56	76,962	0.3
		02	106	154,205	0.5
		03	174	271,373	0.9
		04	310	467,716	1.6
		05	1,098	1,646,111	5.5
		06	1,101	1,786,468	5.9
		07	2,516	4,125,581	13.7
		08	4,936	7,645,990	25.4
		09	3,608	5,473,494	18.2
Completely satisfied		10	5,443	8,019,964	26.7
Valid skip		96	0	0	0
Don't know		97	136	259,226	0.9
Refusal		98	15	12,895	0.0
Not stated		99	5	3,637	0.0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DOS_10GR Length: 1.0 Position: 501

Question Name:

Concept: Level of satisfaction - Life in Canada

Question Text: (On a scale from 0 to 10, where 0 means you feel "Not at all satisfied" and 10 means

you are "Completely satisfied":) How satisfied are you with your life in Canada?

Universe: BPR_16 = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not at all satisfied	1	15	24,181	0.1
Barely satisfied	2	39	65,178	0.2
Somewhat satisfied	3	184	365,030	1.2
Mostly satisfied	4	986	2,030,490	6.8
Very satisfied	5	2,127	4,104,509	13.6
Valid skip	6	16,226	23,410,754	77.8
Don't know	7	26	70,441	0.2
Refusal	8	3	4,175	0.0
Not stated	9	3	4,030	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DOS_11 Length: 1.0 Position: 502

Question Name: DOS_Q11

Concept: Experience in Canada

Question Text: As a whole, how would you describe your experience in Canada so far?

Universe: RECIMM = 1

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Much better than expected	1	300	753,754	2.5
Somewhat better than expected	2	223	448,928	1.5
About what you expected	3	221	459,694	1.5
Somewhat worse than expected	4	60	127,174	0.4
Much worse than expected	5	10	19,419	0.1
Valid skip	6	18,783	28,227,991	93.8
Don't know	7	11	40,287	0.1
Refusal	8	0	0	0
Not stated	9	1	1,542	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: SLM_01 Length: 2.0 Position: 503

Question Name: SLM_Q01

Concept: Feelings about life as a whole

Question Text: Using a scale of 0 to 10, where 0 means "Very dissatisfied" and 10 means "Very satis-

fied", how do you feel about your life as a whole right now?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Very dissatisfied	00	98	116,049	0.4
	01	53	52,054	0.2
	02	108	136,257	0.5
	03	211	318,835	1.1
	04	287	427,396	1.4
	05	1,037	1,511,797	5.0
	06	1,195	1,888,255	6.3
	07	3,443	5,438,321	18.1
	08	6,263	9,703,510	32.3
	09	3,310	5,167,127	17.2
Very satisfied	10	3,456	5,068,547	16.9
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	106	207,685	0.7
Refusal	98	19	18,713	0.1
Not stated	99	23	24,242	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: OPP_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 505

Question Name: OPP_Q01

Concept: Standard of living in current household

Question Text: How does the standard of living in your current household compare with that of the

household in which you were raised?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: National Survey of Household Expenses - Self-Reported Well-being Module (Mexico),

2012, adapted from Q49.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Better	1	10,617	14,973,539	49.8
About the same	2	6,212	9,378,576	31.2
Lower	3	1,582	2,396,328	8.0
Still live in the household where I was raised	4	954	2,919,756	9.7
Was not raised in a household	5	63	94,574	0.3
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	154	278,287	0.9
Refusal	8	20	28,878	0.1
Not stated	9	7	8,852	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: OPP_02 Length: 1.0 Position: 506

Question Name: OPP_Q02

Concept: Educational opportunities

Question Text: Would you say that you have had better, about the same or worse educational opportu-

nities than those that your parents or people who raised you had?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: National Survey of Household Expenses - Self-Reported Well-being Module (Mexico),

2012, adapted from Q50.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Better	1	15,220	22,641,450	75.3
About the same	2	3,789	6,468,092	21.5
Worse	3	405	641,239	2.1
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	167	290,121	1.0
Refusal	8	16	26,274	0.1
Not stated	9	12	11,613	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: OPP_03 Length: 1.0 Position: 507

Question Name: OPP_Q03

Concept: Employment opportunities

Question Text: Would you say that you have had better, about the same or worse employment oppor-

tunities in Canada than your parents or those who raised you had?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: National Survey of Household Expenses - Self-Reported Well-being Module (Mexico),

2012, adapted from Q51.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Better	1	11,414	16,249,300	54.0
About the same	2	5,521	9,028,688	30.0
Worse	3	2,239	4,022,114	13.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	377	708,818	2.4
Refusal	8	27	35,624	0.1
Not stated	9	31	34,245	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: OPP_04 Length: 1.0 Position: 508

Question Name: OPP_Q04

Concept: Opportunities to acquire assets

Question Text: Would you say that you have had better, about the same or worse opportunities to ac-

quire assets, such as a house, business or land, than your parents or those who raised

you had?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: National Survey of Household Expenses - Self-Reported Well-being Module (Mexico),

2012, adapted from Q52.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Better	1	9,408	13,183,007	43.8
About the same	2	5,721	8,682,858	28.9
Worse	3	4,080	7,440,565	24.7
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	351	702,046	2.3
Refusal	8	28	43,627	0.1
Not stated	9	21	26,685	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: OPP_05 Length: 1.0 Position: 509

Question Name: OPP_Q05

Concept: Opportunities for leisure and recreation

Question Text: Would you say that you have had better, about the same or worse opportunities for

leisure and recreation than your parents or those who raised you had?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Better	1	12,897	18,870,138	62.7
About the same	2	5,203	8,589,239	28.6
Worse	3	1,278	2,215,299	7.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	204	369,203	1.2
Refusal	8	16	21,547	0.1
Not stated	9	11	13,363	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: OPP_06 Length: 1.0 Position: 510

Question Name: OPP_Q06

Concept: Life opportunities - Next 5 years

Question Text: Overall, do you think that your life opportunities will improve, worsen or stay the same

in the next 5 years?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Improve	1	7,714	14,372,094	47.8
Worsen	2	1,842	2,369,907	7.9
Stay the same	3	9,639	12,739,080	42.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	375	547,871	1.8
Refusal	8	24	24,891	0.1
Not stated	9	15	24,945	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LAS_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 511

Question Name: LAS_Q01

Concept: Life in 1 year

Question Text: Thinking about the future, do you think your life will be easier, harder or about the same

in 1 year?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: Perception of Quality of Urban Life (Chile), 2007, adapted from Q19.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Easier	1	3,161	5,576,719	18.5
Harder	2	2,891	4,814,879	16.0
About the same	3	13,170	19,128,289	63.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	353	533,378	1.8
Refusal	8	23	16,909	0.1
Not stated	9	11	8,615	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LAS_02 Length: 2.0 Position: 512

Question Name: LAS_Q02

Concept: Factors affecting life in 1 year

Question Text: What do you think will most affect how much easier or harder your life will be in 1 year?

Universe: LAS_01 NE 3

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Working conditions	01	1,007	1,953,668	6.5
Own health	02	1,185	1,487,782	4.9
Financial situation	03	1,948	3,401,992	11.3
Family or personal situation	04	1,068	1,871,907	6.2
The government	05	329	479,414	1.6
Local issues	06	80	156,698	0.5
Other - Specify	07	584	1,159,694	3.9
Valid skip	96	13,170	19,128,289	63.6
Don't know	97	205	395,833	1.3
Refusal	98	26	29,413	0.1
Not stated	99	7	14,099	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LAS_03 Length: 1.0 Position: 514

Question Name: LAS_Q03

Concept: Financial situation in 1 year

Question Text: Do you think your financial situation will be better, about the same or worse in 1 year?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: National Survey of Consumer Confidence (Mexico), 2010, adapted from Q2.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Better	1	4,858	9,008,433	29.9
About the same	2	12,415	17,547,629	58.3
Worse	3	2,042	3,000,308	10.0

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	264	488,004	1.6
Refusal	8	18	19,576	0.1
Not stated	9	12	14,839	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LAS_04 Length: 2.0 Position: 515

Question Name: LAS_Q04

Concept: Factors affecting financial situation in the next year

Question Text: What do you think will most affect your financial situation in the next year?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Income	01	7,800	13,122,025	43.6
Investments	02	1,864	2,541,920	8.5
Housing	03	1,215	2,009,164	6.7
Health	04	1,877	2,356,347	7.8
Family	05	1,231	2,157,790	7.2
Taxes or other public policies	06	3,268	4,184,475	13.9
Other - Specify	07	1,332	2,187,290	7.3
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	857	1,277,292	4.2
Refusal	98	112	153,342	0.5
Not stated	99	53	89,144	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RES_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 517

Question Name: RES_Q01

Concept: Have enough energy to meet life's challenges

Question Text: Thinking about your life in general, how often would you say you:

Have enough energy to meet life's challenges?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	4,874	7,595,529	25.3
Often	2	9,087	14,211,698	47.2
Sometimes	3	4,501	6,678,235	22.2
Rarely	4	800	1,057,847	3.5

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Never	5	193	268,523	0.9
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	134	244,137	0.8
Refusal	8	17	19,561	0.1
Not stated	9	3	3,260	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RES_02 Length: 1.0 Position: 518

Question Name: RES_Q02

Concept: Hopeful view of the future

Question Text: (How often would you say you:)

Have a hopeful view of the future?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	6,228	9,846,372	32.7
Often	2	8,065	12,546,340	41.7
Sometimes	3	4,048	5,948,387	19.8
Rarely	4	773	1,023,563	3.4
Never	5	256	321,630	1.1
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	208	350,882	1.2
Refusal	8	28	38,353	0.1
Not stated	9	3	3,260	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RES_03 Length: 1.0 Position: 519

Question Name: RES_Q03

Concept: Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges

Question Text: (How often would you say you:)

Are confident in your abilities, even when faced with challenges?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	6,777	10,767,054	35.8
Often	2	8,858	13,396,492	44.5
Sometimes	3	3,266	4,919,848	16.4

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Rarely	4	380	532,430	1.8
Never	5	130	161,356	0.5
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	176	283,982	0.9
Refusal	8	18	12,526	0.0
Not stated	9	4	5,100	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RES_04 Length: 1.0 Position: 520

Question Name: RES_Q04

Concept: Ability to admit when done something wrong

Question Text: (How often would you say you:)

Are able to admit when you have done something wrong?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	8,652	12,857,024	42.7
Often	2	7,546	11,751,233	39.1
Sometimes	3	2,734	4,400,426	14.6
Rarely	4	297	452,565	1.5
Never	5	209	341,449	1.1
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	148	257,086	0.9
Refusal	8	21	17,361	0.1
Not stated	9	2	1,645	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RES_05 Length: 1.0 Position: 521

Question Name: RES_Q05

Concept: Having something to look forward to in life

Question Text: (How often would you say you:)

Have something to look forward to in life?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	8,044	12,735,625	42.3
Often	2	7,169	11,003,963	36.6

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Sometimes	3	3,314	4,831,779	16.1
Rarely	4	663	879,237	2.9
Never	5	226	317,554	1.1
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	166	285,987	1.0
Refusal	8	24	21,383	0.1
Not stated	9	3	3,260	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RES_06 Length: 1.0 Position: 522

Question Name: RES_Q06

Concept: Having people you can depend on

Question Text: (How often would you say you:)

Have people you can depend on to help you when you really need it?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: Canadian Community Health Survey - Annual Component, 2013, adapted from SPS_Q01.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	10,434	16,085,274	53.5
Often	2	5,573	8,377,109	27.9
Sometimes	3	2,580	4,099,472	13.6
Rarely	4	645	956,023	3.2
Never	5	243	327,717	1.1
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	117	219,295	0.7
Refusal	8	13	9,168	0.0
Not stated	9	4	4,730	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RES_07 Length: 1.0 Position: 523

Question Name: RES_Q07

Concept: Ability to bounce back quickly

Question Text: (How often would you say you:)

Are able to bounce back quickly after hard times?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	6,493	9,951,790	33.1
Often	2	8,474	13,003,462	43.2
Sometimes	3	3,887	5,996,086	19.9
Rarely	4	407	613,479	2.0
Never	5	109	134,725	0.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	211	345,613	1.1
Refusal	8	25	30,374	0.1
Not stated	9	3	3,260	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RES_08 Length: 1.0 Position: 524

Question Name: RES_Q08

Concept: Ability to learn from difficult experiences

Question Text: When difficult things have happened in your life, how often would you say you:

Learned something from those experiences?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	9,396	14,521,229	48.3
Often	2	7,296	11,282,547	37.5
Sometimes	3	2,454	3,612,764	12.0
Rarely	4	196	247,194	0.8
Never	5	84	124,103	0.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	158	267,581	0.9
Refusal	8	21	18,206	0.1
Not stated	9	4	5,165	0.0
То	tal	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RES_09 Length: 1.0 Position: 525

Question Name: RES_Q09

Concept: Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on

Question Text: (When difficult things have happened in your life, how often would you say you:)

Had a hard time accepting those difficulties and moving on with your life?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	1,265	1,944,805	6.5
Often	2	2,894	4,401,596	14.6
Sometimes	3	7,560	11,444,157	38.0
Rarely	4	5,303	8,185,631	27.2
Never	5	2,323	3,684,085	12.2
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	227	382,361	1.3
Refusal	8	33	30,989	0.1
Not stated	9	4	5,165	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RES_10 Length: 1.0 Position: 526

Question Name: RES_Q10

Concept: Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties

Question Text: (When difficult things have happened in your life, how often would you say you:)

Were able to continue going about your life the way you normally do?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: New question.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Always	1	6,426	9,584,333	31.9
Often	2	8,633	13,436,363	44.7
Sometimes	3	3,720	5,711,005	19.0
Rarely	4	455	733,884	2.4
Never	5	137	209,250	0.7
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	202	368,568	1.2
Refusal	8	32	30,221	0.1
Not stated	9	4	5,165	0.0
٦	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: PSC_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 527

Question Name: PSC_Q01

Concept: Social class

Question Text: People sometimes describe themselves as belonging to a particular social class. Which

class would you describe yourself as belonging to?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: World Values Survey, 2005, adapted from V272.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Upper class	1	233	431,106	1.4
Upper-middle class	2	3,321	5,570,094	18.5
Middle class	3	12,230	18,430,544	61.3
Lower-middle class	4	2,749	4,088,819	13.6
Lower class	5	628	868,456	2.9
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	312	530,906	1.8
Refusal	8	118	129,717	0.4
Not stated	9	18	29,146	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DOR_120 Length: 1.0 Position: 528

Question Name: DOR_Q120

Concept: Dwelling - Owner/Tenant

Question Text: Do you, or another member of your household, own or rent this dwelling?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Caregiving and Care Receiving, 2012, adapted from DOR_Q119.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Owned, even if not fully paid for	1	14,818	22,955,529	76.3
Rented, even if no cash rent is paid	2	4,631	6,820,566	22.7
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	91	210,922	0.7
Refusal	8	26	27,597	0.1
Not stated	9	43	64,175	0.2
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DWELC Length: 1.0 Position: 529

Question Name:

Concept: Dwelling type of the respondent

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: Other includes semi-detached, garden/town/row house, duplex, trailer or mobile home.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from DOR_Q110.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Single detached house	1	12,509	19,456,804	64.7
Low-rise apartment (less than 5 stories)	2	2,348	2,995,819	10.0
High-rise apartment (5 or more stories)	3	1,305	1,950,894	6.5
Other	4	3,337	5,463,698	18.2
Valid skip	6	0	0	0

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Don't know		7	69	154,565	0.5
Refusal		8	20	28,305	0.1
Not stated		9	21	28,704	0.1
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LRD_10 Length: 2.0 Position: 530

Question Name: LRD_Q10

Concept: Period of time lived in dwelling

Question Text: How long have you lived in this dwelling?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Caregiving and Care Receiving, 2012, question DOR_Q210.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Less than 6 months	01	792	1,441,082	4.8
6 months to less than 1 year	02	691	1,191,756	4.0
1 year to less than 3 years	03	2,665	4,463,202	14.8
3 years to less than 5 years	04	2,292	3,629,893	12.1
5 years to less than 10 years	05	3,559	5,516,188	18.3
10 years and over	06	9,502	13,627,485	45.3
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	83	180,920	0.6
Refusal	98	20	21,558	0.1
Not stated	99	5	6,704	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DSQ 30 Length: 1.0 Position: 532

Question Name: DSQ_Q30

Concept: Reoccuring pain

Question Text: Do you also have periods of pain that reoccur from time to time?

Universe: (DSQ_12 = 1, 2, DK, RF or NS) and (DSQ_15 = 1, 2, DK, RF or NS) and (DSQ_17 = 1,

2, DK, RF or NS) and (DSQ_01 = 2, 3, 4, DK or NS) or (DSQ_05 = 2, 3, 4, DK or NS) or (DSQ_09 = 2, 3, 4, DK or NS) or (DSQ_18 = 2, 3, 4, DK or NS) or (DSQ_25

or 4) or $(DSQ_28 = 3, 4, or 5)$

Note:

Source: Canadian Survey on Disability, 2012, question DSQ_Q22.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	2,621	3,690,386	12.3
No	2	1,599	2,326,500	7.7
Valid skip	6	15,383	24,055,835	80.0
Don't know	7	2	351	0.0
Refusal	8	0	0	0

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Not stated		9	4	5,716	0.0
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: DSQ_31 Length: 1.0 Position: 533

Question Name: DSQ_Q31

Concept: Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain

Question Text: How often does this pain limit your daily activities?

Universe: DSQ_29 = 1 or DSQ_30 = 1

Note:

Source: Canadian Survey on Disability, 2012, question DSQ_Q23.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Never	1	395	508,660	1.7
Rarely	2	945	1,327,310	4.4
Sometimes	3	1,185	1,675,115	5.6
Often	4	204	302,823	1.0
Always	5	79	127,430	0.4
Valid skip	6	16,794	26,128,157	86.9
Don't know	7	3	5,258	0.0
Refusal	8	1	283	0.0
Not stated	9	3	3,754	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: ESC1_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 534

Question Name:

Concept: Education - School Attendance

Question Text: Are you currently attending school, college, CEGEP or university?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	1,504	4,142,701	13.8
No	2	17,982	25,699,729	85.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	69	155,054	0.5
Refusal	8	12	13,412	0.0
Not stated	9	42	67,892	0.2
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: EDE_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 535

Question Name:

Concept: Education - Type of institution

Question Text: What type of educational institution are you attending/did you attend?

Universe: ESC1_01 = 1

Note:

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Elementary, junior high school or high school	1	381	1,144,617	3.8
Trade school, college	2	438	1,181,944	3.9
University	3	691	1,827,028	6.1
Valid skip	6	18,026	25,788,655	85.7
Don't know	7	0	0	0
Refusal	8	2	2,030	0.0
Not stated	9	71	134,514	0.4
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: EDE_02 Length: 1.0 Position: 536

Question Name: EDE_Q02

Concept: Education - Enrollment status

Question Text: [Are you enrolled/Were you enrolled] as...?

Universe: ESC1_01 = 1

Note:

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
A full-time student	1	1,120	3,374,087	11.2
A part-time student	2	370	742,803	2.5
Both full-time and part-time student	3	26	47,216	0.2
Valid skip	6	18,087	25,902,986	86.1
Don't know	7	3	4,967	0.0
Refusal	8	1	1,576	0.0
Not stated	9	2	5,155	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: EDE_05 Length: 2.0 Position: 537

Question Name: EDE_Q05

Concept: Highest degree - Province/Territory

Question Text: In what province or territory?

Universe: EHG3_01 NE 1 or RF, and BPPCODE = 11124 (Canada)

Note:

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Newfoundland and Labrador	10	990	407,418	1.4
Prince Edward Island	11	365	97,007	0.3
Nova Scotia	12	1,036	716,428	2.4
New Brunswick	13	958	524,955	1.7
Quebec	24	2,534	5,367,989	17.8
Ontario	35	3,928	8,254,330	27.4
Manitoba	46	950	843,928	2.8
Saskatchewan	47	1,000	722,257	2.4
Alberta	48	1,223	2,223,133	7.4
British Columbia	59	1,490	2,371,938	7.9
Yukon	60	0	0	0
Northwest Territories	61	6	5,379	0.0
Nunavut	62	2	1,792	0.0
Valid skip	96	5,122	8,531,290	28.4
Don't know	97	2	6,662	0.0
Refusal	98	1	602	0.0
Not stated	99	2	3,680	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: EDE_06GR Length: 2.0 Position: 539

Question Name:

Concept: Highest degree - Year completed

Question Text: In what year did you complete your highest certificate, diploma or degree?

Universe: EHG3_01 NE 1 or RF

Note:

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Before 1960	01	822	899,476	3.0
1960 to 1969	02	1,564	1,536,345	5.1
1970 to 1979	03	2,614	2,935,602	9.8
1980 to 1989	04	2,595	3,723,929	12.4
1990 to 1999	05	2,811	4,226,620	14.1
2000 to 2009	06	3,165	5,250,334	17.5
2010 to 2016	07	2,602	6,301,700	21.0
Valid skip	96	2,844	4,327,006	14.4
Don't know	97	521	776,039	2.6
Refusal	98	17	20,215	0.1
Not stated	99	54	81,522	0.3
٦	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: EDE_CAN Length: 1.0 Position: 541

Question Name:

Concept: Highest certificate, diploma or degree - Country of education

Question Text: In what country was the institution that granted your highest certificate, diploma or de-

gree located?

Universe: EHG3_01 NE 1 or RF

Note:

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	<u>Code</u>	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Canada	1	14,487	21,547,498	71.6
Outside Canada	2	2,124	3,875,078	12.9
Valid skip	6	2,844	4,327,006	14.4
Don't know	7	77	173,149	0.6
Refusal	8	4	5,290	0.0
Not stated	9	73	150,767	0.5
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: EDE_MFS Length: 2.0 Position: 542

Question Name:

Concept: Field of study - Highest certificate, diploma or degree

Question Text: What was the major field of study of the highest certificate, diploma or degree you com-

pleted?

Universe: EHG3_01 NE 1 or RF

Note: To find the major field study associated with the codes, please see Appendix E in the

Analytical User's Guide.

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Code		01 - 13	16,086	24,646,018	81.9
Valid skip		96	2,844	4,327,006	14.4
Don't know		97	240	470,191	1.6
Refusal		98	55	64,089	0.2
Not stated		99	384	571,484	1.9
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: EHG3_01 Length: 2.0 Position: 544

Question Name:

Concept: Education - Highest certificate, diploma or degree

Question Text: What is the highest certificate, diploma or degree that you have completed?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: Harmonized content	:.			
Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Less than high school diploma or its equivalent	01	2,808	4,285,485	14.2
High school diploma or a high school equivalency certificate	02	4,749	7,587,780	25.2
Trade certificate or diploma	03	1,660	2,415,441	8.0
College/CEGEP/other non-university certificate or diploma	04	4,045	5,988,979	19.9
University certificate or diploma below the bachelor's level	05	857	1,215,564	4.0
Bachelor's degree (e.g. B.A., B.Sc., LL.B.)	06	3,471	5,438,339	18.1
University certificate, diploma, degree above the BA level	07	1,827	2,787,489	9.3
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	93	200,291	0.7
Refusal	98	32	33,930	0.1
Not stated	99	67	125,491	0.4
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: EOP_200 Length: 2.0 Position: 546

Question Name: EOP_Q200

Concept: Highest level of education - Spouse/Partner

Question Text: What is the highest level of education that your [spouse/partner] has attained?

Universe: MARSTAT = 01 or 02

Note: This question was not consistently asked of the target population.

Source: General Social Survey, Social Identity, 2013, question EOP_Q200.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Less than high school diploma or its	01	1,112	1,702,988	5.7
equivalent				
High school diploma or a high school	02	2,463	3,787,963	12.6
equivalency certificate				
Trade certificate or diploma	03	875	1,280,174	4.3
College/CEGEP/other non-university	04	1,894	3,376,618	11.2
certificate or diploma				
University certificate or diploma below the	05	487	888,927	3.0
bachelor's level				
Bachelor's degree (e.g. B.A., B.Sc., LL.B.)	06	1,843	3,145,806	10.5
University certificate, diploma, degree	07	1,116	1,805,257	6.0
above the BA level				
Valid skip	96	8,392	11,818,378	39.3
Don't know	97	120	209,165	0.7
Refusal	98	20	13,486	0.0
Not stated	99	1,287	2,050,027	6.8
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RELIGFLG Length: 1.0 Position: 548

Question Name:

Concept: Religious affiliation flag

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable indicates if the respondent has a religious affiliation.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from RELIGCDH.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Religious affiliation	1	15,316	22,621,436	75.2
No religious affiliation	2	3,911	6,804,551	22.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	201	385,423	1.3
Refusal	8	115	158,856	0.5
Not stated	9	66	108,523	0.4
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: RLR_110 Length: 1.0 Position: 549

Question Name: RLR_Q110

Concept: Importance of religious or spiritual beliefs

Question Text: How important are your religious or spiritual beliefs to the way you live your life?

Universe: All respondents

Note:

Source: General Social Survey, Social Identity, 2013, adapted from RLR_Q110.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Very important	1	5,694	8,085,947	26.9
Somewhat important	2	6,020	8,457,238	28.1
Not very important	3	3,751	6,226,178	20.7
Not at all important	4	3,886	6,869,418	22.8
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	161	312,011	1.0
Refusal	8	59	77,533	0.3
Not stated	9	38	50,463	0.2
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: AMB_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 550

Question Name: AMB_Q01

Concept: Aboriginal group - Respondent

Question Text: Are you an Aboriginal person, that is, First Nations, Métis or Inuk (Inuit)? First Nations

includes Status and Non-Status Indians.

Universe: BPRCODE = 11124, 11840, 21276 or 11304

Note: This question was asked to respondents who were born in Canada (BPRCODE =

11124), the United States (BPRCODE = 11840), Germany (BPRCODE = 21276) or

Greenland (BPRCODE = 11304).

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	797	1,080,638	3.6
No	2	15,156	21,600,219	71.8
Valid skip	6	3,547	7,245,440	24.1
Don't know	7	68	110,050	0.4
Refusal	8	21	18,881	0.1
Not stated	9	20	23,560	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: AIP_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 551

Question Name: AIP_Q01

Concept: Aboriginal group - Spouse/Partner

Question Text: Is your spouse/partner an Aboriginal person (that is, First Nations, Métis or Inuk [Inuit])?

Universe: (BPPCODE = 11124, 11840, 21276 or 11304) and (MARSTAT = 01 or 02)

Note: This question was asked to respondents who were born in Canada (BPPCODE =

11124), the United States (BPPCODE = 11840), Germany (BPPCODE = 21276) or

Greenland (BPPCODE = 11304).

This question was not consistently asked of the target population.

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Yes	1	287	393,068	1.3
No	2	7,763	11,683,600	38.8
Valid skip	6	11,543	17,977,518	59.8
Don't know	7	9	12,082	0.0
Refusal	8	2	5,085	0.0
Not stated	9	5	7,436	0.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: VISMIN Length: 1.0 Position: 552

Question Name:

Concept: Visible minority status of the respondent

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: Non-visible minority includes single origin White, single origin Aboriginal, and multiple

origin White/Latin American and White/Arab-West Asian, as per Census definition.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from AMB_Q01

and PG Q01.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Visible minority	1	2,434	6,014,219	20.0
Not a visible minority	2	16,850	23,521,628	78.2
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	95	194,262	0.6
Refusal	8	49	64,670	0.2
Not stated	9	181	284,009	0.9
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: VISMINPR Length: 1.0 Position: 553

Question Name:

Concept: Visible minority status of the respondent's spouse/partner

Question Text:

Universe: MARSTAT = 01 or 02

Note: Non-visible minority includes single origin White, single origin Aboriginal, and multiple

origin White/Latin American and White/Arab-West Asian, as per Census definition.

This question was not consistently asked of the target population.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016, derived from MARSTAT,

AIP_Q01 et VMP_Q110.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Visible minority	1	1,329	3,160,872	10.5
Not a visible minority	2	8,545	12,948,504	43.0
No spouse/partner in the household	5	0	0	0
Valid skip	6	8,392	11,818,378	39.3
Don't know	7	16	33,866	0.1
Refusal	8	18	25,735	0.1
Not stated	9	1,309	2,091,433	7.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LAN_01 Length: 1.0 Position: 554

Question Name: LAN_Q01

Concept: Knowledge of official languages

Question Text: Of English or French, which language(s) do you speak well enough to conduct a con-

versation? Is it ...?

Universe: All respondents

Note: Knowledge of official languages refers to whether the person can conduct a conversa-

tion in English, French, in both or in neither language.

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
English only	1	14,486	20,454,360	68.0
French only	2	1,507	3,021,553	10.0
Both English and French	3	3,406	6,187,657	20.6
Neither English nor French	4	86	183,002	0.6
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	75	162,525	0.5
Refusal	8	23	27,784	0.1
Not stated	9	26	41,908	0.1
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LANHMULT Length: 1.0 Position: 555

Question Name:

Concept: Language spoken most often at home - Single or multiple

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: Language spoken most often at home refers to the language the person speaks most

often at home at the time of data collection. A person can report more than one language as "spoken most often at home" if the languages are spoken equally often.

For a person who lives alone, the language spoken most often at home is the lan-

guage in which he or she feels most comfortable.

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Single response	1	16,685	24,213,048	80.5
Multiple responses	2	2,790	5,621,659	18.7
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	78	170,959	0.6
Refusal	8	25	29,590	0.1
Not stated	9	31	43,532	0.1
To	tal	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LANHOME Length: 2.0 Position: 556

Question Name:

Concept: Language spoken most often at home - Collapsed

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable is the collapsed classification of language spoken most often at

home.

LANHOME replaces LANHSD. The main difference is the addition of a new "Multiple

non-official languages" category (08).

Language spoken most often at home refers to the language the person speaks most

often at home at the time of data collection. A person can report more than one language as "spoken most often at home" if the languages are spoken equally often.

For a person who lives alone, the language spoken most often at home is the language in which he or she feels most comfortable.

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
English	01	13,222	17,079,574	56.8
French	02	2,658	5,265,523	17.5
Non-official languages	03	753	1,779,296	5.9
English and French	04	800	1,219,629	4.1
English and non-official language	05	1,604	3,489,459	11.6
French and non-official language	06	104	299,886	1.0
English, French and non-official language	07	122	294,810	1.0
Multiple non-official languages	80	59	151,994	0.5
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	78	170,959	0.6
Refusal	98	25	29,590	0.1
Not stated	99	184	298,068	1.0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LANMT Length: 2.0 Position: 558

Question Name:

Concept: Mother Tongue - Collapsed

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: This derived variable is the collapsed classification of mother tongue.

Mother tongue refers to the first language learned at home in childhood and still understood by the person at the time the data was collected. If the person no longer understands the first language learned, the mother tongue is the second language learned. For a person who learned two languages at the same time in early childhood, the mother tongue is the language this person spoke most often at home before starting school. The person has two mother tongues only if the two languages were used equally often and are still understood by the person.

LANMT metadata, including answer categories, are consistent with the departmental standard for the collapsed classification of mother tongue of person. LANMT replaces LANCHSUE, LANCHSUF, LANCHSUO.

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
English	01	11,946	15,290,267	50.8
French	02	2,968	5,593,437	18.6
Non-official languages	03	2,523	5,157,830	17.1
English and French	04	716	1,028,205	3.4
English and non-official language	05	917	1,858,596	6.2
French and non-official language	06	113	276,192	0.9
English, French and non-official language	07	89	194,521	0.6
Multiple non-official languages	08	176	385,130	1.3
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	90	192,421	0.6

Answer Categories		Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Refusal		98	27	34,573	0.1
Not stated		99	44	67,617	0.2
	Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: LANMTMUL Length: 1.0 Position: 560

Question Name:

Concept: Mother Tongue - Single or multiple

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: Mother tongue refers to the first language learned at home in childhood and still un-

derstood by the person at the time the data was collected. If the person no longer understands the first language learned, the mother tongue is the second language learned. For a person who learned two languages at the same time in early childhood, the mother tongue is the language this person spoke most often at home before starting school. The person has two mother tongues only if the two languages were

used equally often and are still understood by the person.

LANMTMUL metadata, including answer categories, are consistent with the depart-

mental standard for mother tongue of person.

Source: Harmonized content.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Single response	1	17,432	26,029,113	86.5
Multiple responses	2	2,011	3,742,644	12.4
Valid skip	6	0	0	0
Don't know	7	90	192,421	0.6
Refusal	8	27	34,573	0.1
Not stated	9	49	80,038	0.3
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: TTLINCG2 Length: 2.0 Position: 561

Question Name:

Concept: Income - Personal income group (before tax)

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: When a respondent aged 15 years could not be linked to tax files, a taxable income of

zero was assumed in the calculation of TTLINCG2

Source: T1FF 2015

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Less than \$25,000	01	6,420	11,215,610	37.3
\$25,000 to \$49,999	02	5,765	8,291,424	27.6
\$50,000 to \$74,999	03	3,679	5,146,046	17.1

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
\$75,000 to \$99,999	04	1,951	2,919,927	9.7
\$100,000 to \$124,999	05	807	1,100,213	3.7
\$125,000 or more	06	987	1,405,569	4.7
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
Total		19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: FAMINCG2 Length: 2.0 Position: 563

Question Name:

Concept: Family income - Family income group (before tax)

Question Text:

Universe: All respondents

Note: When a family member aged 15 years could not be linked to tax files, a taxable income

of zero was assumed in the calculation of FAMINCG2.

Source: T1FF 2015.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Less than \$25,000	01	2,567	3,137,541	10.4
\$25,000 to \$49,999	02	3,826	4,950,001	16.5
\$50,000 to \$74,999	03	3,630	5,267,427	17.5
\$75,000 to \$99,999	04	2,893	4,507,949	15.0
\$100,000 to \$124,999	05	2,117	3,616,677	12.0
\$125,000 or more	06	4,576	8,599,194	28.6
Valid skip	96	0	0	0
Don't know	97	0	0	0
Refusal	98	0	0	0
Not stated	99	0	0	0
	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Variable Name: WTBS_001 Length: 10.4 Position: 565

Question Name:

Concept: Bootstrap weight #1 for personal weight - General

Question Text: -

Universe: All respondents

Note: WTBS_002 to WTBS_500 can be found in the file but are not present in this documen-

tation to save space.

General personal weight - Excludes sports and culture blocks.

Source: General Social Survey, Canadians at Work and Home, 2016.

Answer Categories	Code	Frequency	Weighted Frequency	<u>%</u>
Bootstrap weight # 1 (general)	00000.0000 - 61893.8034	19,609	30,078,789	100.0
Valid skip	99999.9996	0	0	0
Don't know	99999.9997	0	0	0
Refusal	99999.9998	0	0	0
Not stated	99999.9999	0	0	0
	Total	19,609	30,078,789	100.0

Topical Index

variable	<u>Description</u>	дe
AIP: Aboriginal Identit	y of Spouse/Partner	
AIP_01	Aboriginal group - Spouse/Partner	16
AMB: Aboriginal Minir	mum	
AMB_01	Aboriginal group - Respondent	15
BPP: Birthplace of Sp	ouse/Partner	
BRTHPCAN	Place of birth of respondent's spouse - Canada	34
BPR: Place of Birth		
AGEARR10	Age group of the respondent when came to live permanently in Canada	
BPR_16	Landed immigrant status	
BRTHCAN	Place of birth of respondent - Canada	
BRTHFCAN	Place of birth of respondent's father - Canada	
BRTHMCAN	Place of birth of respondent's mother - Canada	
BRTHPRVC	Province of birth of respondent	35
DCIT	Citizenship status	35
IMMSTAT	Immigration status	36
RECIMM	Recent immigrant	36
YRARRI	Range of years when respondent first came to Canada	37
CAB: Compensation a	and Employment Benefits	
CAB_01A	Employment benefits - Workplace pension plan	
CAB_01B	Employment benefits - Paid sick leave	04
CAB_01C	Employment benefits - Paid vacation leave	05
CAB_01D	Employment benefits - Disability insurance	05
CAB 01E	Employment benefits - Supplemental medical or dental care	
CAB 01F	Employment benefits - Worker's compensation	
CAB 01G	Employment benefits - Maternity/Parental	
CAB_01H	Employment benefits - Other	
CAB_01I	Employment benefits - None of these	
CAB 02	Formal job performance assessment at current work	
CAB_02 CAB_03	Last date of formal job performance assessment	
CAB_03		
CAB_04 CAB_05	Flexible schedule at work	
CAB_05 CAB_06	Importance of flexible schedule	
CAB_06	Getting a few hours off for family/personal matters	10
CASE: Case Variable	s	
RECID	Record identification	11
WGHT PER	Person weight - General	
WTBS_001	Bootstrap weight #1 for personal weight - General	
COM: Division of Cho	res	
COM 01	Division of chores - Meal preparation	82
COM 02	Division of chores - Taking care of housework	
COM 03	Division of chores - Grocery shopping	
COM_03	Division of chores - House maintenance and repairs	
_	Division of chores - Outdoor work and garderning	
COM_05		
COM_06	Division of chores - Organizing household's social life	
COM_07	Division of chores - Household finance and bill paying	
COM_08	Division of chores - Supervising the children	၁၁

0014 00	District of the control Tables who shill have be subtifued.	400
COM_09	Division of chores - Taking the children to activities	
COM_11	Division of chores - Children's bed time activities	
COM_11 COM_12	Division of chores - Helping the children with homework	
OOM_12	Cationaction with division of choics	107
DB2: Sub-Block: Bully	ying	
DB2 01 1	Verbal abuse at work - Past 12 months	127
DB2 01 2	Sexual harassment at work - Past 12 months	
DB2_01_3	Threats to your person at work - Past 12 months	
DB2 01 4	Humiliating behaviour at work - Past 12 months	
DB2_01_5	Physical violence at work - Past 12 months	
DB2 02AA	Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager	
DB2_02AB	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	
DB2_02AC	Persons responsible - Employee	131
DB2_02AD	Persons responsible - Client or customer	131
DB2_02AE	Persons responsible - Board member or shareholder	131
DB2_02AF	Persons responsible - Other	132
DB2_02AG	Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager	
DB2_02AH	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	133
DB2_02AI	Persons responsible - Employee	
DB2_02AJ	Persons responsible - Client or customer	
DB2_02AL	Persons responsible - Other	
DB2_02AM	Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager	
DB2_02AN	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	
DB2_02AO	Persons responsible - Employee	
DB2_02AP	Persons responsible - Client or customer	
DB2_02AR	Persons responsible - Other	
DB2_02AS	Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager	
DB2_02AT	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	
DB2_02AU	Persons responsible - Employee	
DB2_02AV	Persons responsible - Client or customer	
DB2_02AW	Persons responsible - Board member or shareholder	
DB2_02AX	Persons responsible - Other	
DB2_02AZ	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	
DB2_02BB DB2_02BC	Persons responsible - Client or customer	
DB2_02BC	Persons responsible - Other	
DB2_03_1	Addressing verbal abuse at work	
DB2_03_2		141
DB2_03_3	Addressing threats to your person at work	
DB2_03_4	Addressing humiliating behaviour at work	
DB2_03_5	Addressing physical violence at work	
DB2 04A	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Confronted the person directly	
DB2 04B	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Talked about it with someone else	
DB2 04C	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Reported it to a manager	
DB2 04D	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Filed a grievance	
DB2_04E	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Other	
DB2_04F	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Confronted the person directly	
DB2_04G	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Talked about it with someone else	145
DB2_04H	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Reported it to a manager	146
DB2_04I	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Filed a grievance	146
DB2_04J	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Other	
DB2_04K	Reaction - Threats to your person: Confronted the person	
DB2_04L	Reaction - Threats to your person: Talked about it with someone else	
DB2_04M	Reaction - Threats to your person: Reported it to a manager	
DB2_04N	Reaction - Threats to your person: Filed a grievance	
DB2_04O	Reaction - Threats to your person: Other	
DB2_04P	Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Confronted the person	
DB2_04Q	Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Talked about it with someone else	
DB2_04R	Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Reported it to a manager	
DB2_04S DB2_04T	Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Filed a grievance	150 151
UD/ U41	Beachon - Enthination Denaylotic Citier	ייבו

DB2_04U	Reaction - Physical violence: Confronted the person directly	
DB2_04V	Reaction - Physical violence: Talked about it with someone else	
DB2_04W	Reaction - Physical violence: Reported it to a manager or supervisor	
DB2_04X	Reaction - Physical violence: Filed a grievance	
DB2_04Y	Reaction - Physical violence: Other	
DB2_05_1	Degree to which situation was resolved - Verbal abuse	153
DB2_05_2	Degree to which situation was resolved - Sexual harassment	
DB2_05_3	Degree to which situation was resolved - Threats to your person	
DB2_05_4	Degree to which situation was resolved - Humiliating behaviour	
DB2_05_5	Degree to which situation was resolved - Physical violence	155
DBH: Discrimination	Bullying and Harassment	
DDI II Diooriiiiii aaloii,		
DBH_01	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Past 12 months	
DBH_02	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Frequency in past 12 months	
DBH_03A	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on age	
DBH_03B	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sex	
DBH_03C	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on race	
DBH_03D	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on nationality	
DBH_03E	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity	
DBH_03F	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance	
DBH_03G	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion	
DBH_03H	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability	
DBH_03I	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation	
DBH_03J	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language	
DBH_03K	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity	
DBH_03L	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons	
DBH_04A	Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others	
DBH_04B	Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable	
DBH_04C	Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back Type of discrimination at work - Promotion or training was denied	
DBH_04E	Type of discrimination at work - Promotion or training was defiled	
DBH_04E	Type of discrimination at work - Was given los much work	
DBH_04F DBH_04G	Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work	
DBH 05	Verbal abuse - Past 12 months	
DBH 07	Sexual harassment - Past 12 months	
DBH 09	Threats to your person - Past 12 months	
DBH 11	Humiliating behaviour - Past 12 months	
DBH 13	Physical violence - Past 12 months	
HARASSED	Unfair treatment or discrimination at work	
DMHC: Demographic	and Household Composition Derived Variables	
AGECXRYG	Age of respondent's youngest child in household	. 12
AGEFHSDG	Age of respondent's father in household	
AGEGR10	Age group of respondent (groups of 10)	
AGEHSDYG	Age of youngest household member in respondent's household	
AGEMHSDG	Age of respondent's mother in household	
AGEPRG10	Age group of respondent's spouse/partner (groups of 10)	
APRGRDIF	Age difference between respondent and spouse/partner	
BRHSDC	Number of respondent's brothers in household	
BROHSDC	Number of respondent's older brothers in household	
CHH0014C	Child(ren) in household - 0 to 14 years	. 17
CHINHSDC	Respondent's child(ren) in household - Any age/marital status	
CXR0014C	Respondent's child(ren) in household - 0 to 14 years	
CXRFLAG	Child(ren) of the respondent living in the household	. 19
CXRTIME6	Age group of respondent's child(ren) in household	
DAUHSD	Number of respondent's daughters in household	
FHSD	Respondent's father in household	
GRCHHSDC	Number of respondent's grandchildren in household	
GRDAHSDC	Number of respondent's granddaughters in household	
GRFHSD	Respondent's grandfather in household	
GRMHSD	Respondent's grandmother in household	. 24

GRSOHSDC	Number of respondent's grandsons in household	25
HSDELIGC	Number of members in respondent's household 15 years of age or older	
HSDSIZEC	Household size of respondent	
ILHSDC	Number of respondent's in-laws in the household	
LIVARR08	Living arrangement of respondent's household (8 categories)	21
LIVARR11	Living arrangement of respondent's household (11 categories)	
MARSTAT	Marital status of the respondent	
MHSD	Respondent's mother in household	22
MULTIGEN	Three generations or more in the respondent's household	
ORELHSDC	Number of other people related to respondent in household	
PARNUM	Number of parents the respondent has in household	
PRTYPEC	Type of partner respondent has living in the household	
SEX	Sex of respondent	
SEXPR	Sex of respondent's spouse/partner living in the household	
SIHSDC	Number of respondent's sisters in household	
SOLHSDC	Number of respondent's older sisters in household	
SONHSD	Number of respondent's sons in household	
UNRLHSDC	Number of people unrelated to respondent in household	
0		0
DOR: Dwelling of Res	spondent	
J		
DOR_120	Dwelling - Owner/Tenant	208
DWELC	Dwelling type of the respondent	. 208
DOS: Domain Satisfa	ction	
DOS_01	Level of satisfaction - Standard of living	
DOS_02	Level of satisfaction - Health	
DOS_03	Level of satisfaction - Achievement in life	. 191
DOS_04	Level of satisfaction - Personal relationships	. 192
DOS_05	Level of satisfaction - Personal appearance	193
DOS_06	Level of satisfaction - Feeling safe	.193
DOS_07	Level of satisfaction - Feeling part of the community	. 194
DOS_08	Level of satisfaction - Time available to do things that we like doing	. 195
DOS_09	Level of satisfaction - Quality of local environment	. 195
DOS_10GR	Level of satisfaction - Life in Canada	196
DOS_11	Experience in Canada	196
DRR: Drinking		
DRR 110	Alcohol consumption	176
DNN_110	Alconol consumption	. 170
DSQ: Disability Scree	ening Questions - Short Version (CATI)	
Bod. Bloadinty coroc	ming adoptions of one voices (extra)	
DCOG_FL	Learning disability status	. 176
DDIS_FL	Disability status	
DHEA FL	Hearing disability status	.177
DMEN FL	Mental/Psychological disability status	
DPHY FL	Physical disability status	
DSQ 30	Reoccuring pain	
DSQ 31	Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain	
DUNK FL	Unknown type of disability	
DVIS_FL	Seeing disability status	
	g alous my called	
EDE: Education Exte	nded Block	
EDE_01	Education - Type of institution	210
EDE_02	Education - Type of institution Education - Enrollment status	
EDE_02 EDE_05	Highest degree - Province/Territory	
EDE_05	Highest degree - Year completed	
EDE_GOGN	Highest certificate, diploma or degree - Country of education	
EDE_CAN EDE MFS	Field of study - Highest certificate, diploma or degree	
FHG3 01	Figure 1 - Highest certificate, diploma or degree	213

ESC1_01	Education - School Attendance	210
EOP: Education of	Respondent's Spouse/Partner	
EOP_200	Highest level of education - Spouse/Partner	214
ETU: Students		
ETU_01 ETU_02GR ETU_03 ETU_04 ETU_05GR ETU_08 ETU_09 ETU_10	Future education - Highest level likely to get Future education - Desired Highest level would like to get Future education - Obstacles Obstacles - Future education - Reason for obstacles Main activity expected after completion of school Confidence in finding a job that matches level of education Cultural differences enrich place of study Respect for cultural differences in place of study	
FAM: Family Activit	ty Time	
FAM_03 FAM_04	Level of satisfaction - Amount of time spent as a family	
GDV: Geography d	erived variables	
LUC_RST PRV	Population centre indicator	
GHT: Nutrition and	Health	
GHT_01 GHT_02 GHT_03 GHT_04 HEH: Eating Habits	Consulting nutritional information on food packaging Type of nutritional information consulted most often Reason for not consulting nutritional information Change in eating habits to manage weight	174 175
_		
HEH_01 HEH_02 HEH_03 HEH_04 HEH_09 HEH_10 HEH_11	Eating habits Eating out or buying take out dishes or snacks - Past month Types of meals or snacks eaten out or taken out most often Reason for eating out Purchasing take out dishes from grocery stores - Past month Availability of nutritional information on menu Influence of nutritional information on order or purchase	171 171 172 172
IDV: Income Derive	ed Variables	
FAMINCG2 TTLINCG2	Family income - Family income group (before tax)	
IUR: Use of Techno	blogy	
IUR_01 IUR_05A IUR_05B IUR_05C IUR_05D IUR_05E IUR_05F IUR_05G IUR_05H IUR_05I	Use of technology - Internet Owned devices - Desktop computer Owned devices - Laptop or netbook Owned devices - Tablet or e-Reader Owned devices - Video game console Owned devices - Internet-enabled or smart appliance Owned devices - GPS device (standalone/portable or dash-mounted) Owned devices - Smart phone Owned devices - Non-smart cellular phone Owned devices - Digital video camera or camera	
IUR_05J IUR_05K	Owned devices - Internet-enabled smart televison	165

IUR 05L	Owned devices - Wearable digital devices	66
IUR 05M	Owned devices - None of these	
IUR 09	Use of technology - Help to communicate	
IUR 10	Use of technology - Save time	
IUR 11	Use of technology - Interfere with other things in life	
IUR 12	Use of technology - Help to be more creative	
IUR 13	Use of technology - Help make more informed decisions	
_	Use of technology - Effect on life in general	
IUR_14	Ose of technology - Effect of the in general	70
IWR: Intercultural Wo	rkplace Relations	
IWR 07	Workplace enriched by cultural differences	14
IWR_08	Cultural differences respected in the workplace	
JSR: Job Satisfaction		
JSR_01GR	Satisfaction with being own boss	85
JSR 02	Job satisfaction	
JSR 03	Reason for job dissatisfaction	
JSR 04	Planning to leave current job	
JSR 05	Reason for leaving current job	
JSR 06	Working condition improvement and delay leaving job	
JSR 07	Sense of belonging to the organization	
_	Motivation to perform	
JSR_08	·	
JSR_09	Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment	
JSR_10	Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work	89
LAN: Language Minin	num	
LANHMULT	Language spoken most often at home - Single or multiple	218
LANHOME	Language spoken most often at home - Collapsed	
LANMT	Mother Tongue - Collapsed	
LANMTMUL	Mother Tongue - Single or multiple	
LAN_01	Knowledge of official languages	
LAS: Outlook		
LAG. Odliook		
LAS 01	Life in 1 year	200
LAS_02	Factors affecting life in 1 year	
LAS_03	Financial situation in 1 year	
LAS 04	Factors affecting financial situation in the next year	
LIP: Landed Immigrar		
Landou minigrar	····	
LIP_10	Immigration programs	37
LIP_15	Immigration selection system - Points system	38
LPW: Looking for Paid	d Work	
LDW 01CD	Number of weeks leeking for work	57
LPW_01GR	Number of weeks looking for work	
LPW_02	Looking for full-time or a part-time job	
LPW_03	Chances of finding a job in the next six months	
LPW_04	Number of job applications - Past 12 months	
LPW_05C	Job interview or follow-up	59
LPW_06	Unfair treatment or discrimination when looking for work	
LPW_07A	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on age	
LPW_07B	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on sex	
LPW_07C	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on race	61
LPW_07D	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on nationality	
LPW_07E	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on ethnicity or culture	
LPW 07F	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on physical appearance	
LPW 07H	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on disability	
LPW 07J	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on language	

LPW_07L	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on other things	64
LPW 08A	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Not called for an interview	64
LPW 08B	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Offered lower salary	64
LPW 08C	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Tested differently	
LPW_08D	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Not accommodated for disability	
LPW 08E	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Other form	66
LPW 09GR	Reason for not applying for job	
LPW 10	Financial hardship when looking for work	
LPW 11	More difficulties in relationships with friends or family members	
LPW 12	Moving - Job offer in another city in the province	
LPW 13	Reason for not moving to another city	
LPW 14	Moving - Job offer in another province	
LPW_15GR	Reason for not moving to another province	
LRD: Length of T	ime Respondent Has Lived in Dwelling	
LRD_10	Period of time lived in dwelling	209
MAR: Main Activ	ity of Respondent	
With the Main Freder	ny of riespondent	
MAR_110	Main activity - Past 12 months	
MAR_133	Employment - Last week	
MAR_134	Looking for a job - Last four weeks	39
MAR_135	Employed at any time - Past 12 months	40
MAR_137	Currently retired	40
ODA: Outdoor A	ctivities	
ODA 01A	Fishing - Past 12 months	55
ODA 01B	Hunting or trapping - Past 12 months	
ODA 01C	Foraging for food such as berries or mushrooms - Past 12 months	
ODA 01D	Snowmobiling, ATV or other off-road vehicle use - Past 12 months	
ODA_01E	Tent camping - Past 12 months	
ODA 01F	Canoeing/Kayaking - Past 12 months	
ODA_011	Hiking or backpacking - Past 12 months	
ODA_01H	Snowshoeing or cross-country skiing - Past 12 months	
ODA_01I	Wildlife viewing or photography, outside the home - Past 12 months	
_		
ODA_01J	Mountain biking - Past 12 months	
ODA_01K	Motor-boating or jet skiing - Past 12 months	
ODA_01L	Other outdoor activities - Past 12 months	
ODA_01M	Did not participate in outdoor activities - Past 12 months	61
OPP: Life Oppor	tunities	
OPP_01	Standard of living in current household1	97
OPP_02	Educational opportunities1	
OPP 03	Employment opportunities	98
OPP 04	Opportunities to acquire assets	
OPP_05	Opportunities for leisure and recreation	
OPP_06	Life opportunities - Next 5 years	
PG: Population C	Group	
VISMIN	Visible minority status of the respondent	216
PSC: Perceived	Social Class	
PSC_01	Social class	207
REE: Religion		
RELIGFLG	Religious affiliation flag	
RLR_110	Importance of religious or spiritual beliefs	<u> 15</u>

RES: Resilience		
RES 01	Have enough energy to meet life's challenges	202
RES 02	Hopeful view of the future	
RES 03	Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges	
RES 04	Ability to admit when done something wrong	
RES 05	Having something to look forward to in life	
RES_06	Having people you can depend on	
RES 07	Ability to bounce back quickly	
RES 08	Ability to learn from difficult experiences	
RES 09	Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on	
RES_10	Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties	
RET: Retired Life		
RETIRED	Retired	56
RETYEARC	Number of years since most recent retirement	
RET 01	Retirement - More than once	
RET 02C	Retirement - Number of times	
RET 03GR	Retirement - Year	
RET 04	Retirement - Voluntary	
RET 06	Retirement - Return to labour force	
RET 07	Retirement - Reason of returning to labour force	
RET 08GR	Retirement - Return to labour force: Year	
RET 10	Retirement - Return to labour force: Full/Part time	
RET 11	Retirement - Return to labour force: Type of work	
_	Retirement - Pension or retirement benefits	
RET_12		
RET_13GR	Retirement - Years of pensionable service	
RET_15	Retirement - Enjoyment of life before and after	
RET_17	Retirement - Reason for enjoying life less	
RET_18 RET_19	Retirement - Financial standard of living	
REW: Work History	Ever worked at paid job/own business	
REW_40	Retirement from a paid job/own business	41
SEM: Self-Employed		
SEM 01	Self-employed - Own business	70
SEM_04GR	Self-employed - Year of starting business	
SEM 07GR	Start year of becoming self-employed	
SEM 08	Self-employed - Have employees	
SEM 09C	Self-employed - Number of employees	71
SEM 11	Self-employed - Place of work	
SEM 12	Self-employed - Written contract	72
SEM 13	Self-employed - Health care plan	
SEM 14	Self-employed - Dental plan	
SEM 15	Self-employed - Disability insurance	
SEM 17	Self-employement - No suitable paid employment	
SEM 18	Self-employed - Main reason	
SEM_21	Self-employed - Personal financial difficulties	
SFC: Social Fulfillme		
SFC_01	Good friends at work - Number	. 110
SFC_02	Seeing work friends outside working hours	111
SFC_03	Feeling isolated at work	
SFC_04GR	Isolation at work - Main reason	
SFC_05	Competing with colleagues - Last 12 months	112
SFC_06	Competing with colleagues - Effect on work	
SEC_07	Conflicts with managers or supervisors at work - Past 12 months	113

SLM_01 Feelings about life as a whole SMG: Stress Management SMG_01 Level of stress in life SMG_02 Stress in life - Main source SMK: Smoking SMK: Smoking SMK: 05 Smoking at present time SPL: Split Sample SPLTSMPL Split Sample SPLTSMPL Split Sample SRH: Self Rated Health SRH_110 Self rated health in general SRH_115 Self rated mental health in general STJ: Skillis, Training and Job Security STJ: Skillis, Training and Job Security STJ: Skillis, Training and Job Security STJ 01 Job loss in the next 6 months STJ_02 Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one STJ_03 Good prospects for career advancement STJ_04 Skill description in current job STJ_05 Match between current job and field of education or training STJ_06 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_07 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_08 Formal training paid for by gourself - Past 12 months STJ_09 Formal training paid for by gourself - Past 12 months STJ_11 Informal training paid for by gourself - Past 12 months STJ_11 Training - Improve job security STJ_13 Training - Improve job security STJ_14 Training - Improve job security STJ_15 Training - Improve job security STJ_16 Formal Irraining - Improve job performance STJ_17 Formal Irraining - Improve job performance STJ_18 Training - Improve job security STJ_19 Training - Improve job security STJ_19 Training - Improve job security STJ_19 Training - Improve job security STJ_10 Training - Improve job security STJ_11 Training - Improve job security STJ_12 Training - Improve job security STJ_13 Training - Improve job security STJ_14 Training - Improve job security STJ_15 Training - Improve job security STJ_16 Training - Improve job security STJ_17 Training - Improve job security STJ_18 Training - Improve job security STJ_19 Training - Improve job security STJ_19 Training - Improve job security STJ_19 Training - Improve job security STJ_19 Training - Improve job security STJ_19 Train	113
SMG: Stress Management SMG_01 Level of stress in life - Main source	
SMG_01 Level of stress in life SMG_02 Stress in life - Main source SMK: Smoking SMK_05 Smoking at present time SPL: Split Sample SPLTSMPL Split Sample SRH: Self Rated Health SRH_110 Self rated health in general SRH_115 Self rated mental health in general SRH_115 Self rated mental health in general STJ: Skills, Training and Job Security STJ 01 Job loss in the next 6 months STJ_02 Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one STJ_03 Good prospects for career advancement STJ_04 Skill description in current job STJ_05 Match between current job and field of education or training STJ_06 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_07 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_08 Under/Over-qualification for current job STJ_09 Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months STJ_01 Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months STJ_10 Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months STJ_11 Formal/Informal training - Improve job performance STJ_13 Training - Improve job security STJ_14 Training - Improve job security TMG: Time Management TMG_01 Impact of time spent on job on family responsibilities TMG_02 Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities TMG_03 Satisfaction with the balance between job and home life WDR_01 Works in team work	197
SMG_02 Stress in life - Main source SMK: Smoking SMK_05 Smoking at present time SPL: Split Sample SPL: Split Sample SPLTSMPL Split Sample SRH: Self Rated Health SRH_110 Self rated health in general SRH_1110 Self rated mental health in general SRH_115 Self rated mental health in general STJ: Skills, Training and Job Security STJ_01 Job loss in the next 6 months STJ_02 Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one STJ_03 Good prospects for career advancement STJ_04 Skill description in current job STJ_05 Match between current job and field of education for training STJ_06 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_07 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_08 Under/Over-qualification for current job STJ_09 Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months STJ_10 Formal training paid for by yourself - Past 12 months STJ_11 Formal training near one-workers/supervisors - Past 12 months STJ_12 Formal/Informal training - Improve job performance STJ_13 Training - Improve job security TMG: Time Management TMG 01 Impact of time spent on job on family responsibilities TMG_02 Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities TMG_02 Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities VMP: Visible Minority Status of Respondent's Spouse/Partner WDR: Work Distribution WDR_01 Works in team work	
SMK_05 Smoking at present time SPL: Split Sample SPLTSMPL Split Sample SRH: Self Rated Health SRH_110 Self rated health in general SRH_115 Self rated mental health in general SRH_115 Self rated mental health in general STJ: Skills, Training and Job Security STJ_01 Job loss in the next 6 months STJ_02 Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one STJ_03 Good prospects for career advancement STJ_04 Skill description in current job STJ_05 Match between current job and field of education or training STJ_06 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_07 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_08 Under/Over-qualification for current job STJ_09 Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months STJ_10 Formal training paid for by yourself - Past 12 months STJ_11 Informal training paid for by yourself - Past 12 months STJ_12 Formal/Informal training - Improve job performance STJ_13 Training - Improve job security STJ_14 Training - Improve job security TMG. Time Management TMG_01 Impact of time spent on job on family responsibilities TMG_02 Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities TMG_03 Satisfaction with the balance between job and home life VMP: Visible Minority Status of Respondent's Spouse/Partner VISMINPR Visible minority status of the respondent's spouse/partner WDR. Work Distribution WDR_01 Works in team work	
SPL: Split Sample SPLTSMPL Split Sample SRH: Self Rated Health SRH_110 Self rated health in general SRH_115 Self rated mental health in general SRH_115 Self rated mental health in general STJ: Skills, Training and Job Security STJ_01 Job loss in the next 6 months STJ_02 Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one STJ_03 Good prospects for career advancement STJ_04 Skill description in current job STJ_05 Match between current job and field of education or training STJ_06 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_07 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_08 Under/Over-qualification for current job STJ_10 Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months STJ_10 Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months STJ_11 Formal/Informal training - Improve job performance STJ_13 Training - Improve job performance STJ_14 Training - Improve job security STJ_15 Improve job security STJ_16 Impact of time spent on job on family responsibilities TMG_01 Impact of time spent on job on family responsibilities TMG_02 Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities TMG_02 Satisfaction with the balance between job and home life VMP: Visible Minority Status of Respondent's Spouse/Partner VISMINPR Visible minority status of the respondent's spouse/partner WDR: Work Distribution WDR_01 Works in team work	
SPLTSMPL Split Sample SRH: Self Rated Health SRH_110 Self rated health in general SRH_115 Self rated mental health in general STJ_15 Skills, Training and Job Security STJ_01 Job loss in the next 6 months STJ_02 Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one STJ_03 Good prospects for career advancement STJ_04 Skill description in current job STJ_05 Match between current job and field of education or training STJ_06 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_07 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_08 Under/Over-qualification for current job STJ_09 Formal training paid for by wenployer - Past 12 months STJ_10 Formal training paid for by workers/supervisors - Past 12 months STJ_11 Informal training from co-workers/supervisors - Past 12 months STJ_12 Formal/Informal training - Improve job performance STJ_13 Training - Improve job security STJ_14 Training - Improve job security TMG: Time Management TMG_01 Impact of time spent on job on family responsibilities TMG_02 Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities TMG_03 Satisfaction with the balance between job and home life VMP: Visible Minority Status of Respondent's Spouse/Partner WDR: Work Distribution WDR_01 Works in team work	179
SRH: Self Rated Health SRH_110 Self rated health in general SRH_115 Self rated mental health in general STJ: Skills, Training and Job Security STJ_01 Job loss in the next 6 months STJ_02 Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one STJ_03 Good prospects for career advancement STJ_04 Skill description in current job STJ_05 Match between current job and field of education or training STJ_06 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_07 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_09 Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months STJ_10 Formal training paid for by yourself - Past 12 months STJ_11 Formal training paid for by yourself - Past 12 months STJ_12 Formal/Informal training - Improve job performance STJ_13 Training - Improve job security TMG: Time Management TMG: Time Management TMG: Time Management VMP: Visible Minority Status of Respondent's Spouse/Partner VISMINPR Visible minority status of the respondent's spouse/partner WDR: Work Distribution WDR_01 Works in team work	
SRH_110 Self rated health in general SRH_115 Self rated mental health in general STJ: Skills, Training and Job Security STJ_01 Job loss in the next 6 months STJ_02 Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one STJ_03 Good prospects for career advancement STJ_04 Skill description in current job STJ_05 Match between current job and field of education or training STJ_06 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_07 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_08 Under/Over-qualification for current job STJ_09 Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months STJ_10 Formal training paid for by yourself - Past 12 months STJ_11 Informal training from co-workers/supervisors - Past 12 months STJ_11 Imformal training Improve job performance STJ_13 Training - Improve job security STJ_14 Training - Improvement of prospects for future employment TMG: Time Management TMG: Time Management TMG: 01 Impact of time spent on job on family responsibilities TMG_02 Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities TMG_03 Satisfaction with the balance between job and home life VMP: Visible Minority Status of Respondent's Spouse/Partner VISMINPR Visible minority status of the respondent's spouse/partner WDR: Work Distribution WDR_01 Works in team work	11
SRH_115 Self rated mental health in general STJ. Skills, Training and Job Security STJ_01 Job loss in the next 6 months STJ_02 Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one STJ_03 Good prospects for career advancement STJ_04 Skill description in current job STJ_05 Match between current job and field of education or training STJ_06 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_07 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_09 Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months STJ_10 Formal training paid for by yourself - Past 12 months STJ_11 Formal training paid for by yourself - Past 12 months STJ_12 Formal/Informal training - Improve job performance STJ_13 Training - Improve job performance STJ_14 Training - Improvement of prospects for future employment TMG: Time Management TMG_01 Impact of time spent on job on family responsibilities TMG_02 Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities TMG_03 Satisfaction with the balance between job and home life VMP: Visible Minority Status of Respondent's Spouse/Partner VISMINPR Visible minority status of the respondent's spouse/partner WDR: Work Distribution WDR_01 Works in team work	
STJ_01 Job loss in the next 6 months STJ_02 Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one STJ_03 Good prospects for career advancement STJ_04 Skill description in current job STJ_05 Match between current job and field of education or training STJ_06 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_07 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_08 Under/Over-qualification for current job STJ_09 Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months STJ_10 Formal training paid for by yourself - Past 12 months STJ_11 Informal training from co-workers/supervisors - Past 12 months STJ_11 Informal training from co-workers/supervisors - Past 12 months STJ_12 Formal/Informal training - Improve job performance STJ_13 Training - Improve job security STJ_14 Training - Improvement of prospects for future employment TMG_01 Impact of time spent on job on family responsibilities TMG_02 Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities TMG_03 Satisfaction with the balance between job and home life VMP: Visible Minority Status of Respondent's Spouse/Partner VISMINPR Visible minority status of the respondent's spouse/partner WDR: Work Distribution WDR_01 Works in team work	
STJ_02 Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one STJ_03 Good prospects for career advancement STJ_04 Skill description in current job STJ_05 Match between current job and field of education or training STJ_06 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_07 Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training STJ_08 Under/Over-qualification for current job STJ_09 Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months STJ_10 Formal training paid for by yourself - Past 12 months STJ_11 Informal training from co-workers/supervisors - Past 12 months STJ_12 Formal/Informal training - Improve job performance STJ_13 Training - Improve job performance STJ_14 Training - Improvement of prospects for future employment TMG: Time Management TMG_01 Impact of time spent on job on family responsibilities TMG_02 Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities TMG_03 Satisfaction with the balance between job and home life VMP: Visible Minority Status of Respondent's Spouse/Partner VISMINPR Visible minority status of the respondent's spouse/partner WDR: Work Distribution WDR_01 Works in team work	
TMG_02 Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities TMG_03 Satisfaction with the balance between job and home life VMP: Visible Minority Status of Respondent's Spouse/Partner VISMINPR Visible minority status of the respondent's spouse/partner WDR: Work Distribution WDR_01 Works in team work	98 99 99 100 101 101 102 102 103
VISMINPR Visible minority status of the respondent's spouse/partner	188
WDR: Work Distribution WDR_01 Works in team work	
WDR_01 Works in team work	217
WDR_03 Team member responsible for work distribution WDR_04 Given colleagues work - Past month WDR_05 Taking credit for work completed by colleague WDR_06 Help and support from colleagues WDR_07 Help and support from manager or supervisor WDR_08 Others working hard WDR_09 Fair work distribution	93 94 94 95 95 96

WDR_10	Opportunities to provide input into decisions97
WER: Work Ethic	
WER_01 WER_03 WER_04 WER_05 WER_06 WER_07 WER_08 WER_09	Being happy when working hard80Cannot wait to leave work at the end of the day80Extra effort to get the job done without reward81Take pride in own work82Being happiest if never had to work again in life82Working drains energy from more important things83Best reward from working - Sense of accomplishment83Admiration for those who work hard84
WET: Employmer	nt Type
CUREMPLO WET_110 WET_120	Respondent currently employed
WHW: Hours Wor	rked
WHW120GR WHW_230 WHW_240	Number of hours worked per week at job
WIR: Work Intens	ity
WIR_01 WIR_02 WIR_03 WIR_04 WIR_05 WIR_06 WIR_07	Management of workload89Chosing sequence of tasks90Quickly switch from one task to another at work90Complete workload during regular working hours91Has periods of down time at work91Has fixed deadlines to meet at work92Taking on more work without additional compensation92
WLY: Most Recen	t Employment
NAIC12CY NOC1610 WLY_145 WLY_147 WLY_150 WLY_160 WORKSIZE	NAICS 2012 (20 categories) - Last year
WTI120GR WTI_110	Telework - Number of paid hours per week49Telework - Indicator49

Variable Index

variable	Description	age
AGEARR10	Age group of the respondent when came to live permanently in Canada	. 12
AGECXRYG	Age of respondent's youngest child in household	
AGEFHSDG	Age of respondent's father in household	
AGEGR10	Age group of respondent (groups of 10)	
AGEHSDYG	Age of youngest household member in respondent's household	
AGEMHSDG	Age of respondent's mother in household	
AGEPRG10	Age group of respondent's spouse/partner (groups of 10)	
AIP 01	Aboriginal group - Spouse/Partner	
AMB 01	Aboriginal group - Respondent	
APRGRDIF	Age difference between respondent and spouse/partner	
= '		
BPR_16	Landed immigrant status	
BRHSDC	Number of respondent's brothers in household	
BROHSDC	Number of respondent's older brothers in household	
BRTHCAN	Place of birth of respondent - Canada	
BRTHFCAN	Place of birth of respondent's father - Canada	
BRTHMCAN	Place of birth of respondent's mother - Canada	
BRTHPCAN	Place of birth of respondent's spouse - Canada	
BRTHPRVC	Province of birth of respondent	
CAB_01A	Employment benefits - Workplace pension plan	
CAB_01B	Employment benefits - Paid sick leave	
CAB_01C	Employment benefits - Paid vacation leave	
CAB_01D	Employment benefits - Disability insurance	
CAB_01E	Employment benefits - Supplemental medical or dental care	106
CAB_01F	Employment benefits - Worker's compensation	106
CAB_01G	Employment benefits - Maternity/Parental	107
CAB_01H	Employment benefits - Other	107
CAB_01I	Employment benefits - None of these	107
CAB 02	Formal job performance assessment at current work	108
CAB 03	Last date of formal job performance assessment	
CAB 04	Flexible schedule at work	
CAB 05	Importance of flexible schedule	109
CAB_06	Getting a few hours off for family/personal matters	
CHH0014C	Child(ren) in household - 0 to 14 years	
CHINHSDC	Respondent's child(ren) in household - Any age/marital status	
COM 01	Division of chores - Meal preparation	
COM 02	Division of chores - Taking care of housework	
COM 03	Division of chores - Grocery shopping	
COM 04	Division of chores - House maintenance and repairs	
COM 05	Division of chores - Outdoor work and garderning	
COM 06	Division of chores - Organizing household's social life	184
COM 07	Division of chores - Household finance and bill paying	
COM 08	Division of chores - Supervising the children	
COM 09	Division of chores - Taking the children to activities	
COM 10GR	Division of chores - Children's bed time activities	
COM 11	Division of chores - Helping the children with homework	
COM_12	Satisfaction with division of chores	
CUREMPLO	Respondent currently employed	
CXR0014C	Respondent's child(ren) in household - 0 to 14 years	
CXRFLAG	Child(ren) of the respondent living in the household	
CXRTIME6	Age group of respondent's child(ren) in household	
DAUHSD	Number of respondent's daughters in household	
DB2_01_1	Verbal abuse at work - Past 12 months	
DB2_01_2	Sexual harassment at work - Past 12 months	
DB2_01_3	Threats to your person at work - Past 12 months	
DB2_01_4	Humiliating behaviour at work - Past 12 months	
DB2_01_5	Physical violence at work - Past 12 months	
DB2_02AA	Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager	
DB2_02AB	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	130

DB2_02AC	Persons responsible - Employee	131
	Persons responsible - Client or customer	
DB2_02AE	Persons responsible - Board member or shareholder	131
	Persons responsible - Other	
	Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager	
	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	
	Persons responsible - Employee	
	Persons responsible - Client or customer	
	Persons responsible - Other	
	Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager	
_	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	
	Persons responsible - Employee	
	Persons responsible - Other	
	Persons responsible - Supervisor or manager	
	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	
	Persons responsible - Employee	
	Persons responsible - Client or customer	
	Persons responsible - Board member or shareholder	
	Persons responsible - Other	
	Persons responsible - Colleague or peer	
DB2_02BB	Persons responsible - Client or customer	139
DB2_02BC	Persons responsible - Board member or shareholder	140
DB2_02BD	Persons responsible - Other	140
	Addressing verbal abuse at work	
	Addressing sexual harassment at work	
	Addressing threats to your person at work	
	Addressing humiliating behaviour at work	
	Addressing physical violence at work	
	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Confronted the person directly	
_	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Talked about it with someone else Reaction - Verbal abuse: Reported it to a manager	
	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Filed a grievance	
	Reaction - Verbal abuse: Other	
	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Confronted the person directly	
	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Talked about it with someone else	
	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Reported it to a manager	
DB2_04I	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Filed a grievance	146
DB2_04J	Reaction - Sexual harassment: Other	146
	Reaction - Threats to your person: Confronted the person	
DB2_04L	Reaction - Threats to your person: Talked about it with someone else	
	Reaction - Threats to your person: Reported it to a manager	
	Reaction - Threats to your person: Filed a grievance	
	Reaction - Threats to your person: Other	
	Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Confronted the person	
	Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Reported it to a manager	
	Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Filed a grievance	
	Reaction - Humiliating behaviour: Other	
	Reaction - Physical violence: Confronted the person directly	
	Reaction - Physical violence: Talked about it with someone else	
	Reaction - Physical violence: Reported it to a manager or supervisor	
	Reaction - Physical violence: Filed a grievance	
DB2_04Y	Reaction - Physical violence: Other	153
	Degree to which situation was resolved - Verbal abuse	
	Degree to which situation was resolved - Sexual harassment	
	Degree to which situation was resolved - Threats to your person	
	Degree to which situation was resolved - Humiliating behaviour	
	Degree to which situation was resolved - Physical violence	
	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Past 12 months	
	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Frequency in past 12 months	
	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sex	
	C Callione Diccinimitation - Dacod VII COA	

DBH_03C	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on race	117
DBH 03D	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on nationality	117
DBH 03E	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on ethnicity	118
DBH 03F	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on physical appearance	118
DBH 03G	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on religion	
DBH 03H	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on a disability	
DBH 03I	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on sexual orientation	
DBH_03J	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on language	120
DBH_03K	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on gender identity	120
DBH_03L	Unfair treatment/Discrimination - Based on other reasons	121
DBH_04A	Type of discrimination at work - Ignored by others	121
DBH_04B	Type of discrimination at work - Made to feel uncomfortable	122
DBH_04C	Type of discrimination at work - People talked behind your back	122
DBH_04D	Type of discrimination at work - Promotion or training was denied	
DBH_04E	Type of discrimination at work - Was given too much work	
DBH_04F	Type of discrimination at work - Was given less challenging work	
DBH_04G	Type of discrimination at work - Other	
DBH_05	Verbal abuse - Past 12 months	
DBH_07	Sexual harassment - Past 12 months	
DBH_09	Threats to your person - Past 12 months	
DBH_11	Humiliating behaviour - Past 12 months	
DBH_13	Physical violence - Past 12 months	
DCIT	Citizenship status	
DCOG_FL	Learning disability status	
DDIS_FL	Disability status	
DHEA_FL	Hearing disability status	
DMEN_FL	Mental/Psychological disability status	
DOR_120	Dwelling - Owner/Tenant	
DOS_01	Level of satisfaction - Standard of living	
DOS_02	Level of satisfaction - Health	
DOS_03	Level of satisfaction - Achievement in life	
DOS_04	Level of satisfaction - Personal relationships	
DOS_05	Level of satisfaction - Personal appearance	
DOS_06 DOS_07	Level of satisfaction - Feeling safe	
DOS_07	Level of satisfaction - Time available to do things that we like doing	
DOS 09	Level of satisfaction - Quality of local environment	
DOS 10GR	Level of satisfaction - Life in Canada	
DOS 11	Experience in Canada	
DPHY_FL	Physical disability status	
DRR_110	Alcohol consumption	
DSQ 30	Reoccuring pain	
DSQ_31	Daily activity limitations - Permanent or reoccuring pain	
DUNK FL	Unknown type of disability	
DVIS_FL	Seeing disability status	179
DWELC	Dwelling type of the respondent	
EDE_01	Education - Type of institution	210
EDE_02	Education - Enrollment status	211
EDE_05	Highest degree - Province/Territory	211
EDE_06GR	Highest degree - Year completed	
EDE_CAN	Highest certificate, diploma or degree - Country of education	
EDE_MFS	Field of study - Highest certificate, diploma or degree	
EHG3_01	Education - Highest certificate, diploma or degree	
EOP_200	Highest level of education - Spouse/Partner	
ESC1_01	Education - School Attendance	
ETU_01	Future education - Highest level likely to get	
ETU_02GR	Future education - Desired Highest level would like to get	
ETU_03	Future education - Obstacles	
ETU_04	Obstacles - Future education - Reason for obstacles	
ETU_05GR	Main activity expected after completion of school	
ETU_08	Confidence in finding a job that matches level of education	
ETU_09	Cultural differences enrich place of study	
ETU_10	nespection cultural uniterences in place of study	. 79

	Family income - Family income group (before tax)	
	Level of satisfaction - Amount of time spent as a family	
	Level of satisfaction - Quality of time spent as a family	
	Respondent's father in household	
GHT_01	Consulting nutritional information on food packaging	
GHT_02	Type of nutritional information consulted most often	
	Reason for not consulting nutritional information	
	Change in eating habits to manage weight	
	Number of respondent's grandchildren in household	
	Number of respondent's granddaughters in household	
	Respondent's grandfather in household	
	Respondent's grandmother in household	
	Number of respondent's grandsons in household	
	Unfair treatment or discrimination at work	127
	Eating habits	
	Eating out or buying take out dishes or snacks - Past month	
HEH_03	Types of meals or snacks eaten out or taken out most often	
	Reason for eating out	
	Purchasing take out dishes from grocery stores - Past month	
HEH_10	Availability of nutritional information on menu	
HEH_11	Influence of nutritional information on order or purchase	
	Number of members in respondent's household 15 years of age or older	
	Household size of respondent	
ILHSDC	Number of respondent's in-laws in the household	. 28
IMMSTAT	Immigration status	. 36
IUR_01	Use of technology - Internet	161
	Owned devices - Desktop computer	
	Owned devices - Laptop or netbook	
	Owned devices - Tablet or e-Reader	
	Owned devices - Video game console	
IUR_05E	Owned devices - Internet-enabled or smart appliance	
IUR_05F	Owned devices - GPS device (standalone/portable or dash-mounted)	
IUR_05G	Owned devices - Smart phone	
IUR_05H	Owned devices - Non-smart cellular phone	
IUR_05I	Owned devices - Digital video camera or camera	
	Owned devices - Internet-enabled smart televison	
_	Owned devices - Set-top/USB device to access Internet from TV	
_	Owned devices - Wearable digital devices	
IUR_05M	Owned devices - None of these	
_	Use of technology - Help to communicate	
	Use of technology - Save time	
	Use of technology - Interfere with other things in life	
	Use of technology - Help to be more creative	
	Use of technology - Help make more informed decisions	
	Use of technology - Effect on life in general	
	Workplace enriched by cultural differences	
	Cultural differences respected in the workplace	
	Satisfaction with being own boss	
JSR_02	Job satisfaction	
_	Reason for job dissatisfaction	
_	Planning to leave current job	
	Reason for leaving current job	
	Working condition improvement and delay leaving job	
	Sense of belonging to the organization	
	Motivation to perform	
	Job satisfaction - Sense of accomplishment	
	Job satisfaction - Sense of doing useful work	
	Language spoken most often at home - Single or multiple	
	Language spoken most often at home - Collapsed	
	Mother Tongue - Collapsed	
	Mother Tongue - Single or multiple	
_	Knowledge of official languages	
LAS_01	Life in 1 year	200

LAS_02	Factors affecting life in 1 year	201
LAS_03	Financial situation in 1 year	
LAS_04	Factors affecting financial situation in the next year	202
LIP_10	Immigration programs	
LIP_15	Immigration selection system - Points system	
LIVARR08	Living arrangement of respondent's household (8 categories)	
LIVARR11	Living arrangement of respondent's household (11 categories)	
LPW_01GR	Number of weeks looking for work	
LPW_02	Looking for full-time or a part-time job	
LPW_03	Chances of finding a job in the next six months	
LPW_04	Number of job applications - Past 12 months	
LPW_05C	Job interview or follow-up	
LPW_06	Unfair treatment or discrimination when looking for work	
LPW_07A	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on age	
LPW_07B	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on sex	
LPW_07C	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on race	
LPW_07D	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on nationality	
LPW_07E	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on ethnicity or culture	
LPW_07F	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on physical appearance	
LPW_07H LPW_07J	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on language	
LPW 07L	Unfair treatment or discrimination based on other things	
LPW 08A	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Not called for an interview	
LPW 08B	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Offered lower salary	
LPW 08C	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Chered lower salary	
LPW 08D	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Not accommodated for disability	
LPW 08E	Unfair treatment or discrimination - Other form	
LPW 09GR	Reason for not applying for job	
LPW 10	Financial hardship when looking for work	
LPW 11	More difficulties in relationships with friends or family members	
LPW 12	Moving - Job offer in another city in the province	
LPW 13	Reason for not moving to another city	
LPW 14	Moving - Job offer in another province	
LPW 15GR	Reason for not moving to another province	
LRD_10	Period of time lived in dwelling	
LUC_RST	Population centre indicator	. 31
MARSTAT	Marital status of the respondent	. 16
MAR_110	Main activity - Past 12 months	.38
MAR_133	Employment - Last week	. 39
MAR_134	Looking for a job - Last four weeks	
MAR_135	Employed at any time - Past 12 months	40
MAR_137	Currently retired	
MHSD	Respondent's mother in household	
MULTIGEN	Three generations or more in the respondent's household	
NAIC12CY	NAICS 2012 (20 categories) - Last year	
NOC1610	NOC 2016 (10 categories) - Last year	
ODA_01A	Fishing - Past 12 months	
ODA_01B	Hunting or trapping - Past 12 months	
ODA_01C	Foraging for food such as berries or mushrooms - Past 12 months	
ODA_01D	Snowmobiling, ATV or other off-road vehicle use - Past 12 months	
ODA_01E	Tent camping - Past 12 months	
ODA_01F	Canoeing/Kayaking - Past 12 months	
ODA_01U	Hiking or backpacking - Past 12 months	
ODA_01H	Snowshoeing or cross-country skiing - Past 12 months	
ODA_01I ODA_01J	Wildlife viewing or photography, outside the home - Past 12 months	
ODA_01K	Motor-boating or jet skiing - Past 12 months	
ODA_01L	Other outdoor activities - Past 12 months	
ODA_01M	Did not participate in outdoor activities - Past 12 months	
OPP 01	Standard of living in current household	
OPP_02	Educational opportunities	
OPP 03	Employment opportunities	
OPP 04	Opportunities to acquire assets	
_		

OPP 05	Opportunities for leisure and recreation	199
OPP 06	Life opportunities - Next 5 years	
ORELHSDC	Number of other people related to respondent in household	
PARNUM	Number of parents the respondent has in household	
PRTYPEC	Type of partner respondent has living in the household	
PRV	Province of residence	
PSC 01	Social class	
RECID	Record identification	
RECIMM	Recent immigrant	
RELIGFLG	Religious affiliation flag	
RES 01	Have enough energy to meet life's challenges	
RES 02	Hopeful view of the future	
RES 03	Confidence in abilities, even when faced with challenges	
RES_04	Ability to admit when done something wrong	204
RES_05	Having something to look forward to in life	204
RES_06	Having people you can depend on	
RES_07	Ability to bounce back quickly	205
RES_08	Ability to learn from difficult experiences	206
RES_09	Ability to accept difficulties in life and move on	206
RES_10	Ability to continue with normal life after difficulties	207
RETIRED	Retired	.56
RETYEARC	Number of years since most recent retirement	
RET_01	Retirement - More than once	. 50
RET_02C	Retirement - Number of times	. 50
RET_03GR	Retirement - Year	
RET_04	Retirement - Voluntary	
RET_06	Retirement - Return to labour force	
RET_07	Retirement - Reason of returning to labour force	
RET_08GR	Retirement - Return to labour force: Year	
RET_10	Retirement - Return to labour force: Full/Part time	
RET_11	Retirement - Return to labour force: Type of work	
RET_12	Retirement - Pension or retirement benefits	
RET_13GR	Retirement - Years of pensionable service	
RET_15	Retirement - Enjoyment of life before and after	
RET_17	Retirement - Reason for enjoying life less	
RET_18	Retirement - Financial standard of living	
RET_19	Retirement - Sufficient income	
REW_10	Ever worked at paid job/own business	
REW_40	Retirement from a paid job/own business	
RLR_110	Importance of religious or spiritual beliefs	
SEM_01	Self-employed - Own business	
SEM_04GR	Start year of becoming self-employed	
SEM_07GR	Self-employed - Have employees	
SEM_08 SEM_09C	Self-employed - Number of employees	
SEM 11	Self-employed - Number of employees	
SEM 12	Self-employed - Prace of work Self-employed - Written contract	
SEM 13	Self-employed - Written contract Self-employed - Health care plan	
SEM 14	Self-employed - Preatti care plan	
SEM_15	Self-employed - Disability insurance	
SEM 17	Self-employement - No suitable paid employment	
SEM 18	Self-employed - Main reason	
SEM 21	Self-employed - Personal financial difficulties	
SEX	Sex of respondent	
SEXPR	Sex of respondent's spouse/partner living in the household	
SFC 01	Good friends at work - Number	
SFC 02	Seeing work friends outside working hours	
SFC 03	Feeling isolated at work	
SFC_04GR	Isolation at work - Main reason	
SFC_05	Competing with colleagues - Last 12 months	
SFC_06	Competing with colleagues - Effect on work	
SFC_07	Conflicts with managers or supervisors at work - Past 12 months	
SFC_08	Conflicts with colleagues or co-workers - Past 12 months	

SFC_09	Conflicts with employees or subordinates - Past 12 months	114
SIHSDC	Number of respondent's sisters in household	. 28
SLM_01	Feelings about life as a whole	197
SMG_01	Level of stress in life	
SMG_02	Stress in life - Main source	
SMK_05	Smoking at present time	
SOLHSDC	Number of respondent's older sisters in household	
SONHSD	Number of respondent's sons in household	
SPLTSMPL	Split Sample	
SRH_110	Self rated health in general	
SRH_115	Self rated mental health in general	
STJ_01	Job loss in the next 6 months	
STJ_02	Ability to get another job after losing or quitting current one	
STJ_03	Good prospects for career advancement	
STJ_04	Skill description in current job	
STJ_05	Match between current job and field of education or training	
STJ_06	Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training	
STJ_07	Reason - Not working in job related to field of education/training	
STJ_08 STJ_09	Formal training paid for by employer - Past 12 months	
STJ 10	Formal training paid for by yourself - Past 12 months	
STJ 11	Informal training from co-workers/supervisors - Past 12 months	
STJ 12	Formal/Informal training - Improve job performance	
STJ_13	Training - Improve job security	
STJ 14	Training - Improvement of prospects for future employment	
TMG 01	Impact of time spent on job on family responsibilities	
TMG_02	Family responsibilities impact on work responsibilities	
TMG 03	Satisfaction with the balance between job and home life	
TTLINCG2	Income - Personal income group (before tax)	
UNRLHSDC	Number of people unrelated to respondent in household	
VISMIN	Visible minority status of the respondent	
VISMINPR	Visible minority status of the respondent's spouse/partner	
WDR 01	Works in team work	
WDR_02	Team works well together	93
WDR_03	Team member responsible for work distribution	. 94
WDR_04	Given colleagues work - Past month	
WDR_05	Taking credit for work completed by colleague	
WDR_06	Help and support from colleagues	
WDR_07	Help and support from manager or supervisor	
WDR_08	Others working hard	
WDR_09	Fair work distribution	
WDR_10	Opportunities to provide input into decisions	
WER_01	Being happy when working hard	
WER_03	Cannot wait to leave work at the end of the day	
WER_04	Extra effort to get the job done without reward	
WER_05	Take pride in own work	
WER_06	Being happiest if never had to work again in life	
WER_07	Working drains energy from more important things	
WER_08	Best reward from working - Sense of accomplishment	
WER_09 WET 110	Number of weeks employed - Past 12 months	
WET_110 WET 120	Employment type during weeks employed	
WGHT PER	Person weight - General	
WHW120GR	Number of hours worked per week at job	
WHW 230	Usual work schedule at main job	
WHW 240	Preference for regular shift or schedule if possible	
WIR_01	Management of workload	
WIR 02	Chosing sequence of tasks	
WIR 03	Quickly switch from one task to another at work	
WIR_04	Complete workload during regular working hours	
WIR_05	Has periods of down time at work	
WIR_06	Has fixed deadlines to meet at work	. 92
WIR_07	Taking on more work without additional compensation	. 92

WLY 145	Number of weeks worked at the job - Past 12 months	43
WLY 147	Number of persons employed at work location	
WLY 150	Terms of employment in the job	44
WLY 160	Unionized job or covered by contract or collective agreement	
WORKSIZE	Workplace size	
WTBS 001	Bootstrap weight #1 for personal weight - General	221
WTI120GR	Telework - Number of paid hours per week	49
WTI 110	Telework - Indicator	
YRARRI	Range of years when respondent first came to Canada	37